
MINUIES

of the

PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON

APRIL 28, 2021

THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI. STATE OF HAWAII. CONVENED A PUBLIC
HEARING ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 28.2021 AT 6:01 P.M., VIA BLUEJEANS. WITH CHAIR
ALICE L LEE PRESIDING. FOR THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE
PROPOSED REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE
FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022.

CHAIR LEE: Will the Council of the County of Maui public hearing please come to order on
this day, April 28, at 6:01 p.m. And the greeting for today is xin chao, xin chao, from,
all the way from Vietnam.

You may proceed. Madam Clerk.

ROLL CALL

COUNCILMEMBERS GABRIEL JOHNSON, KELLY T. KING,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, TAMARA A.M. PALTIN, SHANE M.
SINENCI, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W.
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR ALICE L LEE.

PRESENT:

EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER NATALIE A. KAMA.

CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Xin chao. Members. Okay, sit back, relax, we're going to have a
wonderful evening with lots and lots of testimony. Right? Members present.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK KATHY L. KAOHU: Chair, there are eight Members present, and one
Member excused.

For the record I am County Clerk Kathy Kaohu. And also present from the Office of
the County Clerk are Deputy County Clerk James Krueger; and Legislative Division
staff Joyce Murashige, Lauren Saldana, and Dell Yoshida.
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Joining the meeting from the Department of the Corporation Counsel Is Kristina
Toshikiyo, and Corporation Counsel Moana Lutey.

This online meeting is being conducted in accordance with the Governor's most recent
emergency proclamation on COVID-19. If connectivity affecting quorum is lost, the
Council will be In recess. If connectivity affecting quorum cannot be restored within
30 minutes, the meeting will automatically recess to Tuesday, May 4, 2021 at
9:00 a.m., using the same virtual connections, unless the Council announces a
different date and time.

CHAIR LEE: Members, the purpose of this public hearing is to receive testimony on the
proposed Real Property Tax rates for Fiscal Year July 1,2021 to June 30,2022. Before
we proceed with testimony, I ask that everyone please keep their microphones muted
unless it is your time to speak. Decorum shall be maintained at all times.

Madam Clerk, please proceed with testimony.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony. Members of the
public may testify by connecting to the Council's online meeting by phone or
videoconference through the information posted on the today's public hearing notice.

Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be unmuted when it is
their time to testify. Individuals connected by videoconference should keep both their
video and microphones muted and should unmute when it is their time to testify.

Testimony is limited to the proposed Fiscal Year 2022 Real Property Tax rates.
Individuals may testify for up to three minutes. And when testifying, please state your
name, and the name of any organization you represent, and please also identify to the
Council if you are a paid lobbyist.

After your testimony has concluded, please disconnect from BlueJeans. Doing so will
assist staff with Identifying the remaining testifiers. The remainder of the public hearing
can be viewed on Akaku Channel 53 or on mauicounty.legistar.com.  Individuals may
also be disconnected from the meeting at any time for breaking decorum.

Chair, the first person to testify is Keisa Liu and will be followed by Pamela Tumpap.
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PRESENTATION OF TESTIMONY

MS. KEISA LIU:

Aloha, Council. Thank you for listening to me today. My name is Keisa Liu, I work for
Councilmember Johnson, but I'm actually speaking on my own behalf, on my own time
today.

For a long-time, you know, we've been hearing Council say that we have a housing
crisis. We've been saying that for a long time. Been hearing it for a long time. And I
thought to myself, you know, why are we still having this conversation? Why are we
still talking about this? You know what, it got to me a little bit, and I thought, what's
going on? So, you know, I watched the BFED meeting on Friday and I watched an
opportunity slip through our hands, that was an opportunity missed for us.

You all want to call it a hope and a dream. It wasn't no hope, wasn't no dream. Brah,
we were telling, we were hearing from the Feds, you know what, now is the time to
invest in rural communities . . . we're willing to do that, get ready. It wasn't about no
hope and dream. That was about getting prepared. Having some foresight. Showing
everybody that you were ready to invest in our community. The community here.

... opportunity to show that you were serious to tackle this issue. You all let that slip
through your fingers, and we're going to pay for that. I don't have much more to say
right now, because it's hard, and the reality is it wasn't really going to affect me, that
Affordable Housing Fund, because I own property already. And the funny thing is, I
was willing to pay to make sure that my neighbors, my Maui County ohana could
actually have somewhere to live.

Last thing I'm going to say before I get off here, I just want to say a quick thank you to
Councilmember Johnson, to Councilmember Kelly King, and Councilmember Shane
Sinenci, because I watched you all, I watched you all still fight for us, still fight for the
public's Interest even if that went against everybody else. I'm watching you all. I want
to see you all do good for us. Show us you care for us. Show us that you care for this
community that lives here 24/7. I want to see it from you all, cause I know you all got
it in you. That's all I had to say. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Members, are there any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you Ms. Liu.
May we have the next testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Pamela Tumpap, and she will be followed by Dave
Wagner.
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MS. PAMELA TUMPAP. MAUI CHAMBER OF COMMERCE:

Aloha and xin chao, Chair Lee and Members of the Maui County Council. And mahalo
for all of your efforts this budget season. I'm Pamela Tumpap, the paid President of
the Maui Chamber of Commerce, and advocacy is one of my many duties.

We are here in a very challenging time, with both residents and businesses who have
seen extreme losses over the past year. Many businesses are still dealing with past
due commercial rent and mortgage payments. You know, those were stacked even
though they couldn't be evicted, those payments will become due after the moratorium
ends. They need to pay back loans and credit cards, all while trying to bring back as
many of their employees as possible.

The COVID pandemic has exacerbated our known community issues and you really
highlighted the need for sustaining our visitor industry, while we revamp and renew the
industry, supporting agriculture, investing in economic development, given our high
reliance on the visitor industry, and solving, as was just mentioned, the affordable
housing and rental crisis. Given this, we need to look at Increased investment in these
areas with all contributing to the efforts that benefit to our entire community and create
a better tomorrow for future generations.

For the Owner-Occupied classification, last year, the Tier 1 valuation went up to
$800,000, but we would prefer to see that increase to $1 million to include more
residents due to the rising median home prices as you've noted, over $980,000 this
year, to include as many residents as possible in Tier 1, to keep their taxes affordable.
We feel that more support can be gained for affordable housing and rentals from the
Non Owner Occupied classification through increased rates, as has also been
suggested by Hawaiian Community Assets, and more narrow valuation ranges.

Additionally, while the business community has suffered, as we've shared, we
understand the importance of contributing to key priorities and are not asking for any
reduction despite our great needs. Instead, we are strongly asking that the rates
remain at level in the following categories: Apartment, Commercial, Industrial,
Agricultural, Conservation, Hotel and Resort, Time Share, and Commercialized
Residential classifications.

Lastly, Short-Term Rentals were all in one rate last year and we appreciate the use of
a tiered system this year. We support the Mayor's proposed rates for $10.70 at Tier 1
up to $11.00 for Tier 3. And the Tier 1 rate is consistent with the Hotel and Resort
classification.
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So, we appreciate your support on these measures, we did send with our testimony,
written testimony a chart that shows the information that we reviewed during this
process, and further detail and recommendations and how we'd like to see the rates
for the Owner-Occupied broken out with higher margins to include as many local
residents as possible.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Pam, were you done?

MS. TUMPAP: I am. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: You froze for a second.

MS. TUMPAP: Oh. I apologize.

CHAIR LEE: We have a question. Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Tumpap for your testimony.

I just wanted to clarify, were you suggesting different rates for the tiers? Because, I
don't think the software does that, were you saying, like, you wanted zero to an 800,
zero to a million for Owner-Occupied--

MS. TUMPAP: We would like to, yeah, on the Owner-Occupied, right now. So, as it stood in
2021, Owner-Occupied was up to 800,000.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, my question is did you want different zero to

MS. TUMPAP: We wanted, we wanted to raise that number to 1 million.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: For only Owner-Occupied?

MS. TUMPAP: Well, for, for, yes, for the Owner-Occupied real property tax, we wanted to
raise the bottom category. And if you look on our chart, we have a structured proposal
that shows the rates. We wanted to take the first tier and bring that up to $1 million,
the reason for that is that our median home prices are going up.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: But for Non Owner Occupied you wanted to-

MS. TUMPAP: Oh, no. We want to keep it lower for Non Owner Occupied, which would push
people into the higher amount.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: WeVe been told our software sets the rate all the same, we
can't do it by category.

MS. TUMPAP: You can't differentiate.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: --verify what you are asking, but we can't do it. Thank you.

MS. TUMPAP: Okay. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Any other questions for Ms. Tumpap? If not, thank you, Pam.

MS. TUMPAP: Thank you. Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Aloha, and may we have the next testifier, please?

MR. DAVE WAGNER:

Hello.

CHAIR LEE: Hello.

MR. WAGNER: Hello, am I on?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, you are, Mr. Wagner.

MR. WAGNER: Thank you, Alice Lee and thank you and aloha. County Councilmembers.

I'm Dave Wagner, living in Wailuku. First, I want to sincerely thank each of you for
your service to the community and thank you for this opportunity to talk on the important
subject of property tax policy. And I'll be brief.

I do want to talk to you about the lumping of second home properties into the
Short-Term Rental classification. I wrote to you on March 14, about it, it's a grave
Injustice to the owners of properties that are not in Short-Term Rental, or not in rental
at all, putting them into this classification with its very high tax rates. When I wrote to
you on March 14 about the Injustice that was done by the passing of Bills 129 and 130,
they both became law on December 5 last year.

Our tax policies have always been highly discriminatory against non-resident property
owners. For decades, second homeowners have paid several times the tax that a
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resident owner pays, for a long time now, with very little complaint from the second
homeowner community in that department. But now, with these two new laws, non
resident property owners will pay around five times the tax that a resident would pay
for the same property.

I'm a resident, I've been a Hawaii resident for 44 years. But is, is that pono? Is that
fair? Is that equitable? Is that where we want to go? I mean, you might ask, what's
wrong with that, let them pay five times more or more. Well, there's a lot wrong with
that. First, it betrays the trust of people who bought these properties because they did
so under the rules that said they could choose a lower tax rate by renting only long
term or not renting the property at all. That's been the law of the land for many
decades. Or they could choose to rent their unit short-term and accept that they have
the highest tax rate.

But this legislation suddenly puts these second home properties into the Short-Term
Rental category even if they are not rented at all or are rented long-term. This amounts
to a bait and switch, much to the financial detriment of these property owners, in other
words, it’s just not pono.

Secondly, second homeowners. In the former Apartment class were already paying
about three times the tax that a resident pays for the same property. Now it's about
five times the amount a resident pays, and I ask, how much is enough? Where does
it end? Five times the tax for the same property that is not rented.

Third, when you raise the cost of owning a property, there’s a corresponding reduction
in that property's value, all other things being equal. So, this enormous tax increase
will increase tax revenues in the short-term, yes, but soon that property's value is going
to be adjusted downward in the marketplace because of the added cost of ownership,
and once you've reduced the tax ... has been depleted. Am I out of time?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, you are, but you can take another few second to conclude. You want to
add one second or so?

MR. WAGNER: I will, I will, yeah. Let's be clear, these tax changes are directed at non-
Hawaii resident property owners, I get it, they don't vote. But these are not nameless,
faceless people with limited, unlimited resources. They're human beings who have
embraced Maui so much, that they have invested precious resources so they can have
a part-time home to enjoy our beautiful Hawaiiana. They pay way more In their fair
share of property taxes. They require way less than their fair share of government
services, they fund our budget to a tremendous degree. Including all the non-
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CHAIR LEE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Wagner. Thank you.

MR. WAGNER: Thank you for listening.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any questions for the testifier? Yes, Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. You do know that some residents own second
properties, as well, right? It's not just non-residents that own second homes.

MR. WAGNER: Yeah, I'm one. Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay. Just cause it seemed like you thought only
non-residents could be second homeowners, but you understand that our residents-

MR. WAGNER: Oh, yeah. I understand. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Do we have any more questions? Any more questions for the testifier? If not,
thank you very much, Mr. Wagner.

MR. WAGNER: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk, may we have the next testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is David Dorn and Mr. Dorn will be followed by Dr. Genesis
Young.

MR. DAVID DORN:

Hello, Councilmembers. Xin chao. My name is David Dorn, Klhei resident and I'm not
a lobbyist.

I supported the proposed property tax increases. Hawaii has the lowest property taxes
in the nation, but we have a shortfall in our budget, and we desperately need more
money for basic infrastructure and amenities. We keep the property tax in our County,
but almost all of our TAT tax goes to the State, so we need these increases. I think
property tax should be increased across the board, but we should make special
concessions for actual Owner-Occupied properties. So, really what we're doing is an
across-the-board property tax increase, but maybe more of a freeze or staid conditions
for Owner-Occupied.
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The highest tiers of all categories should probably receive the greatest tax increase,
Investment properties, second home properties. If you're investing, you're taking a
risk. But the first home, the Owner-Occupied home, you know, that's vital and we need
to protect that at all costs. Time Shares, Hotel/Resort, Commercial, as well.
Conservation however Is an important category that we should encourage at all costs,
and anything we can do to help out the Conservation category, we should do.

Also, when we have Agricultural, perhaps there should be a tiered Agricultural property
tax. We need to promote the smallest agriculture, for example: organic farms, promote
food independence. Small organic ag farms, one acre should be tax free; however,
gentleman farm estates like at Launiupoko should not get tax breaks. Please support
these property tax increases. Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Dorn. Any questions? If not, mahalo for coming.

MR. DORN: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk, may we have the next testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Dr. Genesis Young and Dr. Young will be
followed by Philip Pillsbury.

DR. GENESIS YOUNG:

Aloha. Can you hear me?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

DR. YOUNG: Thank you, Honorable Councilmembers. I'm Dr. Genesis Young and I am here
testifying both as an individual and as the Chair of the Sustainable Tourism
Subcommittee of the Climate Action and Advisory Citizens Group. And I refer you to
my written testimony as well please.

My request Is that you raise real property taxes rates to $16.41 on Hotel/Resort and
Time Share and Short-Term Rental categories, and also lower the rates for
Owner-Occupied homes and Conservation categories. You the Council passed a
sustainable tourism quality or quantity resolution February 5, and then on March 23 a
170-bed hotel was authorized in South Kihei by the Planning Commission despite us
asking for quality over quantity.
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April 11, residents hold a protest gathering because of over tourism on Wailea Beach,
in front of our tourist. This is what we're coming to. This is not quality tourism for the
residents, nor for the tourist themselves. It's apparent that more needs to be done to
have sustainable tourism and decrease our tourism numbers. But how do we decrease .
our tourism numbers? What do we do?

We can't simply stop them coming and we can't effectively stop new construction
because that wouldn't decrease the number of rooms we already have now. So, the
hotel and visitor industry, which have the lowest rates ip the State, as I'm sure you
know, have repeatedly say, if you raise the property taxes that will decrease the
number of tourists. Lightbulb, yes. That's the answer. We need to raise the property
taxes on hotel and all visitor accommodation.

Now I know it takes courage to raise the property taxes because nobody wants to raise
the property taxes. And I said 16.41 because that's the cap that you put in the
documents for the hearing that you put out. And recognize however, it is to the
advantage of the visitor accommodation industry to their best interest to raise these
taxes so that they will raise the room rates and have fewer tourist, but higher quality
tourist and profits will increase. Doesn't take very much, they can raise the prices just
$50 to bring in millions of dollars more, to easily cover the property tax. And I was,
encourage them to raise them to a $100 more per room on average and of course
that's higher on higher rooms and lower on lower rooms, and if you did the numbers
which are in my documents, it's clear that they can easily recap that. And the global
tourist industry, although it has suffered, like all of us did with COVID, they still have a
profit of billions of dollars.

So, it is to the advantage, and to their advantage to do this, raise the property taxes
and hotel rates go up, then we have fewer but higher quality tourists and that causes
a better-quality environment for the tourist who come. It maintains or Improves the
profits for the visitor industry and creates a better quality of life for us, the residents.
This is better for the environment, for maintenance and regeneration, with result and
increased quantity, and please, more money for the County to put towards
environmental restoration and affordable housing and other projects that we need that
will also benefit the visitor industry. Please raise the visitor industry property taxes for
a win-win solution over tourism. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Dr. Young. Any questions.

Yes, Ms. Paltin.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Young for your testimony.
I didn’t catch the part where you said Owner-Occupied on Conservation, was there,
did you mention that?

DR. YOUNG: Yeah. I just, my request would be to lower the property taxes for
Owner-Occupied and for Conservation.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Anymore questions. If not, thank you Dr. Young. And may we have the next
testifier, please.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Philip Plllsbury, and Mr. Pillsbury will be followed by
David Litman.

MR. PHILIP PILLSBURY:

I don't know if you can see me. Here we are. If you can now. So, my wife is sitting
here next to me, Sharon, and my name is Philip, and we are going to be retired in a
few months.

We spend about four months a year here; we spent the last four months after re-doing
this condominium which is in a lovely area named Wailea Point. We met many people
here; we enjoy it so much here. When we came over from California, I know, bad word,
but we came from California because we have plans to retire here, and we may not be
fulltime for a few years, but we looked very carefully at what it would cost us to come
over to purchase a place here and to make it a part of our retirement plan.

Since doing that, these property taxes have gone up pretty, pretty stoutly to the point
that we're not sure that we can afford it any longer. So, I looked into what exactly is
going on, and I understand that we are going to be classified as a Short-Term Rental.
Now we don't rent this property at all, we were told that if we did rent the property even
for a few months that our tax rate would go up, so we made the decision not to rent it,
not to put it into that calculation. But now I understand the Short-Term Rental is
classified as lodging or dwelling units as defined in the Comprehensive Zoning
Ordinance occupied by the owner for personal use. Now if we're occupying it for
personal use, I don't understand how we can be classified as short-term renters.
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And not only that, there is a statute in Hawaii, Chapter 3.48.305, it says "Each unit and
it's appertaining common interest must be classified upon consideration of its actual
use.

money from hotels and other places to take care of housing needs, but my wife and I
have come over as retired people. We're coming over on a fixed income and we plainly
can't afford these kinds of increases.

So, I'm hearing all of these speeches about how much Hawaii, Maui needs

When I heard Mr. Wagner say that it's five times what people that are here fulltime are
paying, you know, that's just not fair. Not fair to us, it's not fair to people like us that
want to come over here and be part of the Maui community. So, I ask you to reconsider
it for people like us who are retired or very close to retirement, are on a fixed income
and would like to be able to live and enjoy Maui and particularly this place that we love,
Wailea Point.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions for Mr. Pillsbury? If not, thank you very
much, Mr. Pillsbury.

May we have the next testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is David Litman. Mr. Litman will be followed by Karen
Comcowich.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Litman. Mr. Litman.

Madam Clerk, please go to the next one.

COUNTY CLERK: Next to testify Is Karen Comcowich.

MS. KAREN COMCOWICH:

Aloha. Good evening. My name is Karen Comcowich. I'm speaking for myself. The
two categories I will focus on are Non Owner Occupied and Short-Term Rental. Both
of these should be at the top suggestive rate for each tier. During the pandemic, the
community has watched as off-island buyers out bid residents. Sometimes those
buyers kick out long-term tenants, aggravating our affordable housing crisis.

Maui is an investors dream. There's a limited supply of land, and we have some of the
lowest property taxes in the country. Raising property taxes Is one of the few tools we
have to weigh the scales in resident's favor. Second homeowners aka Non Owner
Occupied and Short-Term Rental owners always say they offer great benefits to the
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community through the taxes they pay, therefore, we should allow them to provide the
community with the most benefit possible.

Please raise the Non Owner Occupied and Short-Term Rental property tax rates so
these off-island owners can feel good about their contribution to our community. Again,
thank you being such a fonward-thinking Council,  I really appreciate the progress you
are making. I can't hear you. Alice Lee, you're muted.

CHAIR LEE: I'm sorry. I'm sorry. Okay, I was muted.

Any questions for Karen? If not, thank you. Thanks for coming. May we have the next
testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Mr. Stan Franco, and Mr. Franco will be followed by the
testifier with the last four digits of the telephone 8274.

MR. STAN FRANCO:

Hi, good evening.

CHAIR LEE: Good evening.

MR. FRANCO: Hi. I'm Stan Franco and I speak for myself. Thank you for allowing me. Chair
Lee, and Members to be with you.

I want to thank you first of ail for the many hours you have spent to create the County
budget for 21-22 to address the needs of our people. Housing is a huge public need
and your budget discussions last Friday; you were deadlocked on funds to set aside
on the implementation of the Comprehensive Affordable Housing Plan to be completed
by July. I suggested the $20 million as suggested by Gabe Johnson be set aside for
Implementation of that plan.

For me, I see it as reasonable. I, you know, I talked to developers and developers sit
on the Stand Up Maui Board. They tell me that a project to, to get a project going, they
have to purchase the land, they have to come up with a design, they have to have a
planning process, government approvals, then they need to have the plan In place to
be Implemented, in other words, to have It shovel ready. So, every step on the process
require money. I know we don't have a shovel -ready project right now, but we need
to get probably land purchased and then go through the process of planning for that
development.
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Tonight, you'll be tasked to determine how much will be needed to pay for all of the
work of the County of Maui in the next fiscal year. You will do that by deciding on the
real property tax rates in the different categories. Because of the pandemic and its
impact of our people, you will try to make sure that all our local property owners do not
have substantial increases to their taxes, and I agree that we should be protected.
Self-disclosure, I'm a property owner myself.

I believe that property owners that are outside of Maui should pay more to help the
local people find homes to stay here. Whether those property owners are in categories
Non Owner Occupied, Hotel and Resort, Time Share or Short-Term Rental, I trust that
you'll make the right decision.

I believe that the County of Maui has to have money available to purchase land, if not
already owned, and to hire a land developer to do all the planning aspects before a
project is shovel ready.

I agree with you that it is a very difficult decision to raise real property rates during
these pandemic times. However, our real estate market values are still increasing,
outsiders are buying most properties being sold, and it gets harder and harder each
day for our local people to rent or buy in Maui County. We, the people of Maui County,
the people that have lived here all our lives want to stay here, but as I say, many of us,
I say we cannot stay, no can stay. So, I ask you to set aside $20 million into the
Affordable Housing Fund to make soon to be released Comprehensive Affordable
Housing Plan a possible reality, or a reality for our people.

We thank you so much for all your time. I've stayed with you and watched the meetings
and I know how many hours and hours you have put in, and I appreciate your
wholeheartedness in trying to make the best decisions. For, you know I've been
working on this affordable housing Issue for over 30 years, and I've asked you to create
this plan and now it's time to implement the plan, and I ask for the 20 milllion to be put
in to implement the plan. Thank you for your time. God bless you all.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Stan. Are there any questions. Members? If not, appreciate you
coming.

MR. FRANCO: Thankyou.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Mr. David Litman, and Mr. Litman will be followed by
Lisa Darcy.
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MR. DAVID LITMAN:

Can you hear me now?

CHAIR LEE: Yes. we can.

MR. LITMAN: Thank you allowing me a second chance. Actually, Dr. Genesis Young really
kind of stole my thunder. He really laid out; I think the arguments that I was going to
make towards raising property taxes to the maximum allowable value for hotels. I know
that seems to be counterintuitive because the thought is that we'd rely on that industry
for employment, etc. But we know those prices and those cost Increase will be
transferred to the tourist and provide for a higher quality experience that will help move
us towards the kind of levels of tourism that we need to, to really save this island and
not allow the current unsustainable levels of tourism, which you recognize. And again,
thanks so much to the Council for adopting the quality over quantity resolution.

I'm just really imploring you to take action upon that, and there aren't too many other
ways, I mean, this is a very effective way to help move us in that direction. So, I just
really want to implore Council. Thank you for hearing our voices in testimony. That's
all I had to say.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Litman. Are there any questions? If not, thank you for coming.
May we have the next testifier, please?

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Lisa Darcy, and Lisa will be followed by Kenna
Stormogipson.

MS. LISA DARCY:

Thank you. Good evening. Council. My name is Lisa Darcy, I'm not a paid lobbyist
and urn, I look forward to that day, but not today.

Yeah, and I, I come to you tonight, and I'm sure you pretty much know that I also have
been circling the housing issues and have personally been deeply affected by the
inability to pay for housing myself. And I was pretty shocked when I heard that
Councllmember Johnson's proposal, with all the work he's done with Stand Up Maui
and with many other groups, and really trying to get caught up to how Oahu manages
money and has a broader range of opportunity for housing, I was pretty, I was pretty, I
was pretty surprised that it didn't gain the votes.
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So, I wanted to come here this evening, again, and say this isn't just an average
business as usual. This is, you're in a position where you're being asked to take on
the many challenges In the deficits of the Councils, many Councils before you, and
their lack of recognition at the urgency that is before you and the massive crisis. And
I really, I really ask you to, to reconsider the set aside for the affordable housing, the
20 million and with the wisdom that is already put in how to manage that.

It's not easy, I have to be honest, I can't sympathize with second homeowners, I can't,
I can't and then worrying about a little extra. And I had a conversation with some
friends the other night, and we were talking about some of their taxes going up, and I
just said, you know, are you not going to be able to afford more orchids for your pool.
I, I mean. I'm sorry, but you know, this is a community that all has needs and you have
a huge task to turn the canoe. And you actually have, it's really actually an amazing
opportunity.

So, I really ask you to dig deep into this again and to reconsider how to do this and to
do it now. And I, I believe In the groups that have come fonward and run the numbers
and are trying to help you to juggle these, these big decisions. It's a mess out here,
it's a mess. And you're housed, you have doors, you have a garage door. There a lot
of us that don't have the opportunity to have a garage door and it's really, really
important that this happens now.

Yeah, so, I thank you again so much for your time. You're really a fantastic Council. I
really appreciate the work that you're doing, ah, but its, its, yeah, oh, we're going down,
but please help. So, yes, I, I, I'm on the Affordable Housing Fund set aside. Thank
you. Thank you. Thank you. And we're still paddling, we're paddling but it's a short
paddle.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Lisa. Any questions. Members? If not, thank you, Lisa for coming.

MS. DARCY: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Kenna Stormogipson, and Kenna will be followed
by the last four digits of telephone number 2818.

MS. KENNA STORMOGIPSON:

Aloha, Councllmembers. I'm actually testifying from Sweden. My partner is graduating
with her Ph.D. In a few days so I'm here to support her getting a Ph.D. in Environmental
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Economics, so that is why I'm in a kind of a cheesy hotel. But I am testifying from
Sweden, 12-hour time difference because I do care so much about affordable housing
in particular and I think tax fairness as well.

So, I did submit testimony trying to show that, although of course, we all want to pay,
at an Individual level, of course we all want to pay the lowest taxes as possible, that's
a common, you know, sentiment we have. However, you know, the public has to pay
for things and the public needs to get value from the resources that we have. So, one
of the best ways to get public value is through property taxes.

And just as a reality check, I wanted to put out there that, you know, Maui has fallen
behind what the other counties are collecting in public value for Non Owner Occupied
homes. So, if you have a $1.5 million invest home in Maui, you are paying much less
than you would on any other county. And if you have a $5 million investment home on
Maui, you're paying $1600 a month less than you would be on Kauai or on Honolulu,
and $3000 less than you would on Big Island. So, actually, if you were an investor
owner, you would pick Maul to purchase your second, third or whatever investment
property, because you're paying much less in taxes on Maui than you would on any of
the other counties.

And then the other thing I wanted to point out is, if you're coming from the mainland,
the average tax rate for someone on the mainland in their Owner-Occupied home is
$14 per a thousand, or essentially 1.4 percent. So those Short-Term Rental rates,
those are actually a little bit below average for mainland taxes. Of course, that's
because mainland taxes includes schools and some other things, but still, if you're out
there as a homebuyer and you're comparing rates, it's still not, not high.

So. I just wanted to put it out there in terms of tax fairness. It wouldn't seem like a big
ask to increase some of those Investment property rates by 10 percent and become a
little more in line with what the other counties are already doing. And just with that
slight of an increase, you could get to somewhere around that $20 million that people
are talking about for affordable housing.

So, yeah, that's the main thing. I don't think it's anything big, I don't think it's radical to
do a 10 percent increase, and I think it would really set the County up to be in a good
position.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Members, are there any questions? Ms. King. Member King has
a question.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Hi, Kenna. Thank you for getting up so early over there to testify.
Really appreciate the effort. When you mentioned the taxes on the mainland, you
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talked about percentages. Do those, do they do. are there a lot of municipalities on
the mainland that, that state their taxes in terms of percentage? Is that what you were
talking about?

MS. STORMOGIPSON: Yep. Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER KING; Rather than numbers per thousand?

MS. STORMOGIPSON: Mmm hmm. Yeah, it depends

COUNCILMEMBER KING: It depends on what?

MS. STORMOGIPSON: Yeah, it depends on the jurisdiction. Most places have it over
one percent, so then, urn, yeah, they tend to list it as a percentage.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Alright, thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair and ... Kenna. Just clarification, are those
outside investors, is the State taxing if they're retiring here? Does the State tax their
pensions or are they being taxed in their other State?

MS. STORMOGIPSON: If they become a Hawaii resident, they don’t have their pensions
taxed and we're one of, I believe, it's like one of ten States. I have to look up the
number but only a handful States do not tax pensions, and that's one area where
Hawaii as a State also falls behind what other, the vast majority of other States do.
That's an excellent question.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Any other questions? If not, thank you very much for joining us.

MS. STORMOGIPSON: Alright. Good luck.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK; Our next testifier Is the last four digits 2818, and 2818 will be followed by
Suzanne Dorn.
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CHAIR LEE: 2818. If not, may we have Ms. Dorn? Ms. Dorn.

MS. SUZANNE DORN:

Hi, Councilmembers. Xin chao. My name of is Suzanne Dorn and I support a property
tax increase on investment properties and second homes on Maui. In 2020, the
average home price on Maui rose 13.1 percent to $1.2 million, and condos averaged
$870,000, a 24.5 percent increase.

I have met many tourists who have purchased second homes on Maui and have talked
about our low property taxes. A google search this morning confirmed this and showed
Hawaii with the lowest tax in the nation. Also, I've read about a new long-term rental
classification beginning in 2022, where any homeowner including investment
properties that has a 12-month rental contract or lease can qualify for $200,000 long
term exemption. This exemption can also apply if someone owns multiple homes, so
we may actually see a decrease in property tax revenue.

I do know many local hard-working families who do have second homes. So maybe
we can figure out some protection for these situations where we have actual local
families renting to locals. Maybe a tier system based on how long people have owned
properties, or lived on Maui?

In closing, I support an increase in property tax on Investment and second homes on
Maui. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Dorn. Any questions. Members? Yes, Vice-Chair Rawlins-
Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Aloha, Ms. Dorn. Mahalo for your
testimony. So, in your testimony you mentioned the long-term rental classification and
exemption so that, just wanted to check to see if you understood that it doesn't actually
go into effect until next fiscal year, so those that are doing long-term rentals now, would
not have that option-

MS. DORN: Yeah.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -as a long-term classification.

MS. DORN: Right. Yep.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Mahalo. Mahalo, Chair.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Any more questions? If not, thank you Ms. Dorn.

Madam Clerk, may we have the next testifier, please.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Tiare Lawrence, and Tiare will be followed by last four
digits of telephone number 4113.

MS. TIARE LAWRENCE:

Aloha, Councilmembers. Tiare Lawrence and I'm not  a paid lobbyist. Mahalo nui, for
all the time you guys been putting Into this budget session. I know you, it's been pretty
challenging. I wanted to testify today in strong, absolutely, 1000 percent strong support
in raising property taxes on Non Owner Occupied homes, Short-Term Rentals, Hotels,
I would even maybe even consider, I don't know how the tier system works for
Owner-Occupied, but perhaps if, you know, the higher tiers maybe even get taxed just
a little bit, I think that's reasonable.

You know, it's kind of sad when I listening to all these previous testifiers, and you know,
we want to live and enjoy Maui, raising will make it expensive to move here. All I can
say is aloha and a hul hou, because they are the very reason why a lot of us locals
have been priced out of our homes. I come from a community on the west side,
Lahaina where we have been exacerbated by out-of-state residents moving in and
pricing us out. The thought of me ever being, every being able to buy a home In
Lahaina, it probably will never happen, unless I marry one millionaire, unless you guys
know anybody, you know, that like hook with a local girl, other than that there's no way
I can move back home. I have so much cousins that are like dying to get a home and
you know, faced with the reality, should I move to Vegas, or should I stay. That's the
reality we have, so I have no sympathy for guys like that, absolutely not, urn.

You know and oftentimes a lot of these people they're the very ones operating illegal
vacation rentals. Increasing home rental prices on local residents. And then, you know
sometimes they move here, and they complain about generational neighbors, the way
we live, so, you know, I just have hard time.

I think that money should go towards an Affordable Housing Fund for many reasons.
But let's create blue-collar jobs for our local boys and girls that work in the construction
industries that they can feel good about, that we can create feel good sustainable jobs
for our local residents. Something that they can be proud of and perhaps maybe they
be even building their own home, that they could afford to move into one day.
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So, I absolutely support that, maybe even consider like, you know, people with
swimming pools? Maybe we can add some taxes on people with luxury swimming
pools? And in closing, you know, let's stop depending on shady, greedy developers
for fake affordable housing. Let's build homes by the people for the people. Mahalo
nui for all your time and thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Tiare. Any questions? If not, thank you for coming.

MS. LAWRENCE: Aloha. Mahalo for your time.

CHAIR LEE: Mahalo.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is on telephone with the ending numbers 4113. 4113
will be followed by Lelnaala Vedder.

CHAIR LEE: 4113, are you there? If not, let's go to Ms. Vedder.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Leinaala Vedder.

MS. LEINAALA VEDDER:

Mahalo. Aloha, Councilmembers. Leinaala Vedder, I think the last time I spoke to you
folks was in 2000, April 29.

So, basically, it's called the Great Mahele, it's called Kauikeaoull, Kalakaua,
Lili'uokalani and we know that. We definitely know that. Those who are saying
otherwise, that's why they're grumbling about the taxes.

So, I'm here for two reasons, I am a non-owner, I am classified as a Non Owner
Occupied because I own property with my siblings and I said that last year also, it was
inherited my grandmother's land In Kahului. Three of us siblings we all have our own
properties, I live on what is supposed to be called LCA Kuleana lands but I still have
to pay property tax and that should be none. Nobody should pay property tax.

If you, if, so, backing up, so I'm Non Owner Occupied. I think that, and we fall under
the Tier 1. I think there should be a category specifically under Tier 1 for those
homeowners, because we cannot qualify for homeowner exemption, there should be
some kind of category for homeowners who one, can show that they continuously
occupied that property before the property taxes was put in place in Maui County.
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And what I mean by that, whether it's genealogy or something like that, that we have
a special area, a special category for people like me. I'm not making money off of that,
we have to take care of my grandma's property and that's kuleana. And so, I would
like that to happen. To have a category specifically for homeowners who have two
homes and they fall under Tier 1.

And yes, I do agree with the previous caller, sister T, that yeah, you know, these people
are, they're displacing us. They are displacing us, so that, I don't like that. Our
sustainable living, our quality of living is at dire strait right now.

Secondly, the next thing I want to talk about is the families, not just in Makena but I'm
going to stick to Makena because that's where I'm from. And I would like to hear more,
on the follow-up of the Councilmember KeanI Rawlins, I know she's been working
probably with my cousin KeikI and maybe Uncle Eddie. Specifically, Kukahiko
Corporation, Luuwai Ghana, Chang Ghana, DeLlma Ghana, the Lee Ghana, they fall
under the Non Gwner Gccupied, I think they fall under Tier 3, because the property
taxes have gone up because of everything that's been built around them.

You know. I'm 50, 30 years ago, it didn't look like that. But now it looks like that and
so what I propose here, those Non Gwner Gccupied families, whose property taxes
have risen so greatly because of their surrounding and what's around them, same
thing, to put them In a separate category where they can show one, continuous
occupied that property from, let's go all the way back to the Kumulipo, let's start there
and then we can work our way down, that would be wonderful.

Gr secondly, to show because I know there's families who fall under that category and
for some reason or the other, they moved away, they come back and now they're in
this situation, to probably for them to show also  . .  . before property taxes . . . That's
all I wanted to say. Any questions?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, I'm sure you'll have some. Member Paltin.

CGUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Vedder for your testimony.
I was wondering if you could, urn, I like your ideas, I was wondering if you could clarify
about continuously occupied, what you mean by occupied? Because like you said,
your grandmother's home is Non Gwner Gccupied so then that wouldn't work in terms
of what we define occupied as. So, I was wondering it seems that your definition of
occupied is different from what we're considering occupied.
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MS. VEDDER: Okay, so for right now, because all three of us have our own properties, no
one is living there. It's actually unlivable at this time, so we're in the process of
demolishing and all of that. So, to clarify that, maybe show that those residents or the
owners of that house can show one, continuous occupying of the land for one thing,
continuously unless maybe go back until, I don't know, 1800's perhaps or maybe
pre-contact. Or secondly, that they can show that, you know, they were given this
property because their grandparents lived there let's say back in the plantation days.
A lot of us are inheriting lands like that, that's what I mean by that for that property In
Kahului for owners like me that have a second home.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And then. If I can clarify what you were speaking to in Makena,
like from after the last time property taxes the Luuwai's shared that there Is B&B
category but it's actually a Short-Term Rental so they wouldn't be occupying it.

MS. VEDDER: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: But you're saying occupying is in control of the land.

MS. VEDDER: In control of the land. So maybe, I mean, maybe have it in a category of
cultural, historical property. Because when you look at, these are the families who's
continuing to live on those properties and now they have to turn it into a Bed &
Breakfast or Short-Term Rental in order to pay for the taxes. You know, and that is
not fair for them when generations we've been living on that land and then now they're
being displaced and so they have to go get loans or they have to turn into short rentals
or they have to turn into a Bed & Breakfast just to pay for the property taxes. And that
Is not fair. So maybe that category could be like  a cultural, historical property, I don't
know.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you so much for clarifying my question. If you want to
reach out to my email It's tamara.paltin@mauicountv.us and we can talk more about It
when not everybody is waiting to testify.

MS. VEDDER: Okay. Sorry, thank you. Mahalo.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, you're muted.

CHAIR LEE: I'm sorry. Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Aloha ahiahi, Ms. Vedder. So, the
question that Member Paltin asked has been the biggest obstacle. And I think with, as
far as occupied, what she means is, like holding on to the property, the deed, the land.
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the land deed. So, I think that's what she means by occupied, and it's similar to what
California has called Proposition 13 and I've been working with OHA on language for
this.

.  . . during public testimony. But I just wanted to, my question is to clarify, so the way
that the property tax rates are structured is it’s progressive so everyone, every property
is in Tier 1. And then if it goes above the threshold of $800,000, whatever is above
$800,000 would then go, be taxed at Tier 2 rate. And then if it goes above the Tier 2
threshold of $2 million then that’s when the Tier  3 rate would apply. And so, it's not if
your property is worth $2 million that ail 2 million would be taxed at the Tier 3 rate.

MS. VEDDER: Right, yeah. And I think the property tax I know for Kukahiko, I think is
9 million, yeah, I think so. Okay.

Just, I mean something, you know, yeah, to help us out to really, really help us out.
And like I said, you know, a second Non Owner Occupied, I mean we have second
homes. I'm not a tourist. I'm not here for greed. You know that I want a home for my
children. And then second, thank you for helping out our families, our lineal
descendants, who's just holding onto the lands. Because Makena Is going to be
developed. You know that, I know that, very soon and we will be displaced by people
coming over to vacation and for their quality of living not even thinking about ail of us
here on this panel, right here, Councilmembers and our children. Where are we going
to go? We don't want... yep, we want affordable housing, but what about us? What
about us?

Thank you. Thank you so much for your time. I'll reach out to you, Tamara. Mahalo
nui.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Mahalo. Thank you.

MS. VEDDER: Aloha. A hui hou.

CHAIR LEE: Aloha. Any more questions, by the way Members? If not, may we have the
next testifier, please.

COUNTY CLERK: We're going to circle back around to number, telephone number ending
in 2818 and then we'll follow 2818 with Sarah Sexton.

CHAIR LEE: 2818. Okay, 2818 are you there? If not, let's go to the next one. Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Okay, our next testifier is Sarah Sexton.
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MS. SARAH SEXTON:

Aloha, Council and mahalo for all your time and these late evening. I'm very grateful
for it. My name Is Sarah Sexton and I'm honored to be a resident of Maui County,
living in Haiku. And I'm here to testify tonight in regard to the property taxes for
accommodations. Specifically, I wanted to point to the property taxes for the Hotel and
Resorts, Time Shares and Short-Term Rentals. Those I would really like to see moved
all the way up to the highest tier, which is $16.41. I've mentioned this before at a
hearing, but it's my understanding that we have the lowest property taxes on
Short-Term Rentals and visitor accommodations of any of the islands in Hawaii, while
we're the premiere destination of all of the islands.

And pointing to the person that spoke before me, who I thought made a lot of very
wonderful points. I'd like to point out that until all Hawaiians are secured housing, it
really isn't appropriate to be creating more housing, or excuse me, more
accommodations for visitors. And we also need to be finding ways of limiting the
amount of visitors that are coming, so that people can try and reprioritize and be looking
inwards as a community and seeing how they can serve their community, and one of
those biggest needs Is housing.

So, again, I would like to see all of those pushed to the absolute max of $16.41, I've
mentioned Hotel and Resort, Time Share and Short-Term Rentals, but if there are any
others that fall under the realm of visitor accommodations, I would like to see those
also pushed to the maximum. And I guess, I would just say mahalo to all of the people
who have spoken tonight.

I really hope that the Council does push for this housing and the negative impacts that
I  think we're seeing through tourism and the surge that's happening now, is very
unnerving for a lot of people. And I hope that we have your support and pushing this
is a positive direction.

We do know that the hotels are not going to make this choice on their own to raise
prices or do anything that will potentially help us lower some of the incoming visitors.
And so we really gotta find creative ways of doing this from within the community. And
I  think one way of doing that Is holding them to their word. If, as they say, that if
property taxes increase, they have to raise their rates and that is going to lower the
amount of incoming visitors, then we need, we need to see If that's true and we need
to hold them to that.



Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 28, 2021
Page 26

And I hope this can be just one positive step towards a better quality of life for all of the
folks living in Hawaii. So again, thank you for ail of your time, or excuse me In Maui
County. Thank you for ail of your time. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very much. May
we have the next one, please.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is U'i Kahue-Cabanting, and U'i will be followed by Al
Sipe.

MS. UM KAHUE-CABANTING:

Aloha and good evening, and mahalo to the Maul County Council. Short and sweet.
I'm here to say no increases for Owner-Occupied properties. Also, for Non Owner
Occupied, which is what I qualify under, even though I am a Hawaiian homesteader.
For those especially, who are renting to long-term people, because that is where our
residents who can't afford housing live, and they can't live there with a reasonable rent,
when property taxes go up.

I have a daughter who's paying $2,400 for a place, that's just ridiculous, that's in Maui.
And then I agree with the people who spoke before about Non Owner Occupied in
reference to family owned properties. We need to find a way to keep family properties
within the family. We are losing everything, we can't buy anything, and we’re losing
everything that we have. So there needs to be a way for lineal descendants . . .
property there Is livable ...

CHAIR LEE: U'i, U'i.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: -whatever the case may be.

CHAIR LEE: Could you stop your testimony?

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: -by the way to keep Hawaiians on-

CHAIRLEE: Could you

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Could you please turn off your video? Because your voice is cracking and It's
hard to hear you. But if you turn off your video, yeah, okay now try talking again. Can
you say something?
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MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Can you hear me now?

CHAIR LEE; Yes, better. A little louder, talk a little louder.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Okay, I'm trying to talk closer into the mic. My apologies.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Great.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: ‘Olelo hou?

CHAIR LEE: Good.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: So, ‘olelo hou, again?

CHAIR LEE: You're fine now.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Okay. so. testify again?

CHAIR LEE: No, no. Just finish, you can finish your testimony.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Oh, okay. Actually, I was already close to the end. It was, like I
said, we have to find a way to keep Hawaiian lands in Hawaiian hands. These
Non Owner Occupied, because they're family properties and the kids are the inheritors
and they don't actually live on the property but they still hold the property, we need to
find a process to ensure that they are able to keep those lands. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very
much for coming. Thank you.

MS. KAHUE-CABANTING: Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier. Chair is Al Sipe, and Al Sipe will be followed by Faith
Chase.

MR. AL SIPE:

Sorry, I'm going to get things turned on here. Hi, can you hear me?
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people who do Owner-Occupied and they not only won't pay the five-fold increase, but
they will also not be paying all the tourist money.

Tourists pay a lot more money in sales tax and excise tax than an owner does, the
local living owner. So, you're going to reduce the amount of money you're actually
getting If you take this approach. It won't solve the problem that people are bringing
up, I applaud the problems . . . bringing up, I think, you know, efforts should be made
In that area, but don't do it the wrong way and come up with less money, not more.
Thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Sipe. Are there any questions, Members? If not, thank you
very much.

May we have the next testifier, Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Chair. Our next testifier is Faith Chase, and Faith Chase will
be followed by, we'll try telephone number ending in 2818 one more time.

MS. FAITH CHASE:

Good evening, Chair. Good evening. Council.

CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. CHASE: Quickly, I am in favor for increases on tax investment property, Short-Term
Rentals, Hotels and second homes. I'm in absolute agreement with testifier Leinaala
Vedder. Homeowners that can show they have continued occupancy of the properties
or tenancy, that, that needs to be figured out. I don't doubt that we'll figure it out In
time, I don't think. If anybody gets stuck in sort of that administrative work that that
might entail, I want to just lift that worry off of you right now, because, urn, those that
can prove their long-standing tenancy with Land Commission Awards or what have
you, it won't put any burden on the County because, because they will be benefitting
from this. I'm sure they'll meet you in the middle. And if for any reason they couldn't or
became bothersome, I don't doubt for a moment that a non-profit would rise to help
see that through.

Urn, I, you know, I don't, I think that, when I traveled to my father's side last year, I, I,
you know me, I kind of, I'm, I look, I got olive skin, I always wear hats because I cannot
be In the sun. I look like in between, I'm, maybe  I don't look like one Maui girl, so I was
in the airport restaurant for a long time waiting for my flight and I can't even tell you the
attitudes from the conversations I heard around me, maybe because I look like a tourist
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myself with my Hilo Hattie hat, or whatever, I would encourage you to go to the airport,
anytime you guys travel, go to the airport early, sit in, sit in the airport and just listen to
the conversations. And you'll be aghast at people making plans to come and invest
and their attitude, it's just, it's really, it will make you palu.

I do know that I'm not, it always makes, it's hard to see ag property taxes rise no matter
what. I do understand that the larger present day said ag owner, landowners, they do
encompass a large amount of acreage and that would make a difference. But it's really,
it's always hard for me to see that.

I guess I just wanted to, I heard a lot of, you know, where are we going? We're failing?
We're dying? We're suffering. You know, I hear a lot of these comments tonight, but
I  just want to just paint a picture for you, as I have my first Commission meeting
tomorrow on homelessness, you know. Healing Solutions for Homelessness. We have
families who come home, shower, bathe, you know, eat and then they sleep in their
cars. Three to four family members, because they don't have housing. So I just wanted
to leave you with that thought.

And also, in closing, I would like to support Councllmember Johnson's proposal for
$20 million. I, I think that, I don't think he's going anywhere. I think he's, he's a long
standing, I think he'll see it through, I think he has support in the community and I
understand how people are tiptoeing, but I just want to tell you that you have an
empowered community that's going to see this through. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Faith. Any questions. Members?

If not. Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair our final individual signed up to testify right now is Mr. Tom Croly.
And I'd just like to put a call out if anybody is on the call and would still like to testify, to
please inform staff via the meeting chat of your intentions.

Mr. Croly.

MR. THOMAS CROLY:

Aloha, Council. The Council has heard from me many times before on real property
taxes. And I don't come here to lobby on anyone's behalf. I've always tried to provide
the Council with a better understanding of our real property tax system and the
taxpayers who are providing the revenues that the County uses, that you use in the
budget and the potential consequences of the tax rates that you set each year. I'm not
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sure that the Council understands much of my testimony because the actions that
you've taken in the past and again this year are inconsistent with the advice I give you,
but it is what it is.

But probably the most frustrating thing for me is when I see testifiers, and worse yet,
Councilmembers say things that are patently false. I'm never sure whether they're
doing this because they are just misinformed or they're trying to advance a narrative
that they, you know, politically like. Nevertheless, I stand here today again to help you
with a better understanding of our real property tax system.

There are some folks who have come forward and compared our rates to the rates of
other real property tax systems. You can't do that and you can't do that because rate
is only the single component of the tax bill, you have to consider what the assessments
are, what, what, urn urn, exemptions go into them. Many, many municipalities on the
mainland only assess at a percentage, a small percentage of the actual total value.
And then finally, what the actual assessed values are?

Here, a two-bedroom condo, is a $1 million. In Des Moines, Iowa, a two-bedroom
condo Is $150,000. So you can't use the same tax rate for the two of those. People
who make these comparisons between tax rates in other areas truly show immediately
that they don’t understand what the tax system Is.

I also want to complain If you will about the false narrative that's been put forward, and
it’s been repeated by some of the Councilmembers, that the lack of housing on Maul
has been created by Short-Term Rentals. I want to point out that the people in the
Short-Term Rentals tax class are condominium owners who are in Hotel District or

Apartment District prior to, that were built prior to 1991, generally in buildings that were
built specifically to house the visitors to Maui. So, so, the idea that in some way, shape,
or form, these condos that were built for that purpose should have been in, housing
residents is just patently wrong.

And then in single family homes, the only single-family homes that are legally in the
Short-Term Rental classification are those who have jumped through the hoops and
gotten the permit. That's only 250 homes, yet you have 20,622 properties in the
Non Owner Occupied. Some of those properties are long-term rentals, but most of
those properties are indeed taking away housing from our residents. So, when you're
going to the well and looking for who you're going to tax with respect to that, there's
the category, right there, okay.

CHAIR LEE: Tom, Tom, can you please conclude, Tom?

MR. CROLY: I have more to say, but I took my three minutes. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR LEE: Are you done?

MR. CROLY: I will. I have more to say, but that's my three minutes and I appreciate it.

CHAIR LEE: Yeah, I'm sorry, your time's up, but Members may have a question? Anybody
have a question? If not, thank you, Tom.

MR. CROLY: Good luck, everybody.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Mr. Rick Smith, and Mr. Smith will be followed
by Bob Fondiller.

CHAIR LEE: Do we have any more testifiers after that? Cause I was planning to take a
recess, but if we don't have any?

COUNTY CLERK: Have two more.

CHAIR LEE: Just two more? Okay.

COUNTY CLERK: Just two more after that. Total of four.

CHAIR LEE: Call him again, please.

MR. RICK SMITH:

This is Rick Smith. Rick Smith. Yes, everybody can hear me. Hi. Mahalo for listening
to me. My wife and I own a condo here for many years and we use it as a second
home, and we spend at least half the year here in Maui because we like living here.
We don't see our condo as an investment, but rather as our Maui home. We do not
rent our unit to anyone and we are not looking to put more orchids in our pool as was
mentioned by somebody previously.

I was recently informed by the Maalaea Village Association that the County was
changing many of the condo tax classifications from Apartment to Short-Term Rental.
We fill out and submit our usage questionnaire each year and designate that our condo
is an Apartment. I checked my property records and sure enough, this change was
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made to our unit without any notification of any kind from the County. It appears that
our Apartment classification according to your agenda tonight, still exists. So, I'm
wondering why it was changed without our knowledge? This change effectively
doubles our tax rate. I have filed an appeal but will still be required to pay the tax rate
for the condo rentals. It is very unfair to arbitrarily make this change and treat our
unrented unit the same as a unit that is being used as a vacation rental deriving
revenue for its owner. Again, we don't derive any rental Income from our unit.

I am asking the Council to explain the rationale for targeting non-rental owners. This
is especially concerning as many condo owners who do not rent were unable to travel
to Maul this year due to COVID, and maybe unaware of this change until they receive
their tax statements. That will be, they will have missed the appeal deadline.

We live here, we pay our taxes, and we support the local economy and feel that we
are being unfairly taxed. If someone such as ourselves is forced to sell our second
home due to taxes, it Is likely that the new owner will use the property as a vacation
rental. Is this the trend what we want? I don't think so. Thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Smith. Any questions. Members? If not, thank you again.

Madam Clerk, next testifier.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Mr. Bob Fondiller, and Mr. Fondiller will be
followed by Laurie Lowson.

MR. BOB FONDILLER:

Hello, my name is Bob Fondiller and thank you very much for giving me the chance to
speak on this issue. I'm a full-time Maul resident. I'm also a board member of our
Wailea condo association. I'm an active member of the Wailea Community Association.
Even though I will not be personally affected by the reclassification changes that came
about with Ordinance 5160, I wanted to speak up on behalf of those condo owners
who are adversely affected by this very drastic change.

Over the past two years, you, the County Council, have moved most of our owners
from an Apartment classification where they were paying between $5 - $6 per thousand
dollars of assessed value to Non Owner Occupied where they are paying $6 - $7 per
thousand of assessed value into now the Short-Term Rental category where you will
soon be deciding on a range of $10 - $16.41 per thousand dollars of assessed value.
That is as much as 173 percent increase In property taxes for these part-time residents.
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When you moved many of our owners from Apartment to Non Owner Occupied, these
owners scratch their heads with the name of the new classification. They were not
non-owners. They were owners, who were occupying their units on a part-time-basis.
Part-time being two to six months a year. Many of these owners have been part-time
residents on Maui for 10, 20, and even 30 plus years.

But this latest change moving them to Short-Term Rental left them even more
perplexed. How could they be Short-Term Rental class If they own their unit for again,
10, 20, 30 years and had never rented? Many of these owners feel like the County Is
trying to balance the budget by Increasing their taxes by 70 to as much as 170 percent.
Many of these owners feel that Maui is their second home, even if they are actual
residents of Washington, California, Oregon, or other states, or perhaps residents of
Canada.

Many of these people feel that after living here part-time for many, many years, the
Council has now decided to stick it to these people because they cannot vote and
therefore, have no way to fight back over what they perceive as a way out of line
Increase in their property taxes. How would each of you feel If your taxes have been
arbitrarily increased by 70 to 170 percent in one year?

Many of these adversely affected part-time residents have been big supporters of local
non-profit. When I look at a list of supporters of the MACC, the hospital. Boys and
Girls Club, Humane Society, etc., I see many of these part-time residents who love
Maui and want to do their fair share to support these worthy causes. I would contend
that when these part-time residents are here, they spend and pay taxes to a much
greater extent than the County services that they are using.

I would like to see the group of condo owners who do not rent short-term change back
to either the Apartment class that they were in two years ago or be kept In the Non
Owner Occupied class that they are in this fiscal year. Thank you very much for
listening.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions. Members? If not, thank you Mr. Fondiller.

MR. FONDILLER: Thank you, Ms. Lee.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Laurie Lowson, and Ms. Lowson will be followed by Alexa
Dudoit.
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CHAIR LEE: And how many after that, Madam Clerk?

COUNTY CLERK: No one at this time. Alexa is the last testifier on the list.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Alexa.

COUNTY CLERK: Yeah.

CHAIR LEE: Play music from the '80s, nah, just kidding. Alexa.

MS. ALEXA DUDOIT:

Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, it's your turn.

MS. DUDOIT: Oh, okay, okay. Wait, hang-on. Let me turn on my video. Can you see me?

CHAIR LEE: Yes. Yes, we can.

MS. DUDOIT: Okay, now I gotta put my glasses on so I can see what I'm talking about. Boy,
you guys have a big job to fill. There is a lot of pukas that need to be filled and I'm
talking tonight about the Non Owner Occupied.

As someone who owns a second home that is rented out to low-income and Section 8

families, the proposed rise in Non Owner Occupied taxes will increase, will create a
burden on my family and myself. The proposed increases are intended to create more
money and opportunity for affordable housing that isn't even a realistic reality in the
next fiscal year. Yet, you know, we, I provide. I'm already providing affordable housing
which may, which maybe un, unaffordable due to tax increases.

Multi-families, they want to own their homes, but in reality, most of them can't secure
employment to even qualify for the necessary loan programs. These families depend
on local people, like me, to offer affordable rentals. The County passed a resolution
to give long-term rental exemptions for people in my situation that would be a great,
great, and needed relief, but not wait until It's available for locals like me. Then we can
tax those offshore and out of state homeowners looking to make money off our people
without affecting our local familites.
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I guess the bottom line I'm thinking about is how, how are the local families going to
survive with the increase? I really like what Leina'ala from Makena had said, there's a
lot of truth to those things that she had mentioned about local families and trying to
survive and hang on to what they have. The fact of the matter is that banking million
of dollars for affordable housing based on a plan that is not even been formulized,
accepted, formally accepted by the Council is kind of irresponsible and risky.

The other thing I wanted to speak about was agriculture. Raising, raising our
agriculture rates could force us into selling our prime agriculture lands that have been
in our families, my family for generations. So, the emphasis on steering away from
tourism and supporting agriculture makes sense, to keep ag rates to help the industry
thrive. And I'm a big supporter in the agriculture industry and would like to see our
local families be able to get their own houses and, and be able to, you know, have their
own homes without having to be taxed so much.

And I just don't understand, you know, I mean its kind of like there's alot to think about,
there's many different issues in different areas in this whole tax Increase. So, I think
maybe we should kind of think about our local families first, the ones that really need
their homes and, and trying to hang on to what they have. I just wanted to say thank
you for letting me speak.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Dudoit.

Member Paltin has a question, followed by Member King.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair Lee. Thank you, Ms. Dudoit.

I just was wondering when you're talking about the non, like I don't know what tier
you're in. So, when you're talking about the Non Owner Occupied increase, are you
talking about the rates that were posted for this meeting on the agenda?

MS. DUDOIT: Yes. Yes, the rates that are on the agenda.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay, okay. Cause on Friday night we kind of set more
specific rates. So you're not talking about those rates that were set on Friday night?

MS. DUDOIT: No, I missed that meeting. So-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Okay.

MS. DUDOIT: I gotta catch up a little bit. But urn judging from what I saw on the agenda,
that's what I'm basing my testimony on.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, okay. Thank you. I don't want to get into more specifics
cause it's personal, I mean, your personal info.

MS. DUDOIT: Right, right. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Member King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Chair. Actually, my question was along the same
lines, I was just wondering if you were in the Tier 1, Ms. Dudoit, as far as Non Owner
Occupied?

MS. DUDOIT: I believe so, yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. When we met on Friday, we didn't raise those rates so
that, we assumed that people, local people who are, you know, renting from people
like you, and I really appreciate the fact that you're renting at reasonable rates to long
term residents. That they would probably be looking at the Tier 1, for renting because
we're assuming they're not in million dollar homes, right.

MS. DUDOIT: Right, exactly.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, thank you. Thank you for sharing that.

MS. DUDOIT: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, I don't think we have any more questions. Thank you again, Alexa.

MS. DUDOIT: Thankyou.

CHAIR LEE: Now. Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, our next testifier is Laurie Lowson, and Ms. Lowson will be followed
by Uncle Junya Nakoa.

MS. LAURIE LOWSON:

Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Aloha.
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MS. LOWSON: Thank you, Chainwoman Lee and Councilmembers. I appreciate you taking
the time to listen to testimony from members of the community regarding the real
property tax rates for the upcoming fiscal year.

I am a realtor on West Maul. Our office manages over 200 long-term rentals and about
200 commercial rentals. This has been an incredibly difficult year for most people.
Businesses are just now starting to get up to speed. Restaurants and activities are
held to 30 to 50 percent occupancy with shortened hours. Many of the restaurants and
activities are just barely surviving. Prices are up everywhere. Shipping costs have
increased, making the price we pay in the stores even more expensive.

Please, leave the tax rates the same as currently set or reduce the real property tax
rates. This is not the time to raise taxes. The decision to reclassify many Non Owner
Occupied properties to Short-Term Rentals Is already dealt a serious blow to homes
for Maul residents. I am hearing from taxpayers who previously were classified as non-
owner-occupant residential that if Maui County is going to tax them at the hotel
structure and rental rate, they might as well evict their long-term tenants and rent their
condos on VRBO as Short-Term Rentals. Owners who never rented their condos are

now signing up for vacation rental programs to cover the doubling of the real property
taxes. Talk about not an unintended consequence.

More people will be on the roads and at the beaches with the ever-increasing number
of vacation rental condos. If the real property tax rates are increased, those Increased
costs will be passed onto the end consumer, be it the local resident who is the renter,
a small businessperson, or the resident shopping for groceries and basic necessities.
Now is the time to be fiscally prudent. Please do not further increase the burden on
real property owners with tax rate increases. Have compassion for the situation we all
find ourselves in these days, struggling to make ends meet during a worldwide
pandemic.

Again, I encourage you, the Members of the County Council of Maui, to be a part of
the recovery from this global economic disaster and not choose to exacerbate the
already stressed economy by raising real property taxes. Thank you for your
consideration.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Lowson. Any questions. Members? If not, thank you and may
we have the next testifier. Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Junya Nakoa, and Uncle Junya will be followed by Kalei
Aiwohi.
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MR, JUNYA NAKOA:

Eh, howzit guys. Mahalo again about conning night-time. I going tell you this, I no need
help from that, ah, previous speaker, the Croly guy. I no need help for talk about what
I  like. But, urn, just wanted for tell you that.

But yesterday. Planning Commission had this Wailea housing, 57, $3 million homes,
and you know the reason why they was kissing ass to the, oh, making nice to the
commission, cause they was saying all their property tax is going to go to support the
local, you know, the local economy. So, they asking to get taxed some more, tax 'em.
Make em choke, make em more high, I no care. Make those guys, they, they like take
our land and take our resources and no build no affordable homes, tax those buggahs.
Give em choke. I no care how many percent you guys like go, go choke, go hundred
you like, I no care.

And then, urn, we gotta catch up with the rest of the islands, they do em already, so
why we not doing em? So, we gotta do urn, you know what I mean. And then, urn, the
hotels, whoo, yessah, like the other guy the one that when talk earlier, that when get
better facial hair then me and more handsome, he when say that tax the hotels choke,
so then they can put the money towards the tourist and raise their rates, make the
room rates high so then we get quality tourist that come over here. Not the kine guys
get $39.00 one-way trip on the plane and come over here, they get cheap rooms and
then, what they do, they no spend their money on, urn, at our restaurants, they just go
bust up our place and what not.

So, we gotta, like, you know, you guys say em too, we gotta get quality visitors, not
quantity. So, I think by raising the taxes on the hotels, making them raise their hotel
rates, whoo, I think we going get some quality buggahs, you know, coming over here
and urn, yeah.

You know what, the $20 million for the Gabe Johnson stuff, for the affordable, we gotta
back that up, c'mon, we gotta do that stuff. So, tax the guys, the part-time owners,
these condo owners, they crying cause they gotta pay little bit more because they
six-months or whatever over here, too bad. Suck it, if not get the heck out of here. Go
the other place. Go someplace, go someplace else, we no, you know, I mean we no
need you kine people for only six months anyway.

So, yeah, tax, tax those buggahs. And take care us guys, us local guys, you know
what I mean. And you guys is bad ass. Friday night, I was coming home late that night
and you guys was still on. You guys nuts. Good job. Mahalo.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Junya. Anybody have questions for Mr. Nakoa, who seems to have
combed his hair and had a haircut, wow.

MR. NAKOA: I pulled urn back. I when tie 'em up. Hot over here. Hot, hot, hot over here.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay. Okay.

MR. NAKOA: Buggah hot, yeah.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Okay. No, questions. No questions. So, thank you for joining us. See
you.

MR. NAKOA: You guys have a good one. Yessah.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, thank you.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Kalei Aiwohi, and Kalei will be followed by the
telephone number, last four digits 4423.

CHAIR LEE: Hello, Ms. Waiohi, Aiwohi.

MS. KALEI AIWOHI:

Aloha. Mahalo, for having me. I, I was watching on Facebook tonight and I felt
compelled to come in and speak to you guys regarding this property tax increase. I
was asked to come on and share my mana'o although I'm not a lobbyist, so I am not
paid.

We, my husband I, we live in Waiohuli Hawaiian Homes, and so we are very lucky.
Prior to that we purchased our house in Makawao, and that was in 2010 during the
recession and we were very lucky to have done that as well.

So right now, we qualify as Non Owner Occupied. You know, and it concerns me,
where does that leave us, where does that leave our tenants, where does that leave
our local families? Right now, we're under HUD, and so with HUD there's a cap on
what we can charge our tenants. And so right now, we are allowed to collect $2350,
that's our rent for a three-bedroom, two-bath, enclosed garage. We have a husband
and wife there with four small children. And you know. I'm concerned. I'm concerned
about where, where does this leave us?
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Right now our property tax last year was $3000, $3000, you know, and even if It doesn’t
affect us, and I have to say mahalo to Keani for that 200, the 200 exemption, because
every bit helps to keep us here. Our families, our local families are what Hawaii is
about, and I'm sorry for being emotional on this, but we're all connected. Leina'ala
she's my son's Kumu, and so we all, we, we all need to work together to help our local
families.

I honestly could care less about, you know, our tourist. But we're stuck here living with
subquality standards because, because our economy is tourism. That's rubbish, you
know, we're stuck with having to make do, you know. I turn around and I take my kids
to the beach on the weekends, there's no local families there. I cannot find a parking
stall.

And yet, you know, one request would be for those families, who are, who are fortunate
enough to own a second house, and they're fortunate enough to have tenants, that
maybe you guys would allow them to be fortunate enough to have another exemption
for HUD rentals, because every single bit helps.  I just wanted to thank you guys for
allowing me to share tonight. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any questions. Members? If not, oh, we have one.

Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair Lee. Thank you, Ms. Aiwohi. I just was
wondering if your home is In Tier 1 ?

MS. AIWOHI: Currently, I believe our home, if we were to get it appraised It would be about
$700,000. So, you know. I'm not sure where that leaves us.

CHAIR LEE: Tier!

MS. AIWOHI: Urn, and you know, even another thing that would help us local families to pay
our property taxes is to break It up, you know. I got stuck with paying $1500 in one
month. It would help to make it quarterly, maybe like how Honolulu did.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, thank you.

MS. AIWOHI: Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Anymore? Mr. Sinenci, Member SInenci.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Mahalo, Chair. And aloha, Ms. Aiwohi for your testimony
tonight. I was just curious, I know that we’ve, we've got some monies coming down to
help with rentals. So I mean, having, knowing that you're renting for HUD, are those,
are your tenants able to qualify for some of this rental assistance?

MS. AIWOHI: Urn, kala mai, I'm not sure what, what you mean by qualify?

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: We're supposed to be having some added funds for rental
assistance, so can check on that. Thank you.

MS. AIWOHI: Okay. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Any more questions. Members? If not, thank you, Ms. Aiwohi. Thank you.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Marianne Fisher, and Ms. Fisher will be followed by
Aja Eyre.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, and then we're going to take a recess.

MS. MARIANNE FISHER:

(Inaudible) Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Somebody's trying to get, are you Ms. Fisher, trying to get on the call?

MS. FISHER: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. FISHER: Yes. Aloha, I would just like to

CHAIR LEE: Maybe you should, turn off your, urn, turn off your video please. That might
help. Okay, now try speaking now. Ms. Fisher?

MS. FISHER: Is that better?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, it Is.

MS. FISHER: Chair?
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CHAIR LEE; Yes, it is.

MS. FISHER: Okay. Mahalo. I would like to thank you folks all for being there this evening.
I would like to speak in favor of the increase .  . .  of the maximum. I think that... do
this to achieve what has been said before, quality versus quantity on investment hotels,
second homes. I do however strongly feel that some consideration does need to be
made for folks like the lady who just spoke. People that live here and work here and
have been here and live here full-time and rent to people that live here full-time and
work here.

So, urn, you know, that difficult to make some kind of . . . you folks do is under. . .
saying that but maybe a consideration I believe for the, that group of people that do
live here and are renting to folks that live here. Because certainly we don't need to
take away local, urn, and that's It. Thank you very much for your time. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Fisher, thank you. Mahalo to you. Members, do you have any questions?
If not, may we have the next testifier and then we're going to take a 10-minute break.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier and our last testifier to be signed up is Aja Eyre.

CHAIR LEE: Hello.

MS. AJA EYRE:

Aloha. Good evening. I don't want to cut into your recess or the ending of this meeting
for sure and I feel like there's been so much said, and this is a multi-faceted issue. And
I guess the only thing that I want to contribute to the discussion and especially to
Ms. Aiwohi’s very poignant and emotional testimony is that we need to look at tourism
and change the narrative a bit... economy and tourism is so important for us here-

CHAIR LEE: Aja, Aja, could you turn off, could you turn your video off, cause your audio-

MS. EYRE: Yeah. Is that better?

CHAIR LEE: Okay, try again.

MS. EYRE: Is that better?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, it is. Thank you.
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MS. EYRE: So, the thing that I think even tourist don't realize, and they wonder why
sometimes they maybe don't get as much aloha as they were expecting, is that the
average is about 80 cents on every dollar, 80 percent of what any tourist spends here
is not kept in the County. And that's conservative. I've seen it at like 96 percent. And
so as a County, we experience a lower quality of life even though we have an
enormous amount of money that is spent here, but the money doesn't stay here.

And really the only power we have is through taxation. We can't change ownership of
hotels and the vacation rentals and all of those things. They're going to be offshore
owners, we can't, we can't make a dent in that, there's nothing really we can do about
that. But we can tax that offshore ownership and keep some of that money here to
improve the quality of life for our residents. And improving the quality of life for the
local residents is, is finding a way to provide more affordable housing and rentals. It's
improving our parks and infrastructure. It's, you know, doing the things, making sure
our, our, you know, County workers are well paid, and see promotion through their
careers, so that they want to stay here and be supportive of our quality of life. There's
all of these parts that have to be funded by our economy, and yet this Is our only power,
our property tax is our only, our only option because we can't keep more of that tourism
money here.

And, you know, tourist come and say, oh, I spent, you know, I spent $6,000 on this trip,
aren't you more grateful? I'm like, we're so grateful, except only about $500, like the
money that you spent to take a bike tour and the money you spent at that one local
restaurant that you went to, that's the only money that really stays here. Yes, you paid
some employees here and there, but the majority of that money doesn't stay with our,
with the locals. And so, we see you coming and using our space and causing traffic,
but we don't really see the benefits.

And so I, I applaud that you guys are looking at this, it's a very difficult issue, I know
and I am the last person to say raise taxes, cause, like, I mean, I love paying my taxes,
I  love what they go towards, but I don't want to pay more than I have to. So, I just, I
appreciate you looking at It, and I know it's a complicated issue, but I also just want to
change that narrative that tourism is great, but we still don't see enough of the benefit
here on our County. And that's all, have a great recess. Thank you so much.

CHAIR LEE: Any questions? If not, thank you. Madam Clerk, do we have anybody else
signed up?

COUNTY CLERK: We have two more people that signed up.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay, they're coming by twos, yeah. Okay, we're going to take a short
recess until 8:05. Meeting in recess.
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(THE PUBLIC HEARING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 7:55 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 8:05 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT FOR MEMBER
KAMA, EXCUSED.)

CHAIR LEE: Will the public hearing of the Maui County Council, the public hearing of
April 28, 2021 please reconvene, and we will continue on with our testimony.

Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next up to testify is Kelly Anderson, and Kelly Anderson will be followed
by testifier under, named Wello.

MS. KELLY ANDERSON:

HI everyone. Thank you for having me. I want to make a little short, and announce,
like a little short saying, but I would like to be considered when making this decision,
because as a full-time resident who works three jobs here on Maul to afford a home is,
it's so high to begin with and so I know a few, me and my friends, we wanted the
investment properties first to help pay for that primary home. And so when this tax
hike goes up, it's going to really hurt the residents here.

And I was thinking that maybe If we didn't do the Investment taxes, maybe we could
make a fee or a fund regarding just tourism in general, because I think it will be a bigger
budget for you and tourism comes to Maui, and they bring a lot of money with them
and that's good for your economy. Tourism also adds to the impact of the environment,
and so by paying kind of like a fund or a fee to come to Hawaii, they are going to get
that magical experience, they are going to get to be in a hotel and experience the
activities that we have here. But that fund can go towards helping your environment,
as well as more affordable housing for the residents here. So thank you, thank you for
having me.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any questions, Members? If not, thank you, Ms. Anderson.

MS. ANDERSON: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is signed on as Wello, and Wello will be followed by John
Blumer-Buell.
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CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. HARP; I just took some quick notes, but I just want to share some concerns and
suggestions, maybe. I'd, I'd suggest postdate the property tax Increase. Awareness
of the impact to speculative Investors would bring more awareness to, you know,
people who want to invest in whatever angle they taking. And urn, and ah, I think, you
know, like maybe a two-year spread where, you know, amendments can be made so
that all the pukas are filled. And then, urn, you know, all the people concerned, you
know, would be handled. I mean, this is a whole, big, unity effort, that's what it’s going
to be, because the impact to us is really traumatic. But anyway, let me get back to my
thing, urn.

So as for 2021, pandemic excuses for no increase be allowed. Two years going
forward, 2023 enough time to weed out the genuine people from the fake people.
Speculative Investors, visitors, residents, descendants, you know, in respective
districts were impacted. All of these things that happening from generations gone by.
You know, we cannot fault people who came in that back days, and their descendants
are among us, raised among us, you know, that we cannot blame them for living the
dream of their ancestors, which was to make a better life for themselves. But yet, you
know, I think of it now is just like we get dumbed down all the time, all the time, and
you know, it does make us unhealthy, because it affects, it stresses us out, where we
don't deserve it. But anyways, okay sorry about that.

And so, and you know, the Counties should be able to retain a nice portion of the TAT
tax, yeah, instead of going into the General Fund. And maybe for the next two years
would, you know, be good that you guys can have that and then review, you know,
how It can go long-term sustainability for the whole State. But the County of Maui, you
know, for right now, is my, urn, my concern because I  really hurting, 1 watching
everything going down. I might be away but, I am of Lahalna district and that's my
ahupua'a, the whole Lahaina district, and including the Lana'i facing Lahalna.

Anyway, urn, I just did, I just did what I, I spoke, I mean I wrote down. But, ah, I can
see better, just as my Aunty PuananI Felicilda said to me when I was going to be away
for the first time, away from the people I love, throughout Maui, you know. Aunty MomI,
Aunty Momi Lee, I mean you know, we had some times with her, but anyway, aside
from that, and others, kupuna, Na Kupuna O Maul members, that's pretty much

CHAIR LEE: Tammy, can you wrap it up. Tammy.

MS. HARP: I, I'm done. I said all, everything I wrote.
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CHAIR LEE; Tammy, did you know my mother, Momi Lee?

MS. HARP: Yeah. I got pictures of her too. She participated in that, urn, that Ku‘e, remember,
Na Kupuna O Maui like in 2002-2003. Yeah. She was part of a, the walk from
Mokuhinia down to Keka‘a, yeah. I think she was there with us, I not certain but I know
Aunty Diana Amadeo was there.

CHAIR LEE: Probably, yeah. My mother was like probably protesting something, yeah.

MS. HARP: Oh, yeah. She probably was sitting at the airport.

CHAIR LEE: She was a character. Any questions. Members? Any ques, yes, Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Aloha, urn, I just, we was down there yesterday, I mean
Monday, we seen Aunty Puanani, Aunty Momi, and bring my mom down there, she
doing okay, so, everybody Is doing good, good.

MS. HARP: Oh, I'm glad, nice. Thank you, thank you. Thank you, ohana. I miss you guys
so ... much. When I going come back, I dunno-

CHAIR LEE: Okay. You take care. You take care. Thank you. Thank you for testifying.
And Madam Clerk, may we have the next testifier.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, we have no other testifiers signed up right now.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

COUNTY CLERK: And if an individual connected to the meeting has not yet testified that
would like to do so, please unmute and Identify yourself, now. You can also inform
staff via the meeting chat. This is the last call for testifiers.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, Members. My intention

MS. HARP: Excuse me.

CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. HARP: Can I just add one sentence? Because, yes-

CHAIRLEE: Okay.
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MS. HARP: I just wanted to explain, okay. You see, Papa Kihei... he, his vision was at our
first Thanksgiving that he, that we was to take care of our ahupua'a. So you know, and
I talked to him before, and I said to him, you know, we talked about it, and I said you
know. Papa Kihei, Lahaina district is my ahupua'a and you know, I do whatever I can
here, you know, on the slopes of Mauna Kea. But anyway, just to make certain that
you folks understand where l‘m coming from. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: I think we do. Thank you very, very much. Thank you.

So, Members, my intention is to leave testimony open for further testimony when we
reconvene. So if there are no objections, I will recess this meeting to Friday, May 14
at 11:00 a.m., on the same BlueJeans connection we are now using. Any objections
Members? Okay, so, this meeting is hereby in recess.

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS PUBLIC HEARING:

Pamela Tumpap, Maui Chamber of Commerce;
Genesis S. Young;
David Litman, Teran James Young Foundation;
Stan Franco;
Suzanne Dorn;
Faith Chase;
John Blumer-Buell;
Maureen Bacon;
Matt Bailey;
Miles H. Barber;
Peter and Randi Beauchamp;
Cat Bellinger;
Carole Berthiaume;
Susan J. Bethanis;
Susan Bharvani;
Rhonda Bruce;
Joe and De Buckwalter;
Deb and Don Cary;
Nikoya Collier;
Janet Condie;
Christine Conlon-Kemp;
Dale and Verla Crewson;

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.
10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
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Misun Park Cummings;
Jessica Dichow;
Billy J. Dirksen, Ali‘i Resorts LLC;
Sandy and Tom Duckworth;
Inga and Armin Ehlert;
Ron and Christine Fletcher;
Susan and Craig Franzen;
Bob Hansen, Maui Luxury Real Estate LLC;
Hawaii Budget & Policy Center;
Marilyn Hawes;
Wayne N. Hedani;
Cindy Kay;
Tom F. Kerestesi;
Barry Larson;
Christine Larson;
Darren Le;
Cecile Lehrer;
Lisa, Yume Enterprise;
Fatima T. Lobo;
Liliana Lozano;
Todd Lynam and Yuejiao Liu;
Neil Lyon;
Maui Hotel & Lodging Association;
Lucia Maya;
Peter McCombs;
Linda McKinley;
Jaimie Morsillo;
Gregg Nelson, Napili Kai Beach Resort;
Robin Newbold;
Anita Norris;
Greg P. Peros, Maui Beach Hotel;
Vicky Powers;
Patrick and Christina Prevost;
Michael Pye, Fairmont Kea Lani;
Royal Mauian Board of Directors;
Jen Russo;
Carole Schmidt;
Ira and Sue Sealy;
Robert Searle;
Paul Seymour;
Patrick E. Shannahan;
Maggie Sheldon;

23.
24.
25.
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
31.
32.
33.
34.
35.
36.
37.
38.
39.
40.
41.
42.
43.
44.
45.
46.
47.
48.
49.
50.
51.
52.
53.
54.
55.
56.
57.
58.
59.
60.
61.
62.
63.
64.
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65. Gloria Simmons:
Mary and Paul Sipes;
Allan and Sharon Slaughter;
Wm. Kelly Sterling;
Robin Terentiuk;
Steve Tervooren;
Angela Vento, Wailea Beach Resort;
James T. Welsh;
Neda West;
Fred and Carolyn Wood; and
lets Yamazaki, Sheraton Maul Resort & Spa.

66.
67.
68.
69.
70.
71.
72.
73.
74.
75.

THE COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING OF APRIL 28, 2021 WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR
AT 8:24 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR ON MAY 14, 2021 AT 11:01 A.M.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maui County Council public hearing of April 28, on
the proposed FY 2022, Real Property Taxes, please reconvene.

Good morning. Members, again, ni hao.

Mr. Clerk, roll call.

ROLL CALL

COUNCILMEMBERS GABRIEL JOHNSON. KELLY T. KING,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, TAMARA A.M. PALTIN, SHANE M.
SINENCI, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W.
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR ALICE L. LEE.

PRESENT:

COUNCILMEMBER NATALIE A. KAMAEXCUSED:

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, please proceed.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JAMES G.M. KRUEGER: Chair, there Is eight Members present,
one Member excused, a quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.
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For the record, I am Deputy County Clerk James Krueger. Also present from the Office
of the County Clerk are County Clerk Kathy Kaohu; and Legislative Division staff Joyce
Murashige, Lauren Saldana, and Dell Yoshida.

Joining the meeting from the Department of the Corporation Counsel is Deputy
Corporation Counsel Kristina Toshikiyo.

This online meeting is being conducted in accordance with the Governor's most recent
emergency proclamation on COVID-19. If connectivity affecting quorum is lost, the
Council will be in recess. If connectivity affecting quorum cannot be restored within
30-minutes, the meeting will automatically recess to Tuesday, May 18, at 9:00 a.m.
using the same virtual connections unless the Council announces a different date and
time.

Chair, notice of this reconvening public hearing was published in the May 4 and
May 7, 2021 editions of the Maui News.

CHAIR LEE: Members, we will be receiving testimony on the proposed real property tax rates
for Fiscal Year 2022. Once testimony has concluded, we will be able to consider
adopting the resolution posted today to set the rates.

So, for this one, this public hearing, we are able to vote. Before we proceed with
testimony, I ask that everyone please keep their microphones muted unless it Is your
time to speak. Decorum shall be maintained at all times.

Mr. Clerk, please proceed with testimony.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony. Members
of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online meeting by phone or
videoconference through the information posted on today's public hearing notice.

Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be unmuted when It is
their time to testify. Individuals connected by videoconference should keep both their
video and microphones off and should turn them back on when it is their time to testify.

Testimony is limited to the item listed on today's notice. Individuals may testify for
three minutes. When testifying please state your name and the name of any
organization you represent. Please also identity to the Council if you are a paid
lobbyist.
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After your testimony has concluded, please disconnect from BlueJeans. Doing so will
assist staff with identifying the remaining testifiers. The remainder of the public hearing
can be viewed on Akaku Channel 53 or on mauicounty.legistar.com.  Individuals may
also be disconnected from the meeting at any time for breaking decorum.

Chair, the first person to testify is Darla Ellingson, to followed by Thomas Croly.

Those are the only two individuals we currently have signed up to testify. If there is
anyone else connected to the meeting wishing to testify, please notify us in the meeting
chat now.

Darla Ellingson.

MS. DARLA PALMER-ELLINGSON:

Aloha. I actually just read your item and I was actually here to testify on property tax
rates, so I'm assuming I am in the wrong meeting. Is that correct?

CHAIR LEE: You're in the right meeting.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay. I'll proceed then. So, aloha, Councilmembers. My name
is Darla Palmer-Ellingson, I'm speaking to you as  a private citizen and a property owner
in Haiku, since 1996. If you look at the County's zoning map for Haiku and really all of
Upcountry and most of Maui, you'll see all the land is agriculturally zoned, except for
narrow areas in towns and a few other designations. However, the exception of a few
large parcels most of these areas are residential, many have old neighborhoods and
some newer planned developments, and I'm talking specifically now about how Haiku
Owner-Occupied residents in these neighborhoods are getting taxed more than double
their in-town neighbors. I had the honor of some dialogue with Councilmember Molina
who encouraged me to share my personal story as this is the same situation that
affects so many people Upcountry.

My tax rate as an owner-occupant is $5.94. Owner-occupants within the narrow
bounds of Haiku or Paia Town are paying $2.51, as are residents of Kihei and Lahaina,
etc. When you look at the zoning map, the area from Haiku Town well past my 2.2 acre
parcel near Five Corners is surrounded by well-established neighborhoods. I
purchased my house and cottage in 1996, have always provided one dwelling and
long-term rental, including many years in the HUD program. As you know, a significant
portion of our workforce chooses to live in Haiku because rents are cheaper.
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As an owner, our properties have less value, we get less Income from providing long
term rentals and we pay more than twice as much in property taxes, while our
counterparts in Kihel charge high rents, 30 percent sell out to out-of-state investors
and owner occupants pay the lowest tax rates. ... on residential properties in Haiku
typically have more space than their intown counterparts, providing an opportunity to
relieve the rental housing crisis. However, without having some residential, agricultural
designation, property owners such as myself are also left out of the new law allowing
a second accessory dwelling. There was talk of extending this to ag land, but it never
happened.

Being a former property tax assessor myself, in another state, I understand the concept
of best and highest use when classifying properties for zoning. However, with ample
large acreage for farming on the Island, the best and finest use for small ag lots under
five acres that have been in residential development for decades Is for residential use.
This should include the same level of accessory dwellings as other residential areas.
This Is one way to address the housing crisis. You may have noticed that my other
initiatives to bring in net zero prebuilt housing factory to Maui through my volunteer
efforts on the Climate Action Advisory.

If I could just sum up one line, if that's alright? I just need-

CHAIR LEE: Go ahead.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay, I just wanted to ask your support in creating a tier property
tax rates for ag lots with at least one residential structure as you've done for other
residential areas with Owner-Occupied rates equal to the new Owner-Occupied tier
rate structure for intown lots. And also, please do extend that second accessory
dwelling rule to these residential ag lots to bring existing lots in compliance and provide
more long-term rentals. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Darla. Are there any questions for the testifier? Yes, we have two.
Member Paltin, Member King, then Member Sugimura.

Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Ellingson. I was wondering
if you could clarify what you meant by residential ag lots? If the zoning is what, and
the community plan is what?
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MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Right now, everything is just agricultural. That, it’s just one
zoning classification. I actually provided Councllmember Molina and Councilmember
King with a map, and I can submit this in written form to you so you can see better
what I'm talking about. There's just, just like a tiny sliver that's residential, everything
else is ag.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, can you clarify what you meant by what distinguishes It
from residential ag, from other ag? Like, what do you mean by residential ag?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Sure. I sure can.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

different from ag?
●zoning, everything is ag. What, what makes residential ag

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Well, again when you look at the map, it's clear that these are,
these are housing lots. They're not in agricultural production, so even though they're
zoned ag, they are residential, you know. So it's great you know, we can still grow
things out here in Haiku and have agricultural production, but-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. I understand, I understand what you're saying. I
got it.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I got it.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay. Thanks.

CHAIR LEE: Member King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thanks. Thank you. Chair. Thanks for being here Darla. Have
you ever applied for an appeal? You ever tried to appeal to, for the residential tax
rate?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: I have not. But, you know. I'm not really just speaking for myself.
This, this is, this is everyone in my community.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right, I understand the issue. So, are you saying that you would
be, that folks like you would be open to rezoning? To like rural, to make it rural.
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MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yeah. Rural, in a tiered tax structure like what was done for
residential. I should mention that I did try doing an ag plan. I heard it's improved, it's
not easy. I don't think it would be easy for most people with small lots like myself, urn,
so, yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. No, I, I, I've known about this issue and I think the first
person who brought it up to me was Bobbie Patnode at the Ag Working Group. So,
it's something we do need to work on. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, our next. Member Sugimura, then Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Hi Darla. Good to see you. Thanks for always being out
there. I just wanted to say, I was going to ask you, and I think you answered already,
but, so in your designation you do receive the benefits of ag water rates and the
benefits that comes with having that designation of ag though right?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: What, what other benefits?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Like water rates. Your water rates are ag or are you not a
ag, you're not doing agriculture?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: No. I believe that has to be under a farm plan and I no longer
have a farm plan.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, so you have a rural situation. Okay, thank you. Thank
you very much for testifying.

CHAIR LEE: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Aloha, Ms. Ellingson. Mahalo for
your testimony this morning. So, I just. I've been trying to follow, so I just have a few
clarifying questions. So, I think what I'm understanding is that you and others in your
area have ag zoned lots where, with structures that people dwell in. So, all houses are
either Owner-Occupied or Non Owner Occupied or STR, or Commercial Residential,
and so we don't have the homeowner and residential classifications anymore. So, you
and others like you that you're speaking for are Owner-Occupied?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yes. A typical house and cottage situation which everyone in
my neighborhood is and many neighborhoods, so I live here, and I provide rental
housing as well.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, so because you're Owner-Occupied, then you
would qualify for the homeowner exemption and the lower Owner-Occupied rate.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: That is correct.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, as far as tiering that agricultural classification.
I'm not clear on what you are trying to achieve through that, since if there is a structure
you would be Owner-Occupied or Non Owner Occupied or STR.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Well, I'm talking, I'm talking specifically about the property tax
rates. So the property tax rate, if my house was in Kihel, for one thing It would be worth
twice as much, at least. But, If my property was in Kihei, I would be paying less than
half the property tax rate. So, my property tax rate is more than double. I'm in a
residential neighborhood, the same residential neighborhood In Kihel is paying less
than half.

So, I just am asking you, you did such great work looking at the tiered system for the
zoning for residential, and perhaps, you know, as was brought up maybe we need it to
be a different classification as rural and look at tiering those rates, because we really
are residential properties out here in rural Maui. And again, I encourage you to look at
the zoning map and see, these are residential properties.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Ms. Ellingson, we don't have the residential
classification anymore, it's Owner-Occupied or Non Owner Occupied and so we don't
have residential anymore. So, you would be Owner-Occupied or Non Owner
Occupied. And you said you live in your house, so, you would quality for the lower rate
and your valuation which Is the second part of how you determine your property tax is
lower than if it was in South Maui, as you've stated. But if you're talking about getting
an exemption for ag use on your property, then that doesn't have anything to do with
the rates itself.

Have you, have you talked to the Real Property Tax Administrator?

MS. ELLINGSON: I have not. But unless I'm really misinterpreting  my, my latest assessment,
which, you know, is a year behind, so it's not until next year that it takes effect. I don't
see that change.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Ms. Martin is so awesome. I would really
encourage you to call her office and that way she can kind of help walk you through
the new tax structure and classifications to understand how your property tax was
determined and then if you have any questions or the appeal date passed already but.



Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 28, 2021
Page 59

yeah I'm hoping, you know, you can call her office, the Real Property Tax Division and
then she can help you.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Can I ask you, perhaps the same thing because my property
tax rate, my new statement just received is $5.94. So according to the tiered system,
you're saying that I should qualify for the tiered system based on my property value, it
should be $2.51, so-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Not based on your property value, based on you
living in your. In your house and that's your property. So, you are Owner-Occupied In
that property, and this Is public testimony, so I don't want to go too much more into
discussion, sorry. I'm happy to discuss this more with you, urn, after.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay, let's do that.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: If you'd like, please contact my office.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: You can call 553-3888.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay. Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: You know, and we'll help you. Okay. Mahalo, Chair.
Mahalo, Ms. Ellingson.

CHAIR LEE: Member Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Chair. Good morning, Darla. Thanks for testifying.
So, you're paying the ag tax rate, right, that $5.94 and then what you want is basically
pay the single family rate, home rate, or tier, I should say tier right, for residential rate
of $2.61 so, and you mention that you have not gone before the Real Property Tax
Board to appeal at this point.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: No.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Just trying to get clarification.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
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MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'm correct, right in making that-

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yes. I am paying tax at the, at the ag rate.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --you'd like the Owner-Occupied rates.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, just out of curiosity, how much was your taxes based
on the ag rate?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Urn, it's $5.94 is the rate.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, I was going to ask you what's the total amount of taxes
you have to pay on that, but that's okay you don't need to share that if you don't want
to.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: .. . off the top of my head. It's a lot.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: In getting the Owner-Occupied rate you pay, probably pay half
of that.

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: It would be less than half. Yup.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you. Madam Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, Darla, this is your lucky day cause there's only two testifiers. Otherwise
we would have to have stopped testimony, discussion a long time ago. But I have a
quick question for you, do you have a homeowner's exemption?

MS. PALMER-ELLINGSON: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: You do? I'm surprised that you're not being taxed for the agricultural portion
and for the owner-occupant portion. So as the Vice-Chair recommended, please call
Marcy Martin at the tax office and I'm sure she can help you in a very quickly and very
efficiently, she's very good.

Did we have another question. Member Paltin? Yes, Member Paltin.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, I just, urn, I looked it up on the real property tax website it
does say Owner-Occupied, so good.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any more questions. Members? If not, good luck Darla. Thank you for
testifying this morning.

Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have signed up to testify is Thomas Croly,
to be followed by Pamela Tumpap.

MR. THOMAS CROLY:

Aloha, Councilmembers. Thomas Croly, testifying on my own behalf here. The last
testifier, I think was mis, confused about the tax classification that will apply to her. It
sounds like the homeowner classification will or not, the Owner-Occupied will apply,
and she will be paying the $2 and whatever cents rate, so her mind should be put at
ease after all that.

I follow your discussions quite closely. I was very, very disappointed this year that you
didn't have a full presentation of the real property tax department's report that they do.
I think the more that the Council and the public can understand about what's In that
report, about where the taxes come from, about how the assessments are made, you
wouldn't have the questions like you just did in previous testimony. And I think
everyone would understand a little bit better about where the revenues that the Council
has budgeted comes from, and you guys know they come from the short-term rentals.

I was very, urn, happy when, when you were going to look at the tax system in general.
But you really never got into the concerns that I had a couple years ago when you,
when you reset the tax system. And I want to point out something right now that relates
to rates and, and what you're doing today, that was something I hoped would be
addressed.

Is everyone familiar with Keawekapu Beach? Along Keawekapu Beach there is a
hotel, I don't want to name the hotel, because I don't want to be specific, but there is
one hotel. That hotel for the purposes of the real property tax falls into the Short-Term
Rental category because they don't have 40 or more employees, but they do have 88
rooms. That hotel based on the rates that you have set is going to pay $111,119 in
property tax this year.
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There's also one short-term rental in, someone who got a permit to do a short-term
rental, that short-term rental has five bedrooms. That short-term rental is going to pay
$138,875. So, the five-bedroom short-term rental is going to pay way more tax than
the 88-room hotel. Okay, and that's kind of one of the things I wanted to, to make sure
that you can understand.

Right next door to that 88-room hotel is a condominium that is a Short-Term Rental
classification and it has 40-units. Now those 40-units are two-bedroom units, so it's
actually about the same size as the hotel next door. In total, those 40 owners are going
to pay $622,160 in tax. So, here you have three properties at Keawekapu Beach, one
with the impact of five-bedrooms short-term rentals, one with the impart with
40 condos, and one with the impact of 88 rooms and those are the differences in the
real property tax-

CHAIR LEE: Okay, Tom. Tom, can you take a minute to conclude, please?

MR. CROLY: Yes, I, I will. $111,000 for the hotel, hotel, $138,000 for the five-bedroom short
term rental, and $622,000 for the condo in the same situation. That kind of disparity, I
don't know if that's what was intended, but, but, and you can't fix it today with rates,
but, but, we should look at that if we're trying to set rates according to impacts and so
forth. We should take a look at why the current structure is setup that way.

One more point that I want to make is all of the hotel's assessments were reduced this
year by 22 percent. I don't know why that was done. I served as Chair of the, of the
Board of Appeals last year, I can give you no reason for why the values of the hotels
were reduced by 22 percent, but the short-term rentals weren't reduced by 22 percent.
So the net, net of your tax rate today is the hotel is going to get a much lower tax bill
than they paid. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Tom. Questions for Tom? Mr. Croly. If not, thank you very much
Tom. Appreciate you-

MR. CROLY: Okay. Good luck.

CHAIR LEE: ●coming by. Thank you.

Mr. Clerk, next testifier.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The last person we have signed up to testify is Pamela Tumpap.
If there is anyone else in the meeting who has not testified but wishes to do so, please
notify us in the meeting chat now. Thank you.

Pamela Tumpap.

MS. PAMELA TUMPAP:

Aloha and ni hao, Chair Lee, Vice-Chair Rawlins Fernandez and Members of the Maui
County Council.

I'm Pamela Tumpap, President of the Maui Chamber of Commerce and advocacy is
one of my many duties. We deeply appreciate the work you did this year on the real
property tax structure. We strongly support the Council's decision to leave several of
the classifications like Commercial, Industrial, Agriculture, Apartment, Conservation
and Commercialized Residential the same. For businesses who have faced extreme

losses over the last year and are trying to bring back their employees, this is hugely
important to them.

We also appreciate that you looked at ways to further support affordable housing and
rentals and looked at the Non Owner Occupied classification with higher rates at the
highest tier. We also appreciate Member Paltin letting us know that the rate tiers can
be different for classifications and we feel that this should be further explored In future
years. We do stand by our previous testimony to look at increasing the lowest tier for
Owner-Occupied to $1 million given that we are now, over several months have seen
the median home prices at $980,000. And we just feel this measure and others gives
us better flexibility for protecting full-time residents. We also ask, looking at the tier
structure in future years be further explored with differential rates. Additionally, we also
feel a tax credit for verified full-time residents with proof of residency would be another
great tool to help differentiate between categories.

Lastly, we are concerned by the increase to the Hotel and Resort classification. The
highest tier, higher than the highest tier for Non Owner Occupied. This was the largest
Increase. As you know, the hotels and resorts were some of the hardest hit businesses
in 2020. Several of the areas for this industry have been targeted to eliminate funding
like the Maui Visitor's Bureau budget. We've got  a moratorium that's being explored,
as well as bills at the State Legislature to decrease HTA's budget. So, we're very
concerned about that industry being hit on many levels as we're trying to bring it back
and bring it back in a new form, as we're trying to look at how we can bring in less
visitors but those who are more aligned with our culture and values. So, we're excited
to see that, but we need support. They're trying to help us shore up our economy and
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we need them to do that because they bring back a lot of jobs. So, we ask that you
consider lowering the rates for Hotel/Resorts classifications.

And other than that, we again just want to thank you for the tremendous work you've
done, we appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony on the proposed real property
tax rates.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Tumpap. Are there any questions? No questions, thank you
again.

MS. TUMPAP: Thank you. Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Aloha. Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, we do not have any other testifiers noted. If an individual
connected to the meeting has not testified but would like to do so, please unmute and
Identify yourself now. This is our last call for testifiers. Please unmute yourself and
Indicate that you wish to testify.

Chair, no one else has Indicated that they wish to testify, and we have received written
testimony.

CHAIR LEE: Members are there any objections to receiving written testimony into the record
and to closing public testimony?

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS PUBLIC HEARING:

Pamela Tumpap, Maui Chamber of Commerce;
Syl Cabral;
Michael Gronemeyer; and
Susan Sipe.

1.
2.
3.
4.

CHAIR LEE: So ordered.

Mr. Clerk, do we have any further business?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Chair. Proceeding with the resolution.
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RESOLUTION

RESOLUTION
NO. 21-83

ADOPTING THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI.
EFFECTIVE JULY 1,2021

CHAIR LEE: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

I  MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ENTITLED "ADOPTING THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI. EFFECTIVE JULY 1. 2021".

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Councilmember
Tamara Paltin to adopt the tax resolution.

Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, for discussion.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Chair.

Members, as a reminder the vote today is to approve or disapprove the real property
tax rates that were posted for the public hearings. We are unable to amend the rates
as they are listed. To summarize, your Committee's recommendations for the real
property tax changes for Fiscal Year 22:

Owner-Occupied
Tierl: up to $800,000
Tier 2: $800,001 to $1,500,000 from $2.56 to $2.51 also proposed by the Mayor
Tiers: Up to $1,500,000

Non-Owner Occupied
Tierl: up to $800,000
Tier 2: $800,001 to $1,500,000 again flat at $6.05
Tier 3: Up to $1,500,000

from $2.51 to $2.41 as also proposed by the May

from $2.61 to $2.71

remaining flat at $5.45

from $6.90 to $8.00

or
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remained flat at $5.55Apartment

from $10.07 to $11.75Hotel and Resort

from $14.40 to $14.60Time Share

Short-Term Rental

Tier 1: up to $800,000 from $11.08 to $11.11
Tier 2: $800,001 to $1,500,000 from $11.08 to $11.15
Tier 3: $1,500,001 and above from $11.08 to $11.20

And the following remaining flat from the current rates:

at $5.94Agricultural

at $6.43Conservation

at $6.29Commercial

at $7.20Industrial

Commercialized Residential remaining at $4.40

If the Members again, the BFED Committee Members were working so hard, late into
the night to come up with some kind of compromise and middle ground on determining
these rates together. The Members worked really hard Chair, and I'm proud to support
this resolution today and ask for the Members continued support. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Vice-Chair. Any more discussion? Members.

If not, all those in favor of the motion, raise your hand and say "aye". Okay, one, two,
Ms. Sugimura did you have your hand up? Okay. Alright.

COUNCILMEMBERS JOHNSON, KING, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA. AND VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

AYES:

NOES: CHAIR LEE.

EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER KAMA.
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CHAIR LEE: Motion carries with eight or seven "ayes"; and one "no", me; and one "excused".
Okay. Motion carries. Congratulations.

Alright. Mr. Clerk.

DEPUPi^ COUNTY CLERK; Chair, there is no further business before the Council. But, real
quick, I would like to double check with the staff on the resolution number just so I can
announce it for the record.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Members, I can't believe that this is going so quickly. Why can't we
have all of our meetings move like this, oh, how wonderful.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, did we close testimony?

CHAIR LEE: We did. We're just waiting for the resolution number.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I got a game plan for you guys next week, just for shadowing.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay.

Yes. Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Apologies, Chair. For the record, that's Resolution 21-83.

CHAIR LEE: 21

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: 21-83.

CHAIR LEE: ~83. Okay, that covers the, what was on the agenda for our public hearing
today. Ms. Paltin, did you have something to say about the meeting.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, yeah. PSLU, if you guys want to pre-study or anything
there is a game, but it's mostly just bragging rights prizes cause we don't want to get
into trouble with the Board of Ethics.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, I dunno anything, what you said.  I don't understand what you said, but
that's fine.

Any more final parting comments anybody? Anyone? If not, this meeting is adjourned.
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ADJOURNMENT

The public hearing of APRIL 28, 2021, was adjourned by the Chair on MAY 14, 2020, at
11:36 a.m.

KATHY KAOHU, COUNTY CLERK
COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII

210428ph:dy:jm



W\ APR 2o Pi'i 5: 44

r? MAUI
CH

..E or I  I ●

‘  V V r- ,   -

AMBER OF COMMERCE

VOICE OF BUSINESS

Testimony on FY22 Real Property Tax Rates

Wednesday, April 28, 2021

Dear Chair Lee, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and
Members of the Maui County Council,

We are in a very challenging time, with residents and businesses who have seen extreme
losses over the past year. Many businesses are still dealing with past due commercial
rent or mortgage payments, paying back loans or credit card debt, while trying to bring
back as many of their employees as possible.

The COVID-19 pandemic also exacerbated known community issues and exemplified the
need for sustaining our visitor industry (as we revamp and renew the industry), support for
agriculture, invest in economic development (given our high reliance on the visitor
industry), and solve our affordable housing and rentals crisis. Given this, we need to look
at increased investment in these areas with all contributing to efforts that benefit our entire
county and create a better tomorrow for future generations.

For the Owner-Occupied classification, last year the Tier 1 valuation went up to $800,000,
but we would prefer to see that increased to $1,000,000 to include more residents due the
rising median home prices (up to $980,000 this year) to include as many local residents
as possible in Tier 1 to keep their taxes affordable. We feel that more support can be
gained for affordable housing and rentals from the Non-Owner Occupied classification
through increased rates, as has also been suggested by Hawaiian Community Assets,
and more narrow valuation ranges.

Additionally, while the business community has suffered as shared, we understand the
importance of contributing to key priorities and are not asking for a reduction despite our
great needs. Instead, we are strongly asking that rates remain level in the Apartment,
Commercial, industrial. Agricultural, Conservation, Hotel and Resort, Timeshare, and
Commercialized Residential classifications.

Lastly, as Short-Term Rentals were all one rate last year, we appreciate the use of the
tiered system this year and the Mayor’s proposed rates of $10.70 for Tier 1 up to $11.00
for Tier 3. The Tier 1 rate is consistent with the Hotel and Resort classification, and his
proposal slightly decreases the Short-Term Rental rates in all tiers.

We appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony.

Sincerely,

Pamela Tumpap
President

To advance and promote a healthy economic environment
for business, advocating for a responsive government and
quality education, while preserving Maui's unique community
characteristics.

62 North Market Street, Suite 302, Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 808-244-0081 legisiation@MauiChamber.com MauiChamber.com



MAUI CHAMBER OF COMMERCE (MCOC) REAL PROPERTY TAX RECOMMENDATIONS BY RATE CLASSIFICATIONS

FY22 Council

Ranges

FY21

Rates

FY22 Mayor

Proposed
Council Rate Tier ProposalsClassification Notes Chamber Position

$5-45 $4.40-6.60 Higher to Raise $ for Affordable Housing, Aiso Recommended by Hawaiian Community Assets >S600,000-$1,000.000Non Owner Occupied <$800,000 $5.45 Mayor No Inc.; Council is considering lowenng it*

Higher to Raise $ for Affordable Housing, Also Recommended by Hawaiian Community Assets Starting Pt. to $1.5 ● $2-SMNon Owner Occupied $800.001-Sl,500,000 $6-05 $6,05 $4.60-7.20 Mayor No Inc,; Council is considering lowering it*

Starting Pt. up to >$ 2.5Non OwnerOccupied >$1,500,000 $6.90 S7.S0 SS-SO-10.00 Mayor Inc. By 9?t; Council is considering lowering it* Support Mayor's Inc., Higher Also Recommended by Hawaiian Community Assets

>$600,000-5800,000Owner Occupied <$800,000 $2.51 $2,51 $1.66-2.61 Mayor Dec. Sy Support Current Rate (See Below) Changing Real Estate Market is Rapidly Changing Valuations & Hurting Local Home Owners;

Suggest Changing OwnerOccupied Classification Tiers (See Below] and/or Provide Tax Credits

For Verified Full-Time Residents

Starting Pt. to $1,5 - S2.5MOwner Occupied $800,001-Sl,s00.000 $2.56 $2,56 $1-66-2-90 Mayor Dec. By 2%, Support Current Rate (See Below)

Starting Pt. up to >$ 2,5$2.61 $2.61 $1.66-4.50 Support Ine, to $2.81 with Tier Change (See Below)Owner Occupied >$1,500,000

$5.55 $5.55 $5-00-7.45 Level Level, No IncreaseApartment

$6.29 $6.29 $5.60-7.29 Level, No Increase or If Decreased, Decreased for All Business OassificationsCommercial <$800,000 Council seems to want to keep one rate; with smaller

businesses paying the same rate as larger businesses.Commercial S800,001-$1,50Q,000 $6.29 $6.29

$6.29 $6.29Commercial >$1,500,000

$7,20 $7,20 $7.00-7,48 Level, No Increase or If Decreased, Decreased for All Business ClassificationsIndustrial Mayor No Inc,

$5.94 $5.94 $4.66-5.94 Level, No Increase or If Decreased, Decreased for All Business ClassificationsAgricultural Mayor No Ine.

$6.43 $6.43 $4.80-6.43 Level, No IncreaseConservation Mayor No Inc.

$10.70 $9-37-16-41$10.70 Mayor No Inc., Council P, Rate $11.75 Level. No increase or If Decreased, Decreased for All Business ClassificationsHotel & Resort

$14.40 $14.40 $14.40-16.41 Mayor No Inc., Council P. Rate $14.60 Level. No Increase or If Decreased, Decreased for All Business aassificationsTime Share

$11.08 $10,70 $10-00-16.41 2021 One Rate, Mayor Dec. 3S, Council P. Rate $11.11 >$600,000-5800,000Short Term Rental <$800,000 Support 3 Rate Classification Tiers within Short Term Rental and Mayor’s Proposed Rates,

Starting at the Hotel & Resort Rate Starting Pt. to $1.5 ● S2.5MShort Term Rental SaOQ.OOl-Sl,S0O,0OO $11.08 $10.85 $11-00-16-41 2021 One Rate, Mayor Dec. 3%, Council P. Rate $11.15

Starting Pt. up to >S 2.5Short Term Rental >$1,500,000 $11.08 $11.00 $11.00-16.41 2021 One Rate, Mayor Dec. 3f4, Council P. Rate $11.20
w

$4.40 $4,40 $3.35-4.60 Level, No Increase or If Decreased. Decreased for All Business ClassificationsCommercialized Residential Mayor No Ine,

RECOMMENDED OWNER OCCUPIED RATE CATEGORIES:

'Council has ranges for all rate classifications for consideration,

but the lower range for the Non OwnerOccupied classifications

concerned us.

AMENDED CLASSIFICATIONS RATE

S 2-51

$ 2-56

S 2-81

<$1,000,000

$1,000,0001 - $2,000,000

>$2,000,00

Recognizes that Owner Occupied property values are rising and gives them more range In the tiers.

For Tax Credits for Verified Full-Time Owners, Proof of Residency Could Be Done Like the DMV Model {2 years of Mortgage or Rent Payments, Utility Bills, etc)



Testimony for property tax hearing 4/ 28, 6 PM Maui County - submitted by

Genesis S. Young MD of Kihei requesting real property tax rates of $16.41/1®0
O '

—I n (

on hotel and resort, timeshare, short-term rental. 3>-c -r?
“a

Sustainable tourism quality over quantity passes February 5

Z)

, 2021 -<
O

March 23, 2021 170 bed new hotel authorized by the planning commission!

April 11, 2021 residents hold protest gathering because of over tourism on Wailea beachl-' V a
It is apparent more needs to be done to have sustainable tourism and decrease our tourist numbers.

Decrease the tourist numbers - how?

Cannot simply stop them coming.

Cannot effectively stop new construction and that wouldn't decrease the number of rooms we have
available now.

Hotels and the visitor industry have said repeatedly if you raise the property taxes that will decrease

the number of tourists. We need to raise the property taxes on hotels and all visitor accommodation.

It takes courage to raise the property taxes to $16.41

It is to the advantage of the visitor accommodation industry to raise the taxes so they raise the room

prices and have fewer tourists but higher-quality tourism. Profits will probably increase.

It takes more courage not to raise the property taxes as it is in everyone's best interest. THEREFORE-

Raise property taxes =

Hotel rates go up =

Fewer higher-quality tourists =

Better quality for the tourists who come =

Maintained or improved profits for the visitor Industry =

Better quality of life for the residents =

Better for the environment, for maintenance and regeneration, and resultant increased quality =

More money for the County to put towards environmental restoration and affordable

housing and other needed projects that will also benefit the visitor industry.!!

It only takes understanding of the Issue to actually raise the property taxes to a higher level.

We only need to help the visitor industry see how this is in their best interest.

The visitor industry does not seem to be willing to do this themselves.

1



The planning commission does not seem to be willing to follow the guidance of the sustainable tourism

resolution as a way to try to and work on a long-term plan for our county.

I see this as the only solution available that can immediately and effectively decrease our tourist

numbers while giving us all of the benefits as outlined above.

And our visitor accommodation property taxes are the lowest of any County in the state of Hawaii!

There is no downside, it just seems bad to raise property taxes. Lef s do this.

Genesis S. Young MD

Possible Hotel Impact

Hyatt Andaz Maul Is part of a recent sale to Marriott and the article describes the sale at $700,000 per

room and Andaz has 310 rooms making the sale value $210,700,000.

So If we raised taxes $1/$1000 of value that would be $210,700 increased tax per year

if we raised taxes $5/$1000 of value then that would be $1,053,500. per year.

If they raised the price on the rooms an average of $50 a night on 310 rooms they would increase

income $15,500 per day which amounts to $5,657,500 per year at 100% or $4,526,000 per year at 80%

occupancy. Room rates run from $729 a night to over $3000 a night depending on the time of year it's

hlgher(that was a quote for May 22 this year).

It is clear that even a $5 raise in tax rates wouid be easily accommodated by a $50 a night average

room rate increase which would give them at least $4 million extra per year and lots of room for more

profit rather than less and even this would not decrease the number of tourists enough, possibly. Please

note that Hyatt hotels profit was 2.07 billion for 2020 which is down from last year but still represents

an enormous profit. I totally believe the hotels can tolerate this tax easily and it helps them as well by

the county having more money for the environment and affordable housing for the hotel staff as well as

quality over quantity -* sustainable tourism sustainable tourism.

In order to try to decrease the tourists and help the tourist industry as well as our Island residents and

our environment we need to raise the property taxes to $16.41 and I only limited it to this because

that's the limit that has been put on It for this hearing and I am not sure how you got that limit. I hope

this would be enough to see some decrease in tourists and It may not be as we will see. Now Is the time

to readjust our point of view and our mindset about what our island Is worth because you have to pay

for what you're getting and this is a premier place to come and we need to raise our prices to have

quality over quantity of tourists. We need to make it continue to be worth what they're paying by better

stewarding the environment for the residents and the environment. We do this by having more money

to put back Into the environment and having fewer tourists to maintain a quality experience for

everyone.

Please also consider lowering property rates for owner occupied homes given the pandemic stress on

individuals living here but not on second homes which wouid be non~owner~occupied and specificaily

lower them on conservation category to beiow five doliars for that category.

more in detail below
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Sustainable tourism quality over quantity

This resolution passed unanimously at the County Council meeting on Feb 5,2021

We have a problem with over tourism; we had a brief respite from too many tourists during the ongoing

pandemic and now that the tourists are coming back It Is obvious to all who live here how much they

impact the resident quality of life. In 2019 we had tourists that numbered 42.7% of the population of

Maul County and the Maul County community plan Indicates that we should have no more than 25%
tourist to resident ratio.

There is a natural tourist cycle where we build the tourism and keep attracting tourists until such point

as there are too many tourists and then experience for the tourists is degraded and the quality of the

environment the tourists are coming to enjoy degenerates. We are there now In order to sustain

tourism for our economy and for the quality of life of the residents and the quality of the experience for
the tourists we must decrease the tourist numbers.

Our environment is stressed with reef destruction and reef fish and marine life reduction.

Our roads cannot handle the volume of tourists seen in 2019 as evidenced by the long waits to go to

Lahaina and similarly to get in & out of Kihei at rush hour, as we have all experienced.

We have multiple injection wells trying to handle our sewage which is overcapacity and our oceans are

unclean from the partially treated sewage that is going Into our ocean from these injection wells as the

EPA has told us (injection wells in porous ground don't do the job they would do in nonporous ground

and should never have been built on a volcanic island).

We are stressing all of our infrastructure including drinking water and food supply and energy. We are

contributing to climate change given the numbers of people who come here by planes which are a major

problem for carbon emissions and our visitor industry does not contribute enough to becoming net zero

or even net positive.

So the Sustainable tourism resolution passed at the county meeting on Feb 5,2021.

Then on March 23,2021 the planning commission went ahead and okayed a new 170 bed hotel In South

Kihei saying this would not be much of an Impact and this wouldn't affect traffic in a substantial way and

over the objections of many of the citizens In the area during an all day meeting. They paid lip service to
the resolution that asked for us to decrease tourist numbers and went ahead and increased our tourist

numbers by allowing more visitor accomodations.

How do we get the tourist numbers down? We can try to restrict building more visitor accommodation

but the planning commission is not In support apparently. And we can't restrict all new construction of

visitor accommodation or if we could it would be only for a limited time and therefore a woefully

Inadequate long-term solution. And we can't decrease the number of rooms currently available easily

now and clearly there are already too many available.

So how do we get tourist numbers down? Can we just cap the number of tourists to come to our island

and our county? No that's not possible as this Is  a country dedicated to freedom even though we are

exceeding our carrying capacity in almost every way.
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So how do we get our tourist numbers down before there is no Aloha left because the residents are so

sick of the tourists overrunning our place where we live? This is the big question.

The visitor industry and the hotels have been saying don't raise our property taxes and the reason they

give for this is it will decrease the number of tourists. So a light bulb goes on in me and says "that's the

answer" let's raise the property rates and then the hotels will raise their room rates and we will have

fewer tourists and a higher quality experience for those tourists.

You may say that's restricting access but we are destroying the climate, we're destroying our

environment and destroying the quality of life for residents and I see no other way to restore and

regenerate and sustain us. We need to have higher room rates so we have lower numbers of tourists

and then the increased money that is generated by these increased taxes should be used to provide

affordable housing and environmental regeneration and repair.

We have insufficient affordable housing for staff, for the number of rooms available on the island In
hotels let alone all of the other visitor accommodations. Services are required for a five star hotel and

studies Indicate that 20 staff per room are needed to maintain that level of service In the hotel and that

means that the 4700 approximate affordable housing units would not even begin to house the workers

for even 5% of the hotels we currently have on island. The hotels have a responsibility to help with the

housing of the people who are working in their hotels and to ensure the quality of life for the residents
and to ensure the environment is maintained.

Here is more data FYI-As of 2019, there were 21,367 Lodging units on Maui. Hotel rooms comprised

34.5% of that. Meaning ~7,372 hotel rooms. Over 82% of all lodging units were listed as luxury or deluxe,
meaning there were -6,045 luxury/deluxe hotel rooms. If it takes 20 employees on avg per luxury room,
that means we need -120,900 affordable units to house those workers. According to Affordable Housing
website, there are -4,703 affordable / income based / low income subsidized units currently on Maui, but

they do not outline how many rooms per unit.

This Is in the visitor accommodation industry's best interest- If you want to have tourists continue to

come to Maui you must sustain and regenerate the environment. The visitor industry has been

marketing without producing and providing sustainability for this industry. We must decrease the tourist

numbers for the visitor Industry and for the residents' quality of life and the environment.

I urge the County Council to raise all visitor accommodation property rates to the maximum possible,

which would be on your schedule $16.41 per thousand dollars of taxable property. It takes courage to

raise property taxes because people don't want that and many people are just in general opposed to

property taxes being elevated, however this Is the best way, and I don't actually see another way to
decrease the numbers of tourists- to sustain the visitor accommodation industry and our quality of life

and our environment. When you look at it and examine it this way it takes courage not to raise the

property taxes as much as possible, to get those room rates up, to decrease the number of tourists and

to give all of us the best experience and to maintain our industry well into the future. Mahalo.
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Below are quotes from the visitor industry that indicate that raising taxes wiil decrease visitor numbers

potentially. I have the articles from which these quotes were taken if needed. There is no doubt in my
mind that we do not need to market Maui or Hawaii as a tourist destination and that increasing prices

wili not prevent peopie coming here and wiii probabiy decrease the tourist numbers and probabiy iess

than the tourist industry would like to think and they will make more money by having higher prices and

can be even more profitabie. i beiieve Maui is the premier destination for tourists from ail over the

world as there's no place as beautiful and accommodating and sought after as Maui County. The bottom
line is the numbers of tourists we have now are not sustainable and will cause a loss in the tourists

coming here if we don't address it.!

We think the per-day tax could hurt tourism and damage further investment by transient

accommodation owners into Hawaii's properties.

Chamber of Commerce Hawaii (February 28,2017)

An impact study should also be performed on the tourism Industry to determine the price point where

tourism volume is negatively impacted by additional surcharges.

Neal Halstead, Rental by Owner Awareness Association (February 28,2017)

In regards to the tax on visitor accommodations, we believe there should not be another tax in addition

to the transient accommodation tax that is already in place and considerable. This could greatly harm

our visitor Industry that has to compete with locations around the world and could Hawaii visitors to
other markets.

Maul Chamber of Commerce (February 28,2017)

Keeping our costs level is critical to our ability to compete against other sun destinations, especially now

when we are seeing an increased amount of competition with new resort locations and other
destinations'

deeply discounted air/hotel packages

Maui Hotel &. Lodging Association (February 28,2017)

We think the per-day tax could hurt tourism and damage further investment by transient
accommodation owners into Hawaii's properties.

Building Industry Association - Hawaii (February 28,2017)
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As such, additional targeted fees or taxes on our visitor accommodations has the potential to drag down
our tourism market momentum and inhibit Hawaii's continued cost-competitiveness as a sought-after
tropical destination.

American Resort Development Association (February 28,2017)

6



County Clerk

From:

Sent:
David Litman <david@teranjy.org>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 9:15 AM
County Clerk

Testimony for meeting agenda item: THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

To:

Subject:

Dear Council Members,

Recently the council adopted a resolution to move to a more ecologically sound approach to tourism on Maui. They

saw the wisdom in reducing the number of tourists on island and diversifying our economy, since too many people

continuing to strain our resources will "kill the goose that lays the golden eggs", ruining our environment and the

reasons tourists come here in the first place.

But how to achieve this? One very simple and easy way is to raise property taxes on hotels to the maximum

allowable. This will result in raised prices for rooms, which will help accomplish the goals of less tourists coming. The

resulting revenues can be used to further fund programs to better the life of residents and further support eco-
tourism.

So, I implore you to support your resolution, raise property taxes, and improve the quality of life for all residents and
visitors.

Mahalo,

David Litman

Teran James Young Foundation

Director: Programs and Training,
Hale Pono Youth Shelter

(808) 866-0833 Work

(808) 250-5576 Mobile

davidOteraniv.org ,1
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Testimony to the Maui County Council

April 28, 2021
im APR 2o PH 51

.  iCl Or i n l;

COUNTY CLERK

Dear Council Chair Lee and members,

I am Stan Franco and I speak for myself. I want to thank you for the

many hours you have spent to create the County budget for 2021-22 to

address the needs of our people. Housing is a huge public need and In

your budget discussions last Friday, you were deadlocked on funds to

set aside for the implementation of the Comprehensive Affordable

Housing Plan. Member Gabe Johnson has suggested $20 million to be

set aside.

I think that this is a reasonable amount because, from my

understanding of how developers work (1 have several of them on the

Stand Up Maui Affordable Housing Committee and Board), the first step

is to have a concept of a project and to find the land to make that

concept real. Then comes the design, the planning process, government

approval, and then the developer is ready to put  a shovel into the

ground. Every step in this effort will require money.

In the past, we have been totally dependent on a developer to bring

the County shovel ready projects with a certain percentage of them -

affordable homes. However, developers have not created an adequate

amount of these homes for the incomes our people can afford to buy or

rent.

Now, we, the people of Maui County, must conclude that the County of

Maui needs to be the developer to assure that homes, which are built.



will be at the incomes our people earn, be restricted for them and be

affordable long term.

Tonight, you will be tasked to determine how much will be needed to

pay for all the work of the County of Maui in the next fiscal year. You

will do that by deciding on the real property tax rates in the different

categories. Because the pandemic and its impact on our people, you

will try to make sure that our local property owners do not have

substantial increases and I agree that they should be protected (self

disclosure, I am one of them). I believe that property owners that are

from outside of Maui should pay more to help the local people find the

homes to stay here. Whether those property owners are in categories.

Non Owner Occupied, Hotel and Resort, Time Share or Short-Term

Rental, I trust that you make the right decision.

I believe that the County of Maui has to have money available to

purchase land (if not already owned) and to hire  a land developer to do

all the planning aspects before a project is shovel ready. I agree with

you that it is a very difficult decision to raise real property rates during

these pandemic times. However, our real estate market values are still

increasing, outsiders are buying most properties being sold, and it gets

harder and harder each day for our local people to rent or buy in Maui

County. We want to stay here, but we "no can stay". So, i ask you to set

aside $20 million dollars into the Affordable Housing Fund to make the

soon-to-be-released Comprehensive Affordable Housing Plan a reality

for our people.

Thank you again for all the many hours you have spent making difficult

decisions to raise the money necessary to do the work of the people of

Maui County. Aloha.



County Clerk

Suzie Dorn <suziedorn@gmail.com>
Wednesday, April 28, 2021 7:17 AM
County Clerk
Gabe Johnson; Autumn R. Ness
I SUPPORT a property tax increase on Investment properties and second homes on Maui
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COUNTY CLERK
THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022
I SUPPORT a property tax increase on Investment properties and second homes on Maui
In 2020 the average home price on Maui rose 13.1% to $1.2 million and condos averaged $870,000 a 24.5% increase

From:
Sent:

'::: □J V ^

To: m\ APR 2d AH 7:Cc:
Subject:

J

Many of these investment homes are second vacation homes and sit empty for months and months or are now being
rented to remote workers that have chosen to ride out the pandemic on Maui.

The problem with the remote workers from other states is that there is no contribution to our State income tax system
at all, but there is a big use of our roads, beach parks, and other amenities. An increase in property tax is one of the
only ways to generate any income for our island.

Also, With a new long term rental classification beginning in 2022 any homeowner including an investment property or
a second home (with off island owners) that has a 12 month rental contract/lease can now qualify for a $200,000 long
term rental exemption. This exemption can also apply if one person also owns multiple homes, so we may now
actually see a decrease in our property tax revenue.

I have met many tourists who purchase homes on Maui because of our low property taxes, a google search this
morning confirmed this and showed Hawaii with the lowest property tax in the nation. How can this be??
https://wallethub.com/edu/states-with-the-hiahest-and-lowest-Dropertv-taxes/11585

I was reading a profile online about a new Wailea Housing proposal and this is what is said; (2, 3, and 4 bedroom) with
the homes being targeted to “well-heeled buyers to establish a home away from home” the profile also refers to
the MF7 project in Wailea which has sold over $60 million in product during the quarantine period. The sales team
also brags about selling 30% of homes at Makali’i at Wailea through facetime calls, site unseen with units starting at
1.7 million.

Just yesterday at a planning meeting for the SF Wailea development a planning commissioner asked Frank Pikrone
(the Head of the Wailea Resort Association) how many workforce Homes were in Wailea? And he answered "zero".
We need to ask ourselves, why are homes and condos being given affordable property tax rates (the lowest in the
Nation) if they are not being sold at an affordable price or for workforce housing?
While Maui locals are being faced with evictions and foreclosures dozens if not hundreds of million dollar second
homes are being sold to mainlanders. We should have the highest property taxes on these luxury and second
homes/condos.

I do know many local hard working families who do have second homes, (mostly rented or allowing their kids/extended
family to live in for free) so I do think we need some protection for these situations, where we have actual local families
renting to locals, maybe a tier system based on how long they have owned the property/or lived on Maui? In closing I
support an increase in property tax on investment and second homes on Maui.

Thank you for hearing my testimony.

Suzanne Dorn
808-283-7913
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County Clerk

Farmers Voice Hawaii <mauifaith@gmail.com>

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 8:21 PM
Alice L Lee; Keani N. Rawlins; Gabe Johnson; Kelly King; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; County Clerk

Maui County Council April 28,2021 - Faith Chase testimony

From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Aloha Maui County Councilmembers,

I am in favor for the increases in tax Investment properties and short term rentals, hotels and second homes.

I am in absolute agreement with the testifier Leinaala Vedder. When property owners can show they have a continuum of
tenancy through Land Commission Awards, there should be a considered specific bracket that supports those lineal
descendants.

Protect those aboriginal Hawaiians in this fashion and they will provide the data to prove they are worthy of consideration. They
can prove their tenancy and will not be a burden on the County administration because these property owners will benefit. They
will meet you In the middle with that work AND if it is foreseen that there will admin work that might be burdensome, I don't

doubt for a moment that a non profit will rise to do this work. I have no doubt that this will be figured out in near time. The
issues surrounding LCAs, quiet titles, title insurance fraud are quickly coming to competent courts and finding long sought
justice.

I think It's important to understand the mindset of those wanting to move here with investment in mind. When I travelled last

year, I guess I appeared to be a tourist myself and those around me felt comfortable to speak loud and proud about moving to

Maul and taking advantage of the real estate and flipping to the short term rental market. The next time you travel, I encourage

you to go early and hang out in the airport restaurant and just listen to the attitudes of these new neighbors. It Is appalling, it
will make you palu.

I am always reluctant to raise ag property rates but I understand that the larger preset day, said, ag land owners do encompass
acreage that would make a difference. I stand with testifier Dudolt in worrying about our smaller farmers and ranchers. Might

you relook at an exemption for these important stakeholders that support our food security priorities.

There have been many desperate testimonies tonight such as: Where are we going to go? .... We're going down .... Please help
.... We don't care about the tourists.... Lineal descendants are the landlords. I want this Council body to know that we have local

families that come to one hale, they bathe, they eat and some family members retreat to three to four cars to sleep. I just want

to leave you with that imagery. Earlier tonight In the Stand Up Maui housing group, our Maul situation was called a Crisis within
a Crisis.
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In closing, I support Councllmemebr Johnson's proposal for $20M t allocated for Affordable Housing. I feel like Councilmember
Johnson is here to do the work, will be with us for a time block to continue this work. You also have an empowered community
that will help you see this work through.

Additional comments based on testimonies:

I am strong agreement and mahalo to testifier Sarah Sexton, Until all aboriginal Hawaiians have secured housing, no one else
should be considered accommodations.

With reference to Dudoit and Aiwohi, protect those who provide affordable housing by providing housing to HUD Section 8
renters.

Mahalo for listening to my thoughts on this important matter.

Faith Chase
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COMMITTEE FOR MORE EQUITABLE TAXATION (COMET)

John Blumer-Buell and the late William Tavares, Co-CliMrsER IJ

Post Office Box 787, Hana, Maui, 96713

blubu @hawaii .rr.com
V

03ni

u r
 CLI 1 \.) I , 'l !

April 26,2021 (for April 27,2021 Public Hearing)

County of Maui Budget, Finance, and Economic Development Committee, Keani

N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez, Chair

Council of the County of Maui Notice of Public Hearing

April 28, 2021 6:00 PM https://maui.bluejeans.com/29523567Q.

Testimony with four attachments emailed in two emails to;

county .clerk@mauicounty.us

Phone confirmation of receipt @ 808-270-7748

Public Testimony Regarding; THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR

THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1,2021 TO JUNE

30,2022.

Aloha Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget, Finance, and Economic

Development Committee Members,

This letter from COMET, with four educational attachments, is a friendly

reminder that the Maui County Council Budget, Finance, and Economic

Development Committee has failed achieve or even seriously study the promised

“Property Tax Reform” by the Maui County Council in April, 1991, or through the

misrepresented “Tax Reform Legislation” over the past two years.

This has everything to do with your “RATE” hearing this evening.

Rates are only HALF of the “property tax formula” to determine final property

taxation. The other HALF of the “formula” is property value assessments.

On October 16,2020, during the West Maui Taxpayer’s Association

Candidate Forum, Chair Rawlins-Fernandez correctly stated, “The property

valuation is multiplied by the rate set by council.
99
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However, and very respectfully, Chair Rawlins-Fernandez also

TOTALLY and INCORRECTLY stated, "Council has no power over how
valuation is determined”.

This uninformed and misleading statement by our esteemed Budget,

Finance, and Economic Development Committee Chair points out the need to

urgently and fully study the issues as stated in the enclosed April 12,1991,

Maui News article titled “Major Property-tax reform proposed”.

Seriously, do you know the difference between “market value

assessments” and “acquisition value assessments”?

For reference, please see the enclosed articles and;

https ://www.facebook.comAVestMauiTaxpayers Association/videos/

394690401937936/? so =serp videos tab&redirect=false

In fact, the Council has the power to study, carefully consider and

change how valuation is determined. These actions has been proposed by

COMET for over thirty years.

Chair Rawlins-Fernandez also stated, “Our Tax Reform Legislation helped

us achieve Equality and Equity”. Respectfully, that is an untrue and misleading

statement. The Committee for More Equitable Taxation, COMET, has been

trying to achieve actual “Equality and Equity” for more than thirty years.

In closing, I want recognize and honor COMET Founders Bill Tavares,

Morrow Bagda, Beatrice and George Kehanu and Lyle Bettger. They deserve a

great deal of praise and gratitude for their persistence in educating the public and

achieving results. You can thank COMET for the freeze on taxes for several years,

the increased homeowners deductions over the years and the “circuit breaker”.

However, these measures have not gone far enough in addressing property tax
issues.

I also want to recognize and MAHALO the six thousand+ informed voters

who supported the November 7,2006, COMET “PETITION FOR MAUI
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COUNTY CHARTER AMENDMENT”. Further, MAHALO Tony Fisher, late
COMET Vice Chair.

Regrettably, because of the prohibitive signature requirements to get on the

ballot, the 2006 proposed COMET Charter Amendment regarding Maui County

property tax reform was not able to gamer enough signatures to let the voters
decide.

In moving forward, I suggest it would be wise to follow the language and

spirit of ALOHA as stated in the 1994 Hana Community Plan Ordinance in

addressing property tax issues. The ordinance simply states, “Encourage

community-based dialogue regarding proposed land use changes in order to avoid

unwarranted conflict”. COMET pledges to continue to do so with ALOHA

’Onipa’a!

Respectfully,

John Blumer-Buell, on behalf of COMET
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County Council continues to
avoid a comprehensive
property-tax study

February 26, 2016

By WILLIAM D. TAVARES , For The Maul News

My family and I live in Kuau, one of the most coveted areas of Maui.
The property purchased by my late father, Antone F. Tavares, in 1903
has remained in our family's possession for 112 years. Each year we
agonize In anticipation of the current property tax amount. This past
year we saw an Increase of 50 percent with the possibility of another
steep increase this fiscal year.

I recently turned 94 and find it increasingly difficult to live under a
property tax system that Is as unfair, cruel, immoral and absolutely
Indefensible as Maul County's is. If I were younger you would see my
righteous indignation made visible by public resistance to this
abominable property tax system.

COMET (Committee for More Equitable Taxation) has proposed since
1988 that the Maui County Council undertake a thorough study of
our present property tax system to no avail. This obstinate attitude
was recently reaffirmed by the council chairman, who stated the
council would not review its gutting of the "circuit breaker" tax credit
or study the present system.

An earlier council recognized the need for a comprehensive study. For
those who do not remember, COMET worked constructively with the
council to enact the "homeowner's exemption" and "circuit breaker"
in 1991. Those were implemented as short-term solutions. The
"short-term solutions" have been In place for nearly 25 years. Broken
promises.

The Maui News headline of April 12, 1991, stated: "Major property
tax reform proposed." One of the proposals was "a study of the
current property tax system would be completed with
recommendations developed for revamping the system at the end of
the three-year period for the proposed reform package. Possibilities



for changes include doing away with the comparative sales (market
value) method of assessing property." Broken trust.

Recently, the County Council authorized the study of a "council-
manager" form of government for a possible Maui County Charter
amendment. As presented, this form could save taxpayers 10
percent through efficiency and take some of the destructive politics
out of the current system. The council-manager form would not
eliminate the position of mayor. The council-manager form of
government is not new or untested. This study is  a worthwhile
exercise in democracy but raises a serious question.

Why does the current council so easily authorize the study and cost
of changing our fundamental county government structure but
continue to refuse to study the Maui County property tax system?

There Is no good excuse for the County Council to continue to avoid a
comprehensive property-tax study. It is long overdue and more
relevant than ever.

It Is an extremely sad situation that citizens of this once great nation
are enduring. Our political leaders on all levels of government are so
engrossed in their own political and personal welfare that the basic
needs of society are ignored. Whales, porpoises, seals, turtles and
even the lowly loli (sea cucumber) are given much attention but our
basic spiritual and human needs are often ignored.

As far as I am concerned, this situation Is comparable to the
situation In Flint, Mich., where the personal health of thousands of
citizens was placed In deadly jeopardy by an uncaring government.
The current Maui property tax system Is causing destructive stress
and damaging the health and welfare of many of our citizens.
Everyone, including our honored kupuna. Native Hawaiians and
future generations, deserves better.

As I have asserted many times in the past, anyone who insists that
our property tax system Is a just, fair and moral system. Is an
unfortunate victim of invincible ignorance.

Aloha ke akua.

* William D. Tavares is a founding member of COMET and current co
chair. COMET co-Chair John Blumer-Buell contributed to this
Viewpoint.



^ V ●' 4 U- /A3 Word Has tl
Friday. April 12, 1991 Four Sections, 44 Pages 35 CentsA/£\a/S

Major property-tax reform proposed
Council panel
offers plan to
help residents

HiGHUGHTSOFTHE TAXPRQPQ^:
H»ro aro higMic^ts of Ihe Maul County Ccuncii's Finance Com*
mfttae proposal tcf pioporty lax roform;
■ Homeowrws who quafllied for the owoer-ocoipant ex*
empibn In 1967 would rocpr<‘0 iho same tax ba they pakj lor
that tax year. Oyer the three-year Me ot a>e pi&ft. the council
would have the option of apf^ving annual eoross ;he-board
percentage Increases above tho 19S7 bibs.
m tmprovenwyts made to a preperty alter 1SB7, such as
OTiana unis, would rot be la>ed under tho plan, that oxi^rrption
was approved lo etmptify the process tird ih« program »
be up ar>d running by Deoember, when tax bris are sent out for
me second hat c4 me 1991-92 itscal year. (I pmperfy awrrsrs
are charged too nuch on 1he«r (Ifst-haX bill, w^^ would be lip*
ured usl^ me cuirem method, refunds could be necessary.
■ Tho tax detsfrai syetem approved last year mat atcived
homecwners k> delay paying taxes unti the«r pn:^dy was sold
would be repealed. The <47 homeowners who participated in
the program In hsca! 1991 wouvj siin be respontble for psyirig
the amount they owe upor> sate o( their property.
■ A "'clrcurt breaker" system wotAd be enacted n> het> i
homeowners over 60. Household Inoomo rrxra? be $25,000 w
less, based on the proporly owr»cr and spouse'^ ©amlngs only.
The pian would see Ihose quaWiod paying 5 percent o4 their in
come in taxes, with a maximum benetd of $1.250. The amount
due would be figured based on the 1937 tax bil for Ihose who
quality.
■ A gtiidy of the current property lax ^em wwtd be conv
peeled, wlh recommendations developed tor revamping ihe
system at the end oi the three-year period for the proposed re-
lormpackage. PossJdilrties for chaoses ihctode doing away w4n
Iho "comparable sates" method of assessing prope/ty.

By MARK ADAMS
SlAtfWr.wr

SubstiadsI
cbanfcs ia ibe ourrnn proper.y tu
tyttem «xrt apfrevod y«ncrd«y by

Mruii Ceuesy Coimcirt Hrtirxy
Commlae«, lACbxSina eliminitinf
law* on bomc icqxxivenia&i mode
after i9TT and repeal of a tu defer
ral o(xion enfened Ua xar.

UpXR Tinal approval, ihe five-poim
die coduiaoee
the last hid of

WAILUKU

packaiie passed fay
«-9jld take cfTea tn
the 1991-92 frtcil year.

The rtforsu u-wid k« booecmii-
en who lived on their property in
19$7 and QjifilVd for ihe owj»cr-oc-
cupani c:utnp(jon ts ihai ttme sent
the sirne fropeny txx bH> <hcy paid
foe lhai tax yae.

Tbosc nix> bou^ beenw afscr
19S7 not be eligible for the
previaion. hut would ukc advietiatc
cf a lower tax rate beicx ccostdered
by (be couiiciL

ihe package would altom' Cor in-
Cf<4«et n the ux bill to he conud-
CTtd in iisotl years 1993 and 1994.
bul for QO« a 3 perceni hake coo-
tained is Mi» year'* reform effon
wculd bo dsmisoicd.

Iisfnn'ercenu made io qwtkt-w
cupled {Tcpenics siax 19€7. includ
ing ohi£Ji uniu, would i»l be laxed.

A ‘'dnxii-tseaker'* sysiem ilfO
would be in effort for qualified
bousehotdi wiiere em-nen are 60
yean or older and ihc frepeny owo-
crand
a year
uxea to 5 foecs or len of iacotae.

spouse ora less ihm S25jOOO
tnai aiiess^s to ho3d prepeny

Th* N**< Nm TWIAKA

quainied prope.rty o-wners whose horrve serves os
their principal residence. The package was devel'
oped In response to rapdty oscafalirsi property
vetoes In the county

Maui Courrty CouncH Finance Chairman Rick
Medina (center) discusses his property tax reform
package with coHaagues during a break in yester
day's session. The oonrnfttee ukimaiely approved
the Rve^wlni ptan. whfch would provide relle! fo'

C>n Ihe ci.*aHi breaief p»<ijx«al.
LinfJe Mid ihe heliei-e^ ii ihould r«M
he rcstncicd to senior cidKcni, bu:
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THENUUINEWS- Wednesday,September3,2003- AH

Hawaiam flireaimed
unf^ properiy tax system
I am writing in support of COMET

(COimniUee (or More Suitable Taxation).
My famay and I si^)ported its efforts 15
years ago, along with the Hana Commiini'
ly Assodatton and otir late CbuncU Mem
ber Tom Morrow. We are grateful that
COMET is bdi^og the pit^perty tax re
form issue back into an overdue public dLv
CUSSiOIL

t suggest a property tax assessmeiu roll
back based on wl^ residents paid for their
property, fn the case of longtime and
muUigeneraaonal fomiltes, the valuations
would be affmdable. These families

shouki be able to conv^ their properties to
the next genersUton widKwl penalty. This
is fair and a way to ensure sonte affrnxl^le
housing for the hiture.

If a property is resold at a higher price,
that price would become the new valuation
for that jm^periy. This is an idea similar to
Caiifoniia*s PiqKsttipR 13.

In Hana; I have seat a number of
Hawaiian families come very-close to be
ing forced olf their iand by higher valua
tions. The next g^eiation will not be able
to stJTvive theiaj^ly escalating valuations
and taxes.

Part of this discussion needs to be the

tax in^Ucadoits to Hawaitan-owned prop
erties if the Ajkaka BiU passes Gongt^or
if some other f<»mof SQvcragn^ is recog-
noed.

Docs the Maui County govemment real
ly value our families and communities?
The cuneot system threatens individual
family and community stability, it also
threatens the woiKleiftil and important cul
tural diversity that rmdees our community
so special

Joim Btun^-Buell
Hana



THEMAUINEWS- 'Hiesday, August26.2003- All

Conmittee figliSng
for equHaMe properiy taxii^

you m in fevor of tefbrmmg County’s
antiquated unfair and destructive property tax
system, tbc number to call i$ 579-9224. COMET
(Committee for More Equitable Taxadon) asfcs
for your support in urging the County Council to
effect major ctoges m our|Hoperty taxsystEm
COMET was formed in 1988, and working

widi a cooperative and sympathetic Council
helped bring about four-year freeze on assess
ments and taxes, increased hmne exen^tlocis, and
tl» 3 pew^ max tax dfoA breaker While these
were signidcantaccomplishmeiits, they were only
stop-gap measures.
IR&en y<^ lat», ̂ MET is once ag^

pressing fex* more pennant and positive changes
in the tax system in order to offer relief and pm-
teetkm fpo^ rapidly escidating assessments and
taxes that are driving femlfies out of tire homes
they have lived in for dec^Jes.
Longdme resklefits of Komi and Faia .are under

siege as recM multinilliioii-dollar ̂ les guarantee
duu assessments and tax^may well douUe next
yew, with the canewous increase creeping In
evitably inland.

If you fod that the situation has become intoler-
at^ wifo miUik»^iices nblditg Maui their peisoi^
plaything andyou fee! asangiy as wedo about the
current dKiminabie mto of aSidrs, join COMET.
Ihere are no dues to become a member, and the
current County Council appears to be serious
about overtiauling the endre property (ax system.
COMET urges you to st^poit its efforts to

bring about historic and lasting reforms to the
property tax system. On bdialf <5f Monow Bagda
and George Kehami, please phone us at 579-
9224.

BUI Tavares
Executive COminlttee* COMET

Pata



THEMAUINEWS- Wednesday,Septonber3,2003- All

fkwraiaits threatmed Iv
uiM property tax ̂ em
I am writing in support of COMET

(Commiltee fat More ̂itable Taxation).
My family and I si^po^ its efforts 15
years ago, along witii tbe Hiana Communi-
ly Association and our late Council Mem
ber Tom Morrow. Wc are graceful that
COMET is biii^iig the pn^pecty tax re
form issttc back into an overdue public dis
cussion.

I suggest a property tax assessment roll
back based on wl^ residents paid for their
prop^. [n the case of longtime and
multigenerational fomilies, the valuations
would be affordable. These families

^lould be able to conv^ their proprarties to
the next gefieration without penalty. This
is fair and a way to ensure some aff<Hxt^le
housing for the future.

If a property is r^d at a higher price,
tfm |xioe would become the new valuatioa
ftK'that property. This is an idea simitar to
Caitfornia's Ptopositipn 13.

In Hana; I have seen a number of
Hawaiian families come very*cIo$e to be
ing forced olf their {jand by higher valua
tions. The next gj^emtion wilt not be abte
to survive the mj^ly escalating valuations
and taxes.

Part of this discussion needs to be the
tax ifnpUcations to Hawaiian-owned pcq^
cities if the Ajkaka BiU passes Congr^or
if some other fonti of SQven^gnty is recog
nized

Docs the Maui County govechment real
ly value our families and commuotaes?
The cuirent system, threats individual
family and community stability. It also
threatens the wonderfol and tmportam cul
tural diversity that mak^ our community
so special

Jblm Blumer-BudI
Hana



County Clerk

n
Maureen Bacon <mauimo808@gmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 9:55 AM

County Clerk
April 28 Council Meeting Testimony

.. 1From:

Sent:
ZQ?1 APR ?7 AK 11- 57To:

Subject:

i nLi  io “ Ur

OUNTY CLERK

TO; Maui County Clerk

RE: April 28 Council Meeting Testimony

Aloha Members of the Council of the County of Maui

I am a resident of the County of Maui, having lived here for eight years. I am a registered voter. Your decisions
matter and impact my choices when I vote.

I applaud your efforts in adopting Resolution 21-18. I wholeheartedly agree that emphasizing “quality over quantity”
regarding tourism is the best way to protect our precious resources, infrastructure and wildlife, while ensuring the
quality of life for us, the residents of Maui, now and in the future. Tourism is economically important to me and to Maui
but must be sustainable.

I also appreciate the Council’s efforts in advocating for affordable housing alternatives for residents like me who work
hard to maintain our way of life, especially considering the pandemic crisis we are in.

However, I am deeply disappointed by the Council’s action in November to reclassify many condominiums from “non-
owner occupied” to “short term rental” status. This greatly impacts my side of the island, Kihei and Wailea, as it
seems to have a higher number of part year residents than the rest of the island. Clearly, people who spend many
months here in their second homes aren’t tourists. But, because they are not full-time residents, the Council somehow
decided to punish them by classifying their property taxes in the short term rental category even though they do not
rent their condos at all.

It’s not pono. Many of these people are long-time friends of residents like me. We appreciate that they respect the
island and us, living among us as responsible neighbors when they are here. They made decisions and invested
money in their homes here because they could afford it given the option of non-rental tax status. This reclassification
is life-changing to many of them, crushing their plans to be able to live on this beautiful island as their home away from
home.

Beyond that, this decision is in direct opposition to Resolution 21-18. Some of them will have to sell because they
have no way to pay for the doubling of their taxes caused by the short-term rental designation, especially those who
are retired with fixed incomes. And it won’t be Maui residents who rent or buy their places - it will be investors who
will rent them out at top dollar to as many tourists as they can. So the Council’s decision actually will INCREASE the
number of tourists, not decrease it. This was pointed out to the Council in testimony by Jason Economou of the
Realtor’s Association in November.

Setting the property tax rates this week has the potential to make this situation even worse if the short term rental rate
is increased. I ask the Council to step back and consider the real ramifications of what you have already decided and
are about to decide. It does not seem that the long term future of Maui is at the forefront of your priorities with these
actions. Your decisions are trading “high quality” part year residents who spend months peacefully coexisting with us
for an exponential increase in tourists who will further stress our fragile island ecosystem.

Understanding the value of lokahl has never been more important than it is right now. Thank you for the opportunity to
provide this written testimony.

1



Respectfully submittedI

Maureen Bacon

Klhei, HI
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County Clerk

EDO  r' '
r\ r V..'Matt Bailey <m.m.bailey@outlook.com>

Tuesday. April 27, 2021 5:34 PM
County Clerk
PROPOSED RPT RATES, FISCAL 2022

From:
Sent:

ZOZI APR AH 7* 43To:

Subject:

iCE Or THE
COUNTY CLERK

r I ●

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Maui County Council,

I am one of your constituents. I'm also a Maui homeowner and taxpayer and have been for the better part of the past

38 years. I am employed in the hospitality industry like many of your constituents. During the seven months our

island economy was virtually closed, hundreds of my co-workers were furloughed or laid off - some for close to a
year. I was fortunate in that I was deemed an essential worker and was able to work, though I took a substantial pay

cut. My employer spent millions of dollars to maintain medical coverage and provide food for my coworkers who

were less fortunate than I. I am unaware of any county employees who were laid off or furloughed for those same

seven months, despite the fact that many county services were not available at that time.

Now the county Is understandably in a financial hole - in part due to decisions the county made on how to react to the
pandemic and resulting shut down of our economy. As has sadly become the practice, the immediate reaction to this
is to raise taxes on hotel owners and/or visitors. I strongly object to the proposed 9.8% increase being proposed in
the RPT rate for hotels and resorts. It's unfair  - In particular when you think that many of these same entities you're

going to squeeze are the same entities that supported their workers while their properties were not generating any
Income.

Since the island reopened, I have heard much grumbling about the return of visitors. Face it. It was nice when there
was no traffic, when the beaches weren't crowded, and you could get in and out of Costco without standing in a long

line. A very large percentage of this influx in visitors Is staying in illegal vacation rentals often owned by out of state
residents. Those TVRs don't support our economy, their owners didn't care for employees during the shutdown - and

they don't vote. If you want to solve several problems at once, turn your attention to those taxpayers and not the

ones who contribute to our community in so many ways.

Sincerely,

Matt Bailey

1



To our Maui County Council:

When our community works together for mutual objectives good results just happen. Past

experience is a wonderful teacher and we have seen this collective participation by government,

business, property owners and residents.

There is no question there is a delicate balance when addressing the multiple needs of our

community and maintaining the economic engines which supports our infrastructure.

The ingredient of worker support and housing is an underlying foundation for continued
economic and social success for our community. This is what allows business to grow, flourish

and in turn provide jobs, create tax revenues, and drive our economy.

Too much or too little in one area can be very costly to the entire complex economy.

Business needs workers, workers need housing, housing must be affordable and most important

available. It is availability that creates affordability. While we know that shortages create higher

prices and always will, availability can and does become the great equalizer. Adequate housing

makes and keeps prices competitive.

Yes, Maui needs more affordable housing for many reasons. More housing creates our solution

to our inadequate housing shortage. Government support that addresses this resolution addresses

the problem and not the band aid.

Lastly, taxing the “wealthy” to help the poor is  a band aid. Pride of ownership is a proven cure.

Our county can and will benefit from incentivizing affordable housing contracts. Not through tax

increases on existing homeowners, but by approving building permits with reduced profit

margins to builders. These new projects will in turn create new fees, permits, and new ongoing

tax revenues while providing adequate affordable housing.

Sincerely,

Miles H. Barber

18 Papaua, Lahaina
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County Clerk

K_.': ^ . /cDPeter Beauchamp <peterbeauchamp@yahoo.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 11:58 AM
County Clerk
Tax increase

From;

Sent:

20?! APR 26 12- 32To:

Subject:

I  O i” ! I' t l:

COUNTY CLERKTo whom it may concern,

We feel that you are penalizing homeowners and vacation owners with this new tax increase. We have not been able to access

our condo for over a year and may not for many months to come. We are hoping that you will rethink this tax hike, especially

due to the pandemic.

Respectfully yours.

Peter and Randi Beauchamp

Trevor and Denver Beauchamp
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County Clerk

Cat Bellinger <drycreekcat@gmail.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 7:50 PM
County Clerk

Property Tax Increase short term rental

From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Aloha,

Wow! The proposed property tax increase for short term rentals seems incredibly violating and financial robbery to owners.

People owning property that choose to opt into short term rental are not corporations. This proposed Increase is Zealous and

greedy by the people proposing this! 10% Is a lot! However 16% is a CRIME !! Between the approval of the planning department

of the additional 6 story hotel expansion at the Maul Coast Hotel and the proposed tax increase. This could be when I sell and
NEVER return to Maui.

Cat Bellinger

Sent from Opal Orchard Organics Windsor, California
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County Clerk

Carole <mauicarole@gmail.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 10:04 AM

County Clerk

Council of the County of Maui, April 28 2021 TESTIMONY

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Council of the County of Maui, April 28 2021 TESTIMONY

PURPOSE: The Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui For the Fiscal year July 1, 2021 to June 30
30 2022

Office of the County Clerc,

I am resident for part of the year in Kihel. I do not rent my unit. I am Canadian and therefore do not

have the option to claim Hawaii residency, or even be in the US for more than six months of the year. I

am very concerned with the possibility that the Council will raise the property tax rates beyond last

year's level. The reason for this concern is that  I have already been impacted with a near doubling of our
taxes as a result of the Council's decision in November to reclassify my unit to Short Term Rental. That

decision was unethical as it does not reflect my actual use. I have no rental income to offset the large
increase.

Now, the Council is proposing short term rental rate increases to as much as $16.41 per $1000 and my
unit have also seen an increase in their total assessed value. The combination of Increased assessed

value, the reclassification decision already enacted and this proposed rate increase could collectively

nearly triple our property taxes from last year's amount.

This sudden and extreme change in expenses for part year non-renting residents will force some to sell

their units, probably to investors. This will increase the amount of tourists on Maui which is in direct

opposition to the Council's stated goals for more balanced and controlled tourism.

I strongly urge the Council to consider the long term impact of its actions. Please do not raise the short

term rental tax rate and please consider allowing us to reclassify our units back to non-rental next

year.

Mahalo for your attention and consideration.

73Carole Berthiaume

Owner Kihei Akahi D411

mauicarole@gmail.com

418 649 1079
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County Clerk
TtzU

Sue Bethanis <sueb@mariposaleadership.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 1:25 PM
County Clerk
Mark Bethanis

Please consider keeping property tax rates as is

From:

Sent: ?0?! 26 /IM 7: ̂ ^9
To:
Cc:

^ r-. - , .

in
Subject: rs

Aloha, County Clerk,

My brother, Mark Bethanis, and I purchased a condo in Kihei in Oct 2019. It had been a 25-year dream of mine to buy at the

Royal Mauian, and with my brother's help, my dream became a reality. We got to enjoy our little piece of paradise for a mere 5

months before the pandemic hit. Most of rentals we had hoped for to help defray yearly costs vanished. And, of course, we are

still having to pay all the expenses — mortgage, taxes, HOA dues, etc.

We are very concerned with the prospect that the County Council may raise the short term property tax rate to as high as

$16.41 per $1000. This would be an untenable increase in taxes for us, especially when combined with the sizeable adjustment
to our unit's assessed valuation. In fact, the collective effect of the higher assessment, coupled with the high end of the

proposed short term rental rate, would increase our unit's taxes by 72%.

We respectfully request that the Council hold short term rental taxes at or below the 2020 level.

Mahalo,
Sue

Dr. Susan J. Bethanis

Owner, Royal Mauian #306
Kihei, Maui

Sent from my iPhone
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County Clerk

R I
i V' E Dv^' i.From:

Sent:
Susan <susan_maui@yahoo.com>
Wednesday, April 14, 2021 5:34 PM
County Clerk

Ordinance 130 passed December 4, 2020

Z02I APR 15 AH 7: ITo:

Subject:

or ri of j rlF
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha,

I want to express my dissatisfaction with this ordinance which changed my property tax designation from "non-owner occupied"

to "short term rental". The property in question is my second home. It has not been rented at any time since the late 1990s. It Is
a condominium at the Maul Sunset In Kihei.

I just had a conversation with an employee at the Real Property Tax division about this reclassification. Not only was it done

without my knowledge, I did not receive the notice of assessed value that was mailed to my mainland address in March. Perhaps

it was delayed in the mail. So until my arrival in Maui April 12 I was unaware of the change. Now I am told that the date to file an

appeal has passed. And to file an appeal costs the property owner a $75 fee even if filed by the April 9 deadline. In fact. In
examination of the appeal form there is no area to request a reclassification of the property, only the valuation amount.

The employee referred me to the County Council meeting December 4,2020, where this change was passed by the Council.

Perhaps it was properly noticed In the newspaper, but we are in the midst of a pandemic and the majority of property owners
affected by this likely had no notice of the intended change. I did note that the majority of community input was against this
change.

I would like Information on my recourse in this matter.
Thank you.

Regards,
Susan Bharvani

Maui address:

1032 S Kihei Rd #B416

Kihei HI 96753

Mainland address:

2019 E. Glenwood Ave

Fullerton, CA 92831

Cell: 808-463-8516

Email: susan_maui@yahoo.com

Sent from my iPad

1



Countj^Clerk

DRhonda Bruce <rhondabruce98221 @yahoo.com>

Friday, April 23, 2021 2:51 PM

County Clerk

Proposed Property Tax Rates for 2021/2022

From:

Sent:

.... y

m\ APR 23 PH 3^ 57To:

Subject:

OF TiHrJ' ■ 1 c ̂

COUNTY CLERK

To the Office of the County Clerk April 23, 2021

I am a resident of Hawaii, for many years before  I could move to Hawaii permanently, I considered my condo in Maui as my
second home. It was my home and was not rented out.

I am fortunate that I am a US citizen and could move to the islands permanently. The counsel made the decision in November,
with little or no input from the many owners who have second homes or condos in Maui and were classified for property tax as
“non owner occupied” to make a blanket change to any condo building that they were now “in the short term rental category”. This
resulted, in up to a 100% increase to their property tax rates. Now you are proposing to increase this rate even higher.

Non owner occupied vs shortterm rental category

Canadian citizens make up a good percentage of owners .Many use their condos as a second home and do not have the
option of becoming a Hawaiian resident. As they do not option of becoming residence of a foreign country --- they have
two recourses accept “short term rental category" and pay double or triple the property tax amount or sell their unit.
Part of your reasoning to change the categories is too many people are renting their units out while claiming the non
owner occupied category. As a owner for 21 years and on the board for many years I was not aware of anyone
circumventing the rules.

1.

2.

Property Tax rate increase

What in the world are you thinking, adding a higher financial burden in the MIDDLE OF A PANDEMIC.

Many of the owners who do rent their condos out as a business have gone with little or no revenue for 16 months and we are not
out of the pandemic yet. Many residents are struggling as their income is dependent on tourism.

In conclusion, I thought the counsel represented all factions of owners. I do not see this in your latest rulings and proposed rulings.

1



County Clerk

Joe and De <alohamaui2015@gmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 3:06 PM

County Clerk

4.28.21 mtg re: tax rates

From:

Sent:
- J

To: APR 27 p 3- ii(
Subject:

i w

COU,Aloha,

We are writing as owners of a short-term rental to request that the tax rate increase be the lowest end of the range or delayed a
year. All of us short-term rental owners were unable to rent out our properties for the majority of 2020 and are only now

starting to recover and rebuild our savings. Further, most of our bookings in place for the rest of 2021 were at rates to cover the

existing known expenses. If you vote to increase these taxes for the 2nd half of 2021 by the proposed large amounts, it will add

additional financial hardship so soon after 2020.

Please consider delaying this increase and perhaps increasing the TAT Instead. An increase to the TAT would be passed on to
guests that choose in advance if the full rental rate is within their budget before they book vs us owners having to absorb an

increase with a much longer time before we can begin to recoup it.

Mahalo for your consideration of our request and concerns,

Joe and De Buckwalter

Pacific Shores

Kihei, Maui

1



County Clerk

From:

Sent:
DON CARY <maui1997@shaw.ca>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 4:19 PM

County Clerk

Property taxes

■/.:d
To; ZW' 26 7: H9
Subject:

o,- 1  i' I

-0 J V CLcRK

We are writing to implore you to consider the potentially devastating consequences of the decision you are
about to make regarding tax rates. We are Canadians who have been part-year residents of Maui at our condo in
Kihei. We first visited Maui in 1969. We are not allowed to stay in the US longer than six months, so we can't
claim Hawaii residency and be classified as full-time homeowners. We do not rent our unit during the months
we must return to Canada. Your committee seems to underscore the value of non renters who spend
considerable time on Maui. We patronize the medical community, barbers,hairdressers, massage therapists,
hardware businesses, auto repair, join golf clubs,purchase sporting goods, register and insure vehicles . We
purchase vehicles, we purchase and repair appliances and we buy furniture.

You already doubled our property taxes with the condo reclassification decision you made in November. Now.
you could potentially make them triple what we paid last year with today's decision on short term rental tax
rates. Please don't raise these rates.

For years, the condo we own has been taxed on actual use. We, and many other owners, bought our condos
because of the non-rental tax classification that was available to us (first "apartment" and then "non-owner
occupied"). We've seen the way rental tourists often abuse and destroy our neighboring owners' rental units
and it makes us sick. Not to mention the way they treat the rest of the island, its residents, wildlife and precious
resources.

The Council decided that zoning, not actual use determines our tax class. You did this after we already invested
our hard-earned savings. You didn't do this for ALL buildings zoned hotel/resort, only those that "allow" short
term rentals. It's not right and it's not fair.

You are taxing many of us to the breaking point. Sadly, non-renting owners like us, who have lived among you,
supporting the local economy and respecting Hawaiian culture and traditions, will be forced to leave. Sales to
investors are inevitable. This will bring in more short term tourists which is what the Council says they do not
want.

Again, please do not raise the short term rental property tax rates. You've hurt us enough already. Please also
consider reinstating the non-rental part time resident classification.

1



County Clerk

Nikoya Collier <koy.collier@gmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 5:28 PM
County Clerk

Testimony for Real Property Tax Rates

From:

Sent: ;-.:Ui  I*’

To:
20ZI AFn 2o AM 7t^3Subject:

.  ● : ■ ● i OI » ri i:

wOUNTY CLERKAloha County Council,

Mahaio nui for allowing us the opportunity to testify.

am against the property tax increase for hotels for a few reasons:

1. The county is looking to the hotel industry as  a primary source of funding for the new affordable housing fund.

This seems like a deliberate penalty against hotels because of over tourism. The fact is that timeshares have

been at the top of the booking trends since the reopening of tourism in October That's been said by many

partners who sell Hawaii. Furthermore, timeshares sell their available inventory to non-owners and also on

VRBO/AirBnB and OTA partner sites.

2. Hotel's had to implement the increased TAT tax to supplement projects for the state. When the pandemic hit, it

showed the severe flaw in this tactic. The Maui County Council proposed tax increase is again putting the

majority of their eggs in one basket. This will increase prices for hotels, making the destination undesirable to

travelers, resulting in less tourism which will equal less funding. In comparison, timeshares have continuous

owners visiting the islands due to a portion of the owners having bought specific time periods of the year to
come and visit. Hotels do not have this same assurance.

3. It would make more sense to split the property tax increase evenly between hotels, timeshares and short term

rentals. Short term rentals have been a contributing problem to over tourism, yet get the least amount of

backlash from any other hospitality segment.

4. The state and county should legalize the consumption of recreational marijuana and tax it substantially. This

has sustained other US states even through the pandemic and would be attractive to tourists.

5. By increasing the property taxes, you are taking away from the hotel's revenue that pays and supports its

employees. For chain hotels, this might not be a problem. But for independent hotels, this is a huge blow.

I understand the impacts over tourism has had to our island and community, but I do not agree that solely penalizing
hotels is the solution. Short term rentals have contributed to not only over tourism, but the lack of affordable

housing. The council should work in partnership with the hospitality industry to come up with solutions and ideas on
what sustainable tourism looks like and how to make it work for our communities. Lastly, as a hotel employee, we

should not be penalized for working in an industry that puts food on our tables and keiki's mouths, roofs over our

heads and clothes on our backs. We are just trying to survive, especially during this pandemic.

Mahaio,

Koy

1
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Janet Condie <jancondie@gmail.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 1:04 PM

County Clerk
Written Testimony of Janet Condie re: Rea! Property Tax Rates

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Dear Council Members,

My husband and I were married in Hawaii in 1968--my life-long dream. As each of our 4 children were born, we shared the

heavenly experience of Hawaii with them—especially the south-west shores of Maui. In the early 1980s, we discovered the Royal

Mauian in Kihei, and 2 years later the son on the deceased couple who had made unit 312 their home since the building was
built in the 1970s, sold it to us so we could have a permanent residence in our favorite place on earth. My husband died In 1993,

so our unit Is now even more of a private, personal place with everything inside as it was when my husband was alive. We do not
have, nor do we ever want, renters in our unit.

Again, this is a personal retreat, not a money-making investment. My husband and I had planned to retire here and make it our

permanent residence. I come back without him as often as 1 can. As it sadly is not my principal residence, we fall into neither of

your 2 categories. You have now incorrectly classified us as a short-term rental, which has increased our property taxes

significantly. Your proposed increase in assessed value will increase out property taxes still further—a combined near-tripling of

our property taxes. This is financially crippling. We have no rental income to offset the increased cost.

Do you really want to force out owners who value and take care of the island like a home, not a playground-who will collect
trash left on Kam 1, 2 and 3, who will share with others snorkelers how to respect the reefs and to use only reef-safe sun-screen,

etc.? Although we are not able to make our home in Maui our principal residence like you, we are you allies—wanting  to work

with you in Maui's best interest. Please keep reduced property tax rates available to owners that do not rent out their

units. Not doing so will hurt Maui as owners like us may no longer be able to afford our units and we be forced to sell to
investors who will rent to hoards of careless short-term renters increasing the strain on Maui's glorious natural wonders.

Mahalo for your work on Maui's behalf,

Janet Condie

2430 S. Kihei Rd., Unit 312

Kihie, HI 96752
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TO: County Council of Maui

DATE: April 27, 2021

RE: Testimony for Public Hearing April 28, 2021 - Proposed PropertyTax Rates for July 1, 2021 to June

30, 2022

SENT VIA FAX TO: 808.270.7171

Dear County Council Members.

There should be equity in the distribution of property taxes. I am saddened by the passage of Ordinance

5160. Our part time residents / 2*"^ home owners, who cannot vote for representation on the County

Council of Maui, are being unfairly targeted with potential property tax rate increases in the "non-owner"

classification as well as those being lumped into "short-term rental" classification despite only using their

properties strictly for personal/family use. Is this the way to treat those who do not pay Hawaii State

Income tax but nonetheless strongly contribute to the Maui County economy through purchase of

business goods/services; through donations to our non-profits; through serving on boards of institutions,

government agencies, businesses and non-profits; and though volunteering their time, expertise, and

service with organizations that serve our Maui County communities.

Do you realize the upper end of the proposed short-term rental tax rate ($16.41) is a potential 48%

increase over last year's rate ($11,08)? Couple that with increased property tax assessments and owners

will have a HUGE increase over last year's tax bill amount, in theory, short-term rental properties will pass

these added costs to renters. Part time residents/ 2^ home owners, lumped in this category due to

Ordinance 5160, will potentially realize a 168% increase ** in their property tax bill if the highest proposed

rate in that classification ($16.41) is passed...before considering the added taxes due to an increase in

assessment. How long do you believe true short-term renters property owners and part-time residents

lumped in this category will be able to sustain these huge property tax increases? I agree that Maul County

needs to diversify the economy away from the lion's share being tourism, Is this the way to do it? Are

you sending a message that part-time residents are not welcome in communities with condominiums /

units/ apartments In areas that are not zoned residential where they have been living for years by taxing

them as the short-term rentals and to the point where they cannot afford to call Maui County their part-
time home?

Documented residents of Maul County, who own property that they live in, should pay a fair share of

property taxes. I do not believe last year's lowest tier of owner-occupied tax rate at $2.51 should be

reduced to $1.66. I, also, do not believe if the $1.66 rate become effective that the proposed top tier

should be $4.50, a 171% increase over the lowest rate, I believe the tiers levels established last year

should remain and not be changed if the tier system continues. I believe the tax rate increases between

the levels of the tier system should be reasonable. Manipulating the tier levels as well as reestablishing

new property tax rates is like a shell game to see the where the hidden item under the shell, once mixed

1
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in front of your eyes, really lands. Only with a shell game you do not have to revisit the new rules to
understand the complicated calculations to arrive at the end result of your Maul County Tax bill each year.

The passage of Ordinance 5160 (which allows for Ignoring the actual use of properties, lumps some
properties into the higher tax classification based on overlaying zoning and permitting of short-term
rentals) along with this proposed tax rate schedule for 2021/2022 appears to discriminate the perceived
wealthy based on assessed property values assigned by Maui County. I implore you, as a registered voter,
a home owner and a member of the Maui Island community to be equitable (dealing fairly and equally
with all concerned) In assigning property tax rates.

Sincerely,

Christine Conlon-Kemp

** Calculation arriving at the stated potential 168% increase in property tax rate for a property
previously classified as non-owner, currently lumped into short-term rental:

Taking average of last year's 3 tiers tax rate amounts in the classification of non-owner occupied:
$5.45 + $6.05 + $6.90 = $6.13

Compared to the proposed highest rate in the classification of short-term rental:
$16.41-$6.13 =$10.28
$10.28/$6.13 = 168%

2



County Clerk
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From:
Sent:

Verla Crewson <outlook_9817971D18964EA5@outlook.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 5:10 AM
County Clerk
FY 2021-2022 Real Property Tax Rates Public Hearing

M A?.\ 2 '/ 7: mTo:

Subject:

iCc Or I HL
OUNTY CLERK

Aloha Budget Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and Council members:

We wish to send the following testimony regarding the upcoming decisions to be made
regarding the 2021-22 Real Property Tax Rates.

We purchased a Condo In Maul back in 2004. Since that time we have been enjoying the
many wonderful treasures on the island of Maul. We rent our condo out for a few months
each year.

As a result of this, we pay Hawaii State Tax (Excise and Transient Tax), Property Tax, and IRS
Federal taxes. We employ Maui residents to help us with the cleaning and upkeep of our
condo. We always support small Hawaiian businesses, creating jobs, and providing the
community with real property tax funds that contribute in a large significant way to affordable
housing. We feel so fortunate to have the blessing of being part of Maui.

If the continued property tax rates keep increasing at an alarming rate we will be forced to sell
and leave Maui. This will be a very sad day for our family and our Maui friends that we
employ to help us.

Covid has hit us all hard. We support a diverse and sustainable budget, focusing on
community values. As you make future decisions on upcoming legislation please consider how
much short term/vacation rentals contribute to Maui's community and economy. Perhaps you
could look at refreshing assessed values in other classifications to Increase the tax base.

Thank you for allowing us to provide this testimony.

Dale & Verla Crewson
B309 Maui Sunset, Kihei

(108 Rabbit Hill Court, N.W.
Edmonton, Alberta, Canada T6R 2R3)

dandvcrewson@telus.net

Sent from Mali for Windows 10
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Misun Park <mcp691@gmail.com>
Wednesday, April 28, 2021 12:27 PM
County Clerk
Testimony for Public Hearing tonight, April 28, 2021

From:
Sent:

im APR 23 PH 18To:
Subject:

CJri" i0:fci Or i nc
COUNTY CLERK

Dear the Office of the County of Maui,

My name is Misun Park Cummings and I own Unit 2401 at Wailea Point. I would appreciate it if you could please address my
following questions:

1) What is the rationale behind the modification of Tier 3 for Owner-Occupied, Non Owner Occupied and Short Term Rental to
Include a separate rate for "more than $2,500,000" properties? For Short Term Rental, in particular, that is a 48% increase from
$11.08/$1,000 in 2020 to $16.41/$1000 in 2021. The increase is enormous and seems unreasonable. If COVID-19 relief is one
of the reasons behind this increase, could the County name this modification as temporary, and agree to readjust Tier 3 to the
2020 level of "more than $1,500,000" with a more reasonable tax rate, once the economy and COVID-19 stabilize?

2) Could you please explain why the Short Term Rental Classification includes owners who do not rent their properties? I myself
currently fall under this classification and agree with certain parts, such as, "occupied by transient tenants for periods less than
six consecutive months...not owner's principal residence." The verbiage which I believe is not applicable to non-renting owners
Is, "has been granted short term rental home permit....wlthout regard to its highest and best use and cannot qualify for a home
exemption". Should how a property is used be disregarded for owners who do not take advantage of the rental permit? If
there is no rental income, why should non-renting owners pay the same tax rate as owners who rent?

Could Maui County consider granting home exemption to owners in the Short Term Rental Classification who do not rent their
properties? Or place the non-renting owners in Short Term Rental in the Apartment Classification instead? Or perhaps reclassify
non-renting owners in Short Term Rental Classification as Owner-Occupied without home exemption?

It is stated In the "Classification for Tax Rate Purposes" page that, "Condominiums are classified upon consideration of their
actual use (Non-owner-occupied, Commercial, Short-term rental, Timeshare, Owner-occupied). I believe non-renting owners are
misclassified as Short Term Rental and should be reclassified.

Thank you so much for listening.

Sincerely,

Misun Park Cummings
4000 Wailea Alanui, Apt 2401
808-868-0011 (Home)
216-577-4113 (Cell)

Sent from my iPad
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Jessica Dichow <jGss_dichow@hotmail.com>

Saturday, April 24, 2021 2:27 PM

County Clerk

Proposed property tax increase - please print and read ahead of April 28, 2021 meeting

From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Dear Maui County Council,

Our Canadian resident family has owned and occupied in Kihei, Maui for a good portion of the year since 2011 at the

Royal Mauian condo complex located at 2430 S Kihei Road. Prior to this, our family has regularly visited Maui since

1984, and have always enjoyed building our memories there. Since becoming owners, we have enjoyed being a part

of the community and establishing relationships on the Island. To clarify, our property is not, nor has it ever been

while under our ownership, a rental property; this is an owner-occupied unit utilized by our family, and only by our

family. Our accumulated time never exceeds 6 months, and we submit a yearly IRS 8840 Form (Closer Connection

Exemption Statement for Aliens) to the IRS offices in Texas. Being Canadian, we are prevented from becoming

Hawaiian residents. If the rules were different, we would love to be Maui residents and spend most of our time there,

but the reality Is that we cannot.

The recent changes in the property tax assessments are creating an unwarranted financial hardship. We have already

been impacted by nearly doubling our taxes as the result of Council's decision in November to unjustly reclassify our
unit to Short-Term Rental. This decision was unethical and does not reflect our use of the property, yet we are being

taxed as though we are making a profit from the property. This is simply not the case and is unfair.

Now, Council is proposing an increase to short-term rental units to as much as $16.41 per $1000. The combination of

increased assessed value, the reclassification decision already enacted, and this proposed rate increase could nearly

triple our property taxes from last year's amount. We have no rental income to offset these large increases, and our

family suffers as a result.

While we understand that Maui has been hard-hit by the decrease in tourism throughout this pandemic, this situation

will not be with us forever. This unfair cash-grab hurts people who have done nothing wrong. We bring the right

things to Maui; respect for the land, respect for the people, respect for the laws, and support for the economy. We

strongly urge Council to consider the long-term impact of these decisions which affect a very substantial

Canadian owners who bring benefits to the residents Maui.

number of

Sincerely,
73
m

Jessica Dichow, on behalf of the entire Dichow Family

Owners of #318-2430 S Kihei Rd, Kihei, HI 96753
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County Clerk

Billy Dirksen <biliy@aliiresorts.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 4:35 PM
Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane
M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk

RE: Maui County Budget Hearings -1 support fair tax rates

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Dear Committee Chair Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget Committee Members,

RE: Proposed Tax Rates

Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the posted real property taxes proposed. I represent 180 legal resort located vacation

rentals. All of whom will be affected by this tax increase. These rentals are not affordable housing for locals. If the hope is to

punish vacation rentals by increasing the taxes charged in hopes that these owners will stop short term rentals and convert

them to housing for residents, that will not happen or be affordable. Please consider other options than tax for revenue. Hawaii

is already the highest taxed state in the country.

oMahalo, ;o
“O

n
H

Billy J. Dirksen

General Manager R(S)
Ali'i Resorts LLC

www.AliiResorts.com
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Billv(5)aliiresorts.com

866-284-2544/808-879-6284 Ext. 116

This email may contain confidential and privileged material for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). Any review,

use, distribution or disclosure by others is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient {or authorized to

receive for the recipient), please contact the sender by reply email and delete all copies of this message.
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2e?! TR ?6 !■> 7: '43Sandy <dkwth@aol.com>
Saturday, April 24, 2021 8:15 PM
County Clerk
real property tax rates for the county of Maui

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

To Council of the County of Maui
Alice L. Lee, Council Chair

Your proposed tax rates for part-time residents who do not rent their homes is appallingly unfair and usury. Our tax amount would
be three times the amount we presently pay. How is that fair, equitable, or even realistic?
We have been coming to Maui for vacations for over thirty years and have lived here part time at the Maui Sunset in Kihei for 17
years. We have paid our property taxes according to the classification as apartment, part time resident without renting. Now
according to this proposal, our property is now lumped in with the people who use their homes as short term rentals for profit. We
make no money from our residence, It is empty when we are not there. The increased taxes would be an untenable burden for
those of us who contribute to the economy when we are there and do not pressure the tax payer facilities such as parks, beaches,
roads,..schools,, etc,when we are not. We are paying our fair share and should not have our classification changed to provide the
cash lost last year because of Covid or any other reason.
Several of our neighbors and friends are part time and full time residents, most of whom are Kapuna
find the new policy unfair and without merit. Please reconsider this unjust and abhorrent change.

Yours truly,
Sandy and Tom Duckworth
1032 S. Kihei Rd. A501
Kihei, HI.96753

1



Council of the County of Maui - Property Tax Hearing - April 28, 2021

We are Canadians who have owned condo 305 at the Royal Mauian for the past 18 years.

We have been reclassified as a short term rental unit - we do not rent, causing our property tax

to rise excessively and possibly another increase happening with your upcoming decision on

setting short term rental property tax rates. Since we do not rent, we do not have the revenue to

offset the huge expense of this sudden and large increase.

The increase in the property tax and the increase in the property value assessment combined will

severely change our spending habits and likely those of many others. These high costs may

cause many to be pressured to sell. In turn, those buying will probably be investors renting to
even more tourists which is what the Council has stated they do NOT want.

We feel that we and our many friends who choose to make Maui their winter vacation home

make a significant contribution to Maui. We support Maui in many ways besides paying our

property tax. We dine out frequently shop for all our needs, food, clothing, entertainment,

contribute to charities, all creating employment.

We trust that you will give serious consideration to our comments when making your decision

and not increase the already excessively high property tax rates

Should you need to contact us, please do so: aiehlert@,shaw.ca

Sincerely

Inga and Armin Ehlert
2430 South Kihei Road #305
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County Clerk
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Ron Fletcher <airfletch@comcast.net>

Monday, April 26, 2021 7:51 PM

County Clerk

Public hearing on Property Tax rate increases

From:

Sent;

27 r-i 7: m70?!To:

Subject:

n

Y CLERK

Dear Council of the County of Maui,

The past year has been difficult for everyone in the county. The new property tax proposals are unfair and only

exacerbate this difficulty.

Our property is classified as a short term rental and we already pay approximately five times more than owner

occupied properties. Yet we suffered more during the last year than owner occupied properties. We, like most who

rent, don't do it because we enjoy renting. We rent because we need the income to be able to afford our property.

Short term rentals were already significantly hurt financially by the state of Hawaii's mandate banning short term

rentals for a large portion of 2020. Increasing the property taxes by roughly 50% compounds the situation.

Your proposed tax hikes are focused on the heart of the main economy of Maui county which includes owners of

rental properties, small businesses, restaurant owners, and the like. Raising rental property taxes will potentially raise

rents and discourage tourists from spending their vacation dollars in Maui County. Rental properties provide a

significant stream of revenue to the county in the form of tourism and they should be encouraged, not discouraged.

Raising our property taxes to the proposed extremes forces us to consider living here full time and not renting. Please

consider the impact this would have on the county if many other rental property owners chose to go this route or just

give up their properties and sell them altogether.

Although we do rent, we also feel that the recent reclassification of part-time non-renting owners at the Royal

Mauian being classified as short term rentals for tax purposes is also unjust and unfair. These owners could see their

property taxes increase 2 to 3 times.

Have we not already suffered enough from the pandemic? Please consider alternate ways to provide for the county's

needs that don't further financially burden those that are the primary source of revenue to the county of Maui.

Sincerely,

Ron and Christine Fletcher

Royal Mauian, #311

2430SKihei Rd

Kihei, HI 96753

Sent from my iPad
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Craig Franzen <franzen7one@icloud.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 9:02 AM
Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk
RE; Maui County Budget Hearings - 1 support fair tax rates

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

.  ● C)Dear Committee Chair Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget Committee Members,
73
rn

RE: Proposed Tax Rates i ) oro
Cv rn

1  :'Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the posted real property taxes proposed.

m
Aloha Budget Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and Councilmembers: a

OD

We want the actions toward Maui's affordable housing to be bold, and we support affordable
housing. Finding vacation rentals as a source for funding in the budget is not new, in fact as
an industry vacation rentals have been the biggest source of funding for the affordable
housing fund on Maui raising more than $7 million over the last 3 years.

With the recent tax code changes in 2020 the county grew the short term rental tax base to
$12.8 Billion. Keeping the rate flat would still result in a $28M increase in revenue for the
county. On Friday the budget committee voted for  a small increase in the short term rental
rates to $11.11 forTl, $11.15 forT2, and $11.20 forT3, finding an additional $4.4 million for
affordable housing, again the largest source in Maui County. Using these rates the STR class
will generate 37% of Maui's real property taxes.

We support a diverse and sustainable budget, focusing on community values. It would help
the community to know some of the results of the Affordable Housing Fund. Since its Inception
in 2008 visitor accommodation properties have raised $32 Million for the Affordable Housing
Fund, or 44% overall of the total of $72 Million generated for the fund. All property owners
pay into it, and it would be useful for the community to know some of the results of the
Affordable Housing Fund, like how many housing units have been developed with the funds
since 2008?

Historically vacation rentals have been the number one source of Real Property tax for Maui
county, raising 30% of the entire county's taxes in FY21, generating $115M while being closed
during COVID. Maui has seen the visitor accommodation properties bringing in 40 to 50% of
the county budget over the years in real property taxes. We do support fair taxation, and our
community benefits by vacation rentals supporting  a network of small businesses, creating
jobs, and providing the community with real property tax funds that contribute in a large
significant way to affordable housing.

We also support parity in our visitor accommodation property taxes. The current estimated
revenue FY 2022 from the Budget committee meeting rates set Friday realizes a proposed
revenue per unit for short term rental at $10,500, timeshare at $10,200, and hotel/resort at
$3,800. It could be more balanced.

1



The council and county of Maul must take bold action at this time to explore all avenues to
Increase revenue, perhaps even looking at refreshing assessed values in other classifications
to Increase the tax base.

The Maul Nul Destination Management Plan points out vacation rentals are an Important part
of the quality brand that Maul visitors Industry has. Maul's vacation rental industry is a
significant part of the economic recovery for the county, and ensures economic sustainability
for the community while preserving quality for residents and visitors.

As you make future decisions on upcoming legislation please consider how much short term
rentals contribute to Maui's community and economy.

On a personal note. We are but one unit at Papakea Oceanfront Resort and our property taxes
have increased almost 75% in three years. YES, SEVENTY-FIVE PERCENT....In 2017,
our property tax was approximately $4925 and in 2020, the property tax was $8450. While we
understand, property values are Increasing and the desire for affordable housing is a greater
need than ever before. However, it is not right that STR owners are bearing an unbalanced
portion of the tax base. We love our Maui property and have continued to support the
Hawaiian tax reforms over the years, but these increases are too much for a single group to
support.

Sincerely,

Susan Franzen
Craig Franzen
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County Clerk

DREC VtFrom:

Sent:
dad@mauirealestate.net

Tuesday, April 13, 2021 3:23 PM
County Clerk
dad@mauirealestate.net

Setting real estate tax rates Public hearing April 28.2021

im APR 13 PH J 22To:
Cc:

Subject: ■ J t' F \ Cvti O i” i H c:
OUNTY CLERK

Dear Council,

Please, please do not raise my real estate taxes in any way. I got killed during the pandemic and in stead of even thinking about

raising the real estate tax (or any other taxes) please lower my taxes so that I can at least partially make up for my losses last
year.

Also please reverse the tiered tax scheme. It is totally unfair.

Cheers,

Bob Hansen

Principal Broker RB-17532
808-283-9456

Maui Luxury Real Estate LLC

1



County Clerk

From:

Sent:
dad@mauirealestate.net

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 10;49 AM

County Clerk
dad@mauirealestate.net

Regarding tax rates

To:
Cc:

Subject:

Aloha Council Members,

Please lower real estate taxes and reverse the tiered tax scheme. We are still in recovery mode during this pandemic. Generally
it is considered a bad thing to constantly increase taxes on real estate and income.

In any case please do not increase real estate taxes.

Cheers,

“●n
Bob Hansen
Principal Broker RB-17532
808-283-9456
Maui Luxury Real Estate LLC
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Hawai‘1 Budget
& POLICY Center

Testimony of the Hawai‘i Budget and Policy Center

COMMENTS: Relating to Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui for FY 2022

Maui Council Meeting, Wednesday, April 28th, 2021 at 6:00PM

Aloha Chair Lee and Members of the Maui City Council,

Thank-you for all for the hard work you are doing on behalf of Maui residents. The Hawai'i Budget and

Policy Center encourages this Council to turn the current housing crisis around by taking more control

over the funding and building of affordable housing.

Substantial Public Investment Needed

The first step towards building more affordable homes is to have the funding needed to support

infrastructure investments, land acquisition, and the subsidies needed to bring housing costs (rent and

ownership costs) within reach of residents earning local wages. Without substantial public investment,

the County will not make much progress on affordable housing goals

Best Source of Revenue: Capture More Public Value from Investment Properties

For Maui the revenue source which will impact local residents the least while generating the most funds

are property taxes on investment properties and short-term rentals. These properties are generally

owned by higher-income individuals who are not experiencing the same stress of living paycheck to

paycheck as lower and middle income residents. Furthermore, many of these owners do not live in

Maui and they are paying substantially lower rates than they would in any other county on the

mainland or in Hawai'i.

Currently, Too Little Public Value is Captured: Most of the value of investment properties is captured

by private individuals, with the public capturing less than 1% of the yearly assessed value.

Compared to other counties, Maui captures less public value and instead more value is held by private

property investors. This remains true even though it is substantial county investments in roads, public

safety, and beaches etc. that make Maui an attractive place to buy Investment properties. Below are

two charts comparing the public value (tax revenue) collected across the four counties for an

investment home worth $1.5M and $5M respectively. Maui County collects the least amount in both

cases.

The comparable categories across the four counties are:

Honolulu: "Residential A" Properties worth more than $1M that do not qualify for homeowner's

exemption. Rates are $4.50^ below $1M, then $10.50 for every dollar over $1M.

^ Real Property Tax rates are measured in dollars per $1,000 where $10 is equivalent to 1% of property value.



Kaua'i: "Residential Investor" Properties worth more than $1.3M that do not have a homeowner's

exemption and are not rented out long-term. Rate is $9.40 on the entire value, there are no tiers.

Residential" Properties that do not have a homeowner exemption. Includes improved
u

Big Island:

property, condominium property regime and vacant land. Rate is $11.10 up to $2M, then $13.60 for

values over $2M.

Non-Owner Occupied" Properties improved with a dwelling that are not "owner-occupied" orMaui:

any of the other residential classes. Rate is $5.45 for first 800k, $6.05 between $800k and $1.5IV1, and

$6.90 for values above $1.5M.

A county comparison shows how Maui is capturing far less public value than other counties.

$1.5M Investment Property: Revenue Collected

$16,650$18,000

$16,000

$14,000

$12,000

$10,000

$8,000

$6,000

$4,000

$2,000

$14,100

$9,750
$8,910

I$-

Kaua'i Honolulu Big Island Maui CURRENT

$5M Investment Property: Revenue Collected

$63,000
$70,000

$60,000

$47,000 $46,500$50,000

$40,000

$26,160$30,000

$20,000

$10,000

$-

Kaua'i Honolulu Big Island Maui CURRENT

The above charts show how as the value of an investment property increases, the gap in revenues

between Maui county and other counties only increases. This is because the rate of the top tier for the

other counties is so much higher than Maui's top rate.

Honolulu: $10.50 for value over $1M

Big Island: $13.60 for value over $2M ($11.10 properties less than $2M)



$9.40 for the entire value

$6.90 for value over $1.5M

This is why an owner of a $5M investment property on Maui will pay $1.695 less per month than if the

home were on KauaM or Honolulu, and $3.050 less per month than the same value home on Big Island.

Meanwhile the average residential property tax rate for mainland US cities is $14.00 per $1,000 (1.4%)

or $70,000 per year for a $5M home.^ For mainland residents who own an investment property on

Maui, they pay much less in property taxes for their Maui property than they pay on their primary

residence. This low tax rate encourages investment property ownership and contributes to the high

selling price for housing.

RPT on High Value Properties is Progressive: Investment owners likely to be higher-income, higher
net worth individuals.

Although paying $47,000 a year in Kaua'i or $70,000 a year on the mainland in property taxes would be

a significant amount for the average person. It is likely a small percentage of the income of an

investment owner who is able to purchase a high-value investment property. For example, an owner

with a second home worth $5M is likely to have an income between $1.5M to $2M a year based on

conventional mortgage lending standards and assuming they own a first home worth a similar amount.

For a person earning $1.5M a year, a tax of $46,000 a year (KauaM and Honolulu rates) would be 3% of

their income, and an even smaller amount of their total net worth. It would not seem an undue burden

to have a property tax rate more in line with what other counties charge.

Capturing More Public Value Would Fund Thousands of Affordable Homes.

A 10-20% increase on already low tax rates compared to the other counties is a moderate and

reasonable approach. For example, Kauai County raised the rates on "Investor Properties" by 17% last

year and by 14% in 2018. If the Council were to increase rates by 15% on non-owner occupied

properties valued higher than $800,000 and on all short-term rentals, the County would raise
approximately $30M for affordable housing. Even a lower increase of 10% would still raise significant

funds. These funds could then be leveraged in several ways to provide thousands of affordable homes:

1) Provide infrastructure in priority areas to unlock housing- including on DHHL lands.

2) Use as a match for federal infrastructure funding anticipated later this year.

3) Land acquisition in strategic locations close to transit and workplaces.

4) Leverage and expand Maui's investment in the Low-Income Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC) program

to bring more State and Federally subsidized low-income rental housing to Maui.

5) Providing financing and subsidies for affordable/or-sa/e housing on land owned or acquired by

the County, and with pricing for residents between 60-120% AMI.

6) Funding for 1,900 affordable homes that are currently in the pipeline.

7) Financial literacy, mortgage readiness, and down-payment support for local residents.

8) Increased capacity for County agencies to implement the affordable housing plan.

9) Financing for Ghana and Accessory Dwelling Units

10) Pilot projects such as: a manufactured housing facility, kauhale and tiny home development, and

other temporary housing options such as yurts.

Kauai:

Maui:

^ 2017 "An Analysis of Real Property Tax in Hawaii", DBEDT: Research and Economic Analysis Division, pg. 68



For a list of specific housing projects and infrastructure priorities, please see attachment at end of this
letter.

Several of these categories such as infrastructure, land acquisition, and housing subsidies (LIHTC) are

long-term investments and could be funded by County bonds-which currently have historically-low

interest rates near 1%. Currently, Maui could leverage $10M of affordable housing revenue to fund

over $200M worth of bonds for long-term investments to jumpstart affordable housing.

Opportunity Cost of Waiting: Longer timeline for housing to be built, less progress made.

Should the council decide to not substantially increase funding for affordable housing this year, it will

face the same pressures next year except without the progress that could have been made this year.

Progress not Just from projects that can be funded this year Instead of waiting until 2022, but also In

terms up building up the available resources in the Affordable Housing Fund. There is no downside to

carrying over some funding into 2022—it will only provide the Council with more flexibility to

implement its various housing, infrastructure, and community goals.

We respectfully urge the Council to not wait for another year to pass.

This Council can lay the groundwork not just for more affordable housing, but for a more fair and

more resilient Maui economy.

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify.



RENTAL/ TOTAL TOTALPRIORITY AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECTS

FOR SALE UNITS AH UNITSPROJECT LOCATION

South Maui/Kihei Rental 120 120Kaiaulu 0 Halelea

South Maui/Kihei For Sale 86 86Welakahao Village Subdivision

South Maui/Kihei 186Rental 186Hale O Pi'ikea

South Maui/Kihei 166Rental 166Liloa Hale-Highridge Costa

South Maui/Kihei For Sale 28Kilohana Makai (Ferreira Family) 28

Subtotal South Maui 586 586

West Maui/Lahaina Rental 89 88Kaiaulu O Kupuohl (Star Noodle)

West Maui/LahainaKaiaulu O Kuku'ia (Keawe St Apts) Rental 200 200

West Maui/Launiupoko For Sale 34 19Makila Farms

West Maui/Lahaina Rental 90240Pulelehua Phase I (Paul Chang)
397563Subtotal West Maui

Rental 120 120Waiehu Affordable (keahumoa) Central Maui

Rental 164 164Kahului Lani Senior I and II Central Maui

140Rental 140Wahinepio Affordable Central Maui

Rental 178178Hale Pilina Central Maui

Subtotal Central Maui 602602

Mixed 46 46Lanai Affordable Housing Ph I (County) Lanai

Mixed 306 306Lanai Affordable Housing Ph II (County) Lanai

Subtotal Lanai 352 352

Total Units on Priority Parcels 2,103 1,937



Maui Infrastructure Spending

Based on recent budget discussions, the HCATeam has identified several ways the County could

commit upwards of $20 million in infrastructure funds next year. This would position the County to

receive matching Federal funds, $1 for $1, through the American Jobs Plan planned for passage later

this year. Our team recommends the Council first allocate the funds to the Affordable Housing Fund and
from there, the funds be committed for a variety of infrastructure Investment.

The following are examples of how the funds could further affordable housing in FY 2021-22.

Invest in Planning and Preliminary Engineering Work. First and foremost, the County needs to

aggressively start the planning and preliminary engineering work on several major infrastructure

projects to Increase affordable housing development to meet local family needs. These include, but are
not limited to:

1. Upgrades to the South Maul wastewater plant;

2. Development of new water supply in West Maul, expanding beyond the replacement water

that is currently needed, and;

3. Making the wells that Atherton has drilled in Central Maui operational.

4. The new Central Maui wastewater treatment plant planning process needs to begin in

earnest, but to our understanding a site for this plant has not been chosen, and acquisition of

the site could not take place until after environmental review of a preferred location.

The County would solicit and enter into contracts with engineering companies to complete the design

work on all of these facilities. Various County departments will require funding to manage these

engineering and planning processes and to develop the requests for proposals and contracts for

implementation. Our team projects these engineering contracts would total close to the $20 million

target allocation, if the design for Atherton project wells is complete, then this project alone could

spend the $20 million.

Kick-Start a Pilot Project. The County owns land on Lanai that is ready for development. The HCA Team

has not seen detailed development plans for the parcel, but the County could contract with an

engineering firm to finalize the development plans and analyze the offsite infrastructure needs.

Preliminary plans we have seen are for a single-family subdivision of relatively low density. To maximize
affordability for Lanai residents, part of the planning process could be to incorporate approximately 100

units of rental housing and 100 units of townhouse style development.
The Department of Hawaiian Home Lands is also planning a development on Lanai next to the County

owned lands. Coordinating with them in the planning and infrastructure needs could serve as a pilot for

future developments in other location that could demonstrate the impact of leveraging County-State-

Federal resources for the building of affordable homes for local families.
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COUNTY CLERK
i nc:

April 26, 2021

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL: county.clerk@mauicounty.us

Council of the County of Maui

200 S. High St.

Kalana 0 Maui Bldg,

\A/ailuku, HI 96793

Dear Council Members,

RE: THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR 2021-2022

We are long term owners of unit 109 in the Royal Mauian at 2430 S Kihei Rd. Our family enjoys

Kihei, and we visit as often as we can. Unfortunately, because we are Canadian our visits are

limited, and we cannot be in the US for more than six months of the year. Further, we do not

have the option to claim Hawaii Residency.

We are very concerned with the possibility Council will raise the property tax rates significantly

beyond last year's level. We have already been impacted with a near doubling of taxes due to

Council's decision in November to reclassify our unit from Non-Owner Occupied to Short Term

Rental. Council's proposed increase to the Short-Term Rental rate to as much as $16.41 per

$1000 will substantially increase our property taxes again.

We encourage Council consider the impact of this proposed increase and reconsider raising the

Short-Term Rental tax rate.

Thank you in advance for your consideration on this matter.

Sincerely,



Count^CleH<

Wayne Hedani <wnhedani@gmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 5:38 PM
Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Tamara A, Paltip;^h

■ ■D

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk ‘
Real Property Tax Increases

From:
Sent:
To: ane

Subject:
Or- ■(

V V : i‘\ I \-■« u.

Members of Council:
The Maui County Council is fiscally out of control. It harms our most important industry by cutting funding to maintain our
competitiveness in a world where everyone is seeking visitor revenues. It increases taxes to further harm the industry adding
insult to injury.

In its place it offers no solutions to the problems most challenging to our residents. Keeping a roof over their heads and food on
the table.

The worst solution to the affordable housing crisis is government funded housing. It is not sustainable, is inefficient and costly.
The council is the cause of this affordable housing crisis by not zoning lands for residential housing. Combined with regulation
and a permitting process which makes affordable housing only a pipe dream. It constrains supply artificially and then proposes
government projects as the solution. Government is the problem not the solution.

Sincerely,

Wayne N. Hedani
586 Kuikahi Drive
Wailuku, HI. 96793

Ph. 808-281-3686
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:

Cindy Kay <kayready@hawaiiantel.net>
Tuesday, April 27, 2021 10;52 AM
County Clerk
Please read

;::D
To:

ZQZl in 27 An Ih 57Subject:

ur \
CLGRK1

Aloha Council Members

Mahalo for the opportunity to provide testimony for the April 28 Council meeting.

I have been a resident of Maui for over 30 years.  I have seen many changes in that time, the most evident of which is
the huge increase in tourism and its impact on the island and our daily lives. I also had a very successful career as a
realtor so I understand very well the dynamics of the housing market.

The Council’s recent resolution on overtourism is definitely needed. It’s hard to find anyone who lives here or spends
significant time here that would deny that. It’s all about finding the right balance which I hope all factions of Maui
government can work together to achieve.

I am fortunate to live in a condominium as a full time homeowner and appreciate the favorable tax treatment I am
afforded. As with many condo complexes in South Maui, mine allows short term rentals which have become more and
more prevalent as the years have gone by. In between full time homeowners and tourists are the owners who do not
rent their units but come to Maui to enjoy many months away from the Mainland. I can attest that the behavior of the
people, their respect for our condo property and the island in general varies greatly among these three categories.

As a resident and a realtor, 1 am dismayed at the tax reclassification of the owners who are part time residents who do
not rent their homes. The Council made a broad brush decision that just because a property is zoned hotel/resort and
because short term rentals are allowed within a complex, they will assume that is how the owners use them, thus
eliminating the non-owner occupied status for non-renting owners.

But the Council failed to recognize that individual owners do not have the ability to change zoning or even their condo
declarations and bylaws without at least a 67% majority. Once more than a third of the condos are rentals, non
renting owners will never be able to get the necessary majority to revert that complex back to non-rental
status. Simply put, these non-renting owners are stuck. So when the Council changed the tax class, if these owners
are unable to afford the doubling of their taxes, there are only two choices: sell or rent out their units.

1



This isn’t just my opinion. Jason Economou’s testimony to the Council in November warned that the Council’s
decision could have these and other unintended consequences. How does this fit with the vision for a 3:1 resident to
tourist ratio? How does this realistically provide more long-term housing for locals? With all due respect, it doesn’t.

As the Council considers today’s decisions on tax rates or even future decisions like this, I’d ask you to carefully listen
to expert opinions like Jason’s and to open your minds and hearts to doing what is right for the people who call Maui
their home, whether that is for months at a time or year-round. That will be a key ingredient in finding the sustainable
balance we are all seeking.

I appreciate your service to all of the residents of Maui and your willingness to listen to our viewpoints.

Regards,

Cindy Kay

Wailea

2



County Clerk

Tom Kerestesi <tkrstc@gmail.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 1:19 PM
County Clerk
Short Term Rental Re-classification

From:
Sent:

To:

Subject:

I am writing writing to protest the re-classification of the tax base for my unit at the Royal Mauian and on behalf of all owners or
condominium units who do not rent their units, but use them as a second home for themselves and their families.

My family has had a unit in the Royal Mauian for 43 years. It has passed on from my parents to the the next generation - my
sister and me. Our unit on Maui is not an investment property but is a second home to our family and always has been. Our unit
has never been rented and we have had no intention of doing so in the future.

We have seen our property taxes increase steadily as a result of increases in assed value so it is clear that we have been paying

our fair share historically. To eliminate the classification for owners who do not reside full time on property but have a second

home for private use is simply unfair and unrealistic.

Those individuals that have a unit and treat it as an income producing property have the ability to off set additional expense by

adjusting the rent they charge. As a non-renting homeowner that opportunity is not available. We are not tourists -

secondary homeowners who stipulate annually that our unit is not rented. It is unreasonable and counter productive to punish

those secondary homeowners who do not rent their homes.

The property tax classification that was eliminated was created to recognize the difference in usage of individual properties.
While the number of homeowners who don't rent their units may have diminished, it doesn't change the fact that their is a

significant difference for those of us that don't when compared to those folks who actively rent their units on a short-term basis.

Please keep in mind that you dealing with people and not faceless corporate entities. The reality is that the new proposed tax

structure will create an annual property tax bill equal to a cost of between 50%-80% of the total cost to operate and maintain

the unit for a year. To think that a huge, unfair increase in property taxes would make me consider renting or selling the unit is

simply unconscionable. Maui has been a home to my family, not a hotel room.

The current Covid pandemic has been a terrible economic event, especially with communities that depend on tourism. They
have been hit the hardest. I live in Las Vegas and have a secondary home in Maui, so 1 have had a double dose of this economic
disaster. With all of the travel restrictions I have not been able to go to Maui for a year. To say that these have been difficult

times would be a huge understatement. The proposed increase in taxes would be crippling to my sister and me.

There is a difference for homeowners that treat their home in Maui as their secondary residence. We are not the same as

owners who use their property as an investment with short term rentals. While owners who choose not to rent their units may
be small, the economic impact of the tax re-classification is enormous. Please keep in mind you are dealing with people who

treat Maui with the respect it deserves. The original tax structure recognized this because it was correct to treat properties

differently is they were used differently. Nothing has changed in that respect.

we are

Sincerely,

Thomas f. Kerestesi

Unit 3510

Royal Mauian
2430 So. kihei Rd.

Kihei, Maui, HI
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County Clerk

larsonsfarm <larsonsfarm@gmail.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 10:24 AM

County Clerk
Tax Increases for Owner Occupied

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

My wife and I have been visiting Maui for over 30 years in a condo we own.
The recent events of proposed resident parking only, charging non residents for Makena Beach, etc, let alone the
locals who are protesting tourists are making us rethink Maui as a second home.
We are back on the mainland, and have not gone back to our place we left in January. The long TSA lines, proposed
second COVID test are tough for us to consider. Our locally purchased car is sitting unused.
We are the half time people that support local businesses and care about the island.
My wife and I are considering leaving our part time home of over 30 years. Renting our home is not an option for us.
Friends are choosing Arizona over Maui, and unfortunately we will have to do the same.
Please consider the unintended consequences of raising our taxes so dramatically.

Respectfully,

Barry Larson

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy A51, an AT&T 4G LTE smartphone
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County Clerk

Christine Larson <brookslarsonl205@gmail.com>

Saturday, April 24, 2021 6:43 AM

County Clerk
Tax Increase for Non Rental Properties.

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

I recently learned that our condo could be taxed as a rental unit. My sister and I own our dream condo. We used local businesses

to improve our part-time home. As small business owners, we frequent local businesses such as Times Market and Foodland.

Rainbow Attic is a business we trade with. We purchased our car from the local Honda dealer, use a local agent to insure our

home and car. Our condo is not a rental we make money with, it is our much loved second home we scrimped and saved to

purchase and keep as owner-occupied.

Raising our taxes will force us to rent our private home out, or sell to an off-island investor. We decided to purchase our home

based on the taxes paid. The amount proposed will be impossible for us to keep our non-rentable home. Our home would also

become a rental in the eyes of the Government, and we would be taxed by the Federal and the State of Oregon for any income

and tax consequences if we sell. That alone will cause us to sell this year.

Our children were raised going to Maui every year, and as adults visit us during holidays every few years. We wanted their

children to have the same experiences, which include researching Hawaiian Heritage, doing local beach clean-ups, and teaching
main- land friends about Maui.

Please allow us to enjoy our second home without being taxed out of it.

Respectfully,

Christine Larson

2430 S. Kihei Rd 511

Kihei, Maui 96753

7320200 Marsh Rd

Bend, OR 97703
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County Clerk

Darren Le <darren.lpd@gmail.com>

Saturday, April 24, 2021 11:14 AM
County Clerk
Pacific Shores owner to MAUI PROPERTY TAX - HEARING

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Hi Sir/Mdm,

I'm Darren Le, the owner of a rental unit located at Pacific Shores in South Kihei, on 2219 S Kihei Road.

This is my written testimony to urge the Council not to raise the property tax in such a difficult time.

We have endured months of not having income, and just now managed to see the light at the tunnel. We're not the multimillion

dollar hotel chains or investors that have deep pockets, we have so much expense and mortgage waiting for us to pay off.

This tax raise will be another slap in our face, targeting small owners like me after such a difficult year for us. There are so many

other ways to increase revenues, especially on luxury goods consumed by tourists. I'm not sure why the county wants to add

another layer of hardship on people like us.

I strongly urged the council reconsider this decision, it hurts small guys rather than big guys.

Thank you.
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From:

Sent:
Cecile Lehrer <cg.lehrer@gmail.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 2:20 PM

County Clerk
MAUI PROPERTY TAX - HEARING TO DETERMINE RATES - APRIL 28
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Subject:
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COUNTY CLERK

To: Maui County Counci

property tax for short-term rental & partia

year

properties

Re: Proposed increase in

occupancy

I object to the proposed property tax increases for the following reasons:

Raising the short-term rental tax places an undue burden on property

owners who rent their properties as well for those who do not do short-term

rentals but only occupy their homes for a portion of the calendar year.

Many of the owners of the properties in question are senior citizens who
survive on fixed incomes.

Raising taxes on rental properties following a year of no income will result

in loss of ownership for owners who depend on rental income to maintain

their properties as well as for those who depend on profits from rentals to
sustain themselves.

If owners of short-term rentals and part-time residents are forced to sell

because of the exorbitant tax burden, there could be a glut of properties on

the market resulting in lower valuation for all properties.

As an economy dependent on tourism dollars, Maui County needs to

maintain its stock of housing for tourists with varying needs and abilities to

pay. Many visitors to Maui cannot afford to pay hotel rates, especially when



traveling as a family. This is frequently the case of visitors from neighboring
islands.

Short-term residents already carry a significantly higher property tax
burden than year-round residents even though Maui County benefits both
directly and indirectly from short-term rental housing.

Maui County also benefits from the tourism dollars spent by people in
short-term rentals.

I  implore you to reject the proposed tax increase.

Sincerely,
Cecile Lehrer

Royal Mauian 615

Cec Lehrer
cg.lehrer@gmail.com



County Clerk

nFrom:

Sent:
Yume Enterprise <yume-enterprise@hotmail.com>
Tuesday, April 27. 2021 9:42 AM

County Clerk

Proposed Tax rate increase for vacation rentals

RL ̂
To:

fl! 11= 57r. n

im \ /. i
Subject:
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To whom It may concern,

1 am writing to voice my concerns over the proposed tax rate increase for vacation rental use properties.

I own two units that are legal vacation rentals in a hotel zoned condominium in Kihei. I pay the same taxes as hotels.

I am really opposed to a big tax hike this year because we are still trying to pay back all the money we borrowed last year just to

avoid going into foreclosure. I thought it was very unfair that hotels were still allowed to operate yet legal vacation rentals were
forced to shut down.

1 tried to get forbearance on my mortages, I was only offered 3 months but with a balloon payment due all at once at the end of

the term. Well, that would make things even worse for me being that 3 months later things we were still forced to remain
closed.

I tried to get forbearance on my condo maintenance fees and was given until the end of year but all the fees had to be repaid at

once or penalties, late fees and interest would apply as well. That would not have helped much either, being that we were only

allowed to re-open as of Oct 15, 2020, there was no way to make that kind of money to come up with the full repayment. So,
we only took the forbearance for 3 months, which was long enough for me to get on PDA & for both my husband and I to get as

many loans out as possible to see us through the year.

Maui County offered two months delay in property taxes that were due in Aug, but charged us Interest. We took that offer but

at a price of higher payments due in October.

We also had another legal vacation rental on Oahu that had to be shut down as well, despite it being in an Aston Hotel, because

it was not in the authorized limited zoning area of either Waikiki or Ko Olina.

With 3 properties shut down and no income coming in, we were still held fully responsible to pay all the monthly expenses -

mortgages, maintenance fees, property taxes, utilities, etc.

The entire time I strongly felt the State was handling things without considering how hard it would be for businesses to stay

afloat and made really bad choices. I wish they had just closed the airports to outside visitors and allowed everyone else to

operate as normal. If that wasn't possible, I wish they did a mandatory quarantine utilizing the military, and that all visitors were

shuttled immediately to a property on base or to one hotel that was a quarantine hotel, and locked down with guards. I wish
that although severe, measures were taken to insure that Hawaii residents were protected, not just health wise but financially as
well.

People like my parents don't understand what it's like to be a working class family with little kids. They supported the shut down

indefinately because they didn't have to work anymore. Their house was paid off, they had social security and retirement funds.

All their kids were grown and out of the house. But they were the ones going out the most during the pandemic, hitting up all

the big box stores where risk was probably the highest.

If the County of Maui chose to shut down vacation rentals when they could have allowed us to stay open and make money to

pay taxes, they should cover their financial shortcomings on their own. I don't think they should push the burden onto vacation

rental owners who have already paid a lot every year and then when we most need to make money, are forced to shut down

with no options to make money at all. I think a lot of us who aren't rich people owning the vacation rental as a 2nd home are

still close to foreclosure or are trying hard to pay back all the loans we had to take out just to survive.

1



This tax hike should not even be considered. Instead, I think ail County workers in government who made all the bad decisions

last year to financially decimate and cripple hard working folks should take a huge pay cut and be In the same boat as the rest of
us so that In the future, they will have more to consider when making important decisions like that

Maul County should be finding ways to take care of hard working local people.

Please do not hike our taxes, we don't have money to even pay what we owe last year!

Mahalo,
Lisa

Sent from Outlook <http://aka.ms/weboutlook>
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County Clerk

From:

Sent:
Fatima Lobo <fatima@lobo-law.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 10:00 AM

County Clerk
PUBLIC HEARING: APRIL 28, 2021 RE: REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES

To:

Subject:

Aloha to all Members of the Maui County Council:

I am a resident of the State of Connecticut. However, for several years, I have had the good fortune to own two short term

rental condominiums on Maui (Maui Kamaole M206 and Royal Mauian #501). As such, I submit the following testimony for the

hearing on fiscal year 2021-2022 real property tax rates.

The entire country has suffered greatly, both personally and financially, as a result of COVID. The County of Maul Is no

exception. In fact, due to being an island. Maul experienced greater financial hardship as a result of COVID. I, like all small real

estate investors, was not exempt from the hardship. I had virtually no rental Income from March to November of 2020 because

Maul County did not allow me to rent my units due to COVID-19. Despite this, I paid my mortgages, my property taxes and kept

local employees of my rental management companies working by paying them for maintenance work while the condos were
vacant.

The pandemic is far from over and while many tourists have returned, the effect of last year's vacation rental moratorium has

left a large deficit in my business that I will never recover. Similarly, COVID has also resulted in deficits In Maui County's

budget. However, Maui County Council's proposal that could possibly raise short term rental property taxes by nearly 50% in

one year alone is not the way to address it. It Is unconscionable to place this burden on the small investors who are key to the

recovery of Maui's economic health. I pay ALL my taxes. As we all know, there are a lot of people who rent and do not pay the

GE/TA taxes. I compete for the travel business with those people. A unintended consequence of this proposed increase is that

more people will rent under the table and not pay GE/TA taxes. A greater effort should be made to identify those people which

would generate significant revenue for the County.

Further, I was shocked to learn that Maui County reclassified many non-renting/part time condominium residence from Non-
Owner Occupied to Short Term rental. These owners do not derive any income from their property, yet that decision alone

doubled their property taxes. This decision was taken by Council in November 2020 when virtually zero non-residents were on

Island to even know Council was considering taking this drastic step. Process matters. The affected owners had no

opportunity to be heard and were essentially excluded from the process. To potentially further compound their financial

hardship by raising short term rental rates that, coupled with the reclassification, could result in a nearly 300% Increase In their

taxes is unconscionable. I understand that the reasoning for that action was that some Non-Owner Occupied designated units
have owners that rent under the table. As indicated above, the answer is to Identify the people who are not paying the GE/TA

taxes and not to punish those who follow the law.

Hard decisions need to be made. Both the prior reclassification and this proposal are short sighted. People need to feel that

they are being treated fairly and equally. It appears that both proposals seek to put the burden squarely on the on the non

residents and small investors. We many not vote in HI but we are an Integral part of the community.  I spend a minimum of

almost a month every per year on Maui and have always believed it was one of the most beautiful places in the world, sharing

aloha with all who visit. The concept of aloha has to go both ways.

I urge you to make the right decision and do not increase short term rental rates and repeal the decision to reclassify

condominium non-owner occupants as short term rentals.

I appreciate the opportunity to voice my opinion. Mahalo!!

Fatima T. Lobo

Lobo & Associates, LLC
1
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RITC ED
Lilly Lozano <lillyl871@gmail.com>
Saturday, April 24, 2021 9:11 AM

County Clerk

Public hearing 4/28/2021 Proposed Tax Rate Increase

From;

Sent: VA - 26 A‘! 7: u 7To:

Subject;

To Whom It May Concern,

As new owners of a condo just purchased in Kihei on October 2020 this proposed tax rate increase will impact us hugely. This is

the wrong time to introduce this increase. Covid has affected every single person financially and emotionally and this tax rate

will drag on the implications of loss income for us condo owners. As we all try to recover financially this only adds to the stress
for us condo owners who don't reside in Maui and still have the overhead expense of second home. Tourism is just starting to

slowly get back we have not recovered from the loss. The short term rental is an opportunity to make income for us as well for

Maui. We strongly discourage and oppose the property tax increase.

Liliana Lozano

909-208-2491

CA resident, Condo owner in Maui.

1
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Todd Lynam <tlynam@gmail.com>
Saturday, April 24, 2021 7:11 PM

County Clerk
Written Testimony For THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES PUBLIC HEARING

From:
Sent:

To:

Subject:

Hello,

I hope you're doing well. We saw that the tax rate for Short-Term Rental could be increased significantly. The pandemic has

been exceptionally difficult on our vacation rental business and we've been losing a lot of money. The margin is already very low

with the existing taxes and expenses. It feels unrealistic to ask for the rate to remain the same but we would hope that the
increase wouldn't be a dramatic one or spread out over many years. We appreciate your consideration.

Kind Regards,

Todd Lynam and Yuejiao Liu
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Aloha County Council of Maui,

I respectfully offer the following testimony regarding fiscal year 2021/22 real property tax rates. I am the owner of a
condominium in Kihei that has been in my family for decades. We cherish generations of memories made
there. Currently, it is used both by my family for personal enjoyment as well for short term rental.

I am vehemently opposed to the Council's consideration of raising the short term rental tax by as much as 48%. I can
appreciate that Maui County experienced significant financial hardship as a result of the pandemic. So did many
individuals who own property on Maui. However, the proposed rate structure as published looks to place the
majority of the burden for increased taxes on the non-resident and short term rental owners. This is not a sustainable
approach.

Additionally, I would like to register my disappointment in tlie decision to apply the short term rental property tax
classification to more than 20% of the owners in my complex who do not rent their units. This is simply unfair and
unwarranted.

As a real estate broker and founder of the Neil Lyon Group in Santa Fe, New Mexico, 1 have over 40
years' experience in real estate market dynamics.  I read with interest the testimony of Jason Economou of the
Realtors Association of Maui at the November 20 Council meeting. His advice to the Council on the topic of this
short term rental classification change and its potential perils went unheeded and merits serious reconsideration by
the Council.

I concur with Mr. Economou that there is a strong likelihood that some condo owners will be forced to sell their non-
rented units to investors, which will actually have the effect of increasing the tourist population on Maui in
controversion of the Council's Resolution 21-18 on sustainable tourism. It is also logical that future part time
residents on Maui will be driven to tax advantaged non-rental properties which Mr. Economou points out could
actually increase prices on these units, thereby decreasing available housing for locals. By the time this comes to
fruition, it may be too late for the Council to retrench.

I sincerely hope that the Council will consider maintaining the current short term lax rate and rescind its decision to
reclassify non-rental condo units as short term rentals without regard to actual use, just because zoning and
declarations allow them..

Sincerely,

Neil Lyon
Neil Lyon Group
Sante Fe, NM
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Testimony on behalf of

Maui Hotel & Lodging Association

Relating to Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, FY 2021-2022

Public Hearing-Wednesday, April 28, 2021, 6 PM

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Council,

Mahalo for all that you are doing for our community during the COVlD-19 crisis. It

is heartening to see our leaders taking the measures vital to ensuring our health

and safety. On behalf of the Maui Hotel & Lodging Association, we thank both the

Council and the mayor for understanding that the effects of COVID-19 have

impacted the visitor industry.

Our visitor industry is still positioned as Maui's largest economic driver and source

of tax revenue. The Covid-19 Pandemic has impacted all of us living on the

island. Unemployment remains high at 12.2%. Resorts occupancies continue to

recover while our businesses currently sustain medical benefits and provide other

aid to those not working. Financial impacts of operating our business include

social distancing statutes, more stringent cleaning protocols, and vastly lower

occupancies.

In submitting your FY2021-2022 budget, we ask you to keep the 2022 RPT
increase in line with other vacation classifications and not exceed 1.5%, or

$10.86. Our request is aimed at addressing our immediate needs. Supporting the

industry's recovery through tax consideration would help ensure a thoughtful

recovery and reinforce our commitment to sustainable and responsible tourism.

On behalf of the Maui Hotel & Lodging Association, we respectful appreciate

your consideration of our testimony.



County Clerk

From:

Sent:
Lucia Maya <luciakmaya@me.com>
Sunday, April 25. 2021 9:54 AM

Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk
RE: Maui County Budget Hearings -1 support fair tax rates

To:

Subject:

RE: Proposed Tax Rates

Aloha Budget Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and Councilmembers:

We want the actions toward Maui's affordable housing to be bold, and we support affordable
housing. Finding vacation rentals as a source for funding in the budget is not new, in fact as
an industry vacation rentals have been the biggest source of funding for the affordable
housing fund on Maui raising more than $7 million over the last 3 years.

With the recent tax code changes in 2020 the county grew the short term rental tax base to
$12.8 Billion. Keeping the rate flat would still result in a $28M increase in revenue for the
county. On Friday the budget committee voted for  a small increase In the short term rental
rates to $11.11 for Tl, $11.15 for T2, and $11.20 for T3, finding an additional $4.4 million for
affordable housing, again the largest source in Maui County. Using these rates the STR class
will generate 37% of Maui's real property taxes.

We support a diverse and sustainable budget, focusing on community values. It would help
the community to know some of the results of the Affordable Housing Fund. Since its inception
in 2008 visitor accommodation properties have raised $32 Million for the Affordable Housing
Fund, or 44% overall of the total of $72 Million generated for the fund. All property owners
pay into it, and it would be useful for the community to know some of the results of the
Affordable Housing Fund, like how many housing units have been developed with the funds
since 2008?

Historically vacation rentals have been the number one source of Real Property tax for Maui
county, raising 30% of the entire county's taxes in FY21, generating $115M while being closed
during COVID. Maui has seen the visitor accommodation properties bringing in 40 to 50% of
the county budget over the years in real property taxes. We do support fair taxation, and our
community benefits by vacation rentals supporting  a network of small businesses, creating
jobs, and providing the community with real property tax funds that contribute in a large
significant way to affordable housing.

We also support parity in our visitor accommodation property taxes. The current estimated
revenue FY 2022 from the Budget committee meeting rates set Friday realizes a proposed
revenue per unit for short term rental at $10,500, timeshare at $10,200, and hotel/resort at
$3,800. It could be more balanced.

The council and county of Maui must take bold action at this time to explore all avenues to
increase revenue, perhaps even looking at refreshing assessed values in other classifications
to increase the tax base.

1



The Maui Nui Destination Management Plan points out vacation rentals are an important part
of the quality brand that Maui visitors industry has. Maui's vacation rental industry is a
significant part of the economic recovery for the county, and ensures economic sustainability
for the community while preserving quality for residents and visitors.

As you make future decisions on upcoming legislation please consider how much short term
rentals contribute to Maui's community and economy.

Aloha,
Lucia Maya
Makawao, HI
Owner/operator of a bed and breakfast unit
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From:
Sent:

PETER MCCOMBS <p.mccombs@shaw.ca>
Sunday, April 25, 2021 11:13 AM
County Clerk
Tax Rate Increase

To:

Subject:

Good day,

My name is Peter McCombs. My wife and I are Canadians and we reside for part of the year in our condo at the
Royal Mauian in Kihei. Our condo has never been rented and we have no plans to rent it. As Canadians, we are not
permitted to reside in the USA for more than six months of the year and therefore not considered Hawaiian residents.
We are seniors and we enjoy our quiet lifestyle in Maui and we support many local businesses during our stay in our
second home.

We are very concerned with the possibility that the Council will raise the property tax rates beyond last year's
level. We have already been impacted with a near doubling of our taxes as a result of the Council’s decision in
November to reclassify our unit from Non-Owner Occupied to Short Term Rental. That decision was grossly unethical
because this does not reflect the actual use of the owner-occupied units and we have no recourse. As non-renters, we
have no rental income to offset the large tax increase. The extremity of the increase (possibly as much as $16.41 per
$1000 value) coupled with the increased assessed value, could nearly triple our property taxes from the previous year
and would be detrimental to the value of our home.

Unfortunately, the unfairness and extremity of the new taxes may force many owners (that occupy their units part-
time) to sell their units to investors. The investors, needing to generate rental income to cover the exorbitant taxes,
would encourage a greater volume of transient visitors, replacing the semi-permanent owner-occupants. This is never
desirable in any neighbourhood and would oppose the Council’s goals for more controlled tourism.

We ask the Council to consider the long term impact of its actions. Please do not raise the short term rental tax
rate. Please consider that we are owner-occupants who have invested in Kihei property for a second home and
unable to be classified as full-time Hawaiian residents due to our Canadian status. Thank you in advance for your
consideration in this matter.

Yours truly

X)
Peter McCombs
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Maui County Council,

In 1970, as a college student, I visited Kihei, Maui for the first time on a
university sponsored trip. After returning home I suggested to my parents
that they consider staying in Kihei on their next visit to the Hawaiian
Islands. They did just that and later, in 1978, they purchased a
condominium in The Royal Mauian in South Kihei. My parents, brother and
I, our spouses along with our children and grandchildren have visited Kihei
often over the 43 years. My parents have since passed on but the condo
remains in the family, owned by my brother and I. In the 43 years our
family has owned the unit it has never been rented a single day or night. It
always has been used exclusively by our immediate family members, and
we are a small family.
I believe we are and have always been the type of visitors you desire as
stated in Resolution No. 21-18. We support local business, tread lightly
and are respectful of the land, sea and air.
In randomly and unjustly classifying our unit a short term rental and
increasing our property tax rate you have perpetrated a grave injustice to
responsible owners such as ourselves. It is counterproductive to your
stated mission as we will be forced to either sell our unit (to the investor/
rental market) or place it in the short term rental market in order to recoup
the exorbitant tax increase substantially increasing the visitor volume to
our unit alone. Your actions will kill the owner occupied real estate market
and increase the volume of short term rental units. Multiply this by many if
not most owners affected and you’ve increased your visitor volume by
thousands. We, as owner/occupiers already incur additional expenses to
maintain our common area and amenities due to wear, tear, abuse and
negligence by renters in our respective buildings and cannot afford to
absorb a tax increase of this magnitude.
We as owners care about Maui and do not wish to be forced off the island
or to rent out our units in order to stay.

Respectfully,
C=5

Linda McKinley
2430 S Kihei Rd
Kihie, HI 96753 rO
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MJ Properties <mandj.maui@gmail.com>
Monday, April 26, 2021 9:25 PM

County Clerk

Property tax testimony

From:
Sent: im A-A 2/ r: 7:41
To:

Subject:
● r

Hello,

I just purchased my condo in Maui in February with my famiiy. We plan to use this as a place to have family vacations, and a

place for my parents and parent in laws to come as they enter retirement. This news that our property tax will increase 50% is

devastating to us. Whiie we are fortunate enough to have bought a second home, much of which we are extremely grateful for

considering that many people around the world have suffered economically. However, we are not by any means rich, we work

extremely hard to afford this place with the main goal to bring our families together in this beautiful state. During a time where

everything is experiencing extreme inflation, this change will make it even harder for us.

Now let's talk about the other factor of how this impacts Maui's economy - which I know you ail are aware but I'm going to

reiterate to you regardless. Having lived in Maui since January, 1 see how much tourism jolts the economy. If the pandemic

taught us anything, it showed how much the island relies on tourism to provide wealth to locals. By increasing this tax, this will

dramatically increase costs for owners to even break even. As a result, this will increase the cost for tourists to visit Maui. As
another note, how does it make sense to tax short term rentals at a higher rate than hotels? The rich continue to stay rich,
whereas the middle class continues to drown in taxes, i understand that there will be gradual increases year over year to

account for inflation but having such a drastic increase in one year will do more harm than good.

Please consider the hard working families that are just trying to enrich their lives, not trying to make it rich.

Thank you kindly,

The Morsillo and Jackson Families

Jaimie Morsillo

2219 S Kihei Rd A117
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t:dGregg Nelson <gm@napilikai.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 3:54 PM

County Clerk
Real Property Tax Rate Proposal

From:

Sent:

m\ 27 3^ 58yzrnTo:

Subject:
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Dear Council Chair Lee and Council Members,

1 am communicating to you regarding the Council's proposed RPT rate increase for hotels and resorts. I am totally thunderstruck

to learn that the council has singled out hotels and resorts for an astronomical increase in rate this year given the year we have

just experienced. This action might have been excusable if members of the council had not been here on island over the past

year to also experience the hardships we have all gone through over the past 12 months, however, that wasn't the case. The
Council was here and therefore must be well aware that resorts in particular lost many millions of dollars throughout this crisis

and our unemployment rate remains well over 10%, the highest in the State. As the primary economic driver for the County's

economy, how are we to bring employees back to work and continue the recovery effort the County desperately needs when a

burdensome increase in expense such as this tax rate proposal is imposed upon us? An extreme increase of this magnitude is

poorly timed and unaffordable for us all.

I request your consideration of a rate more along the lines of what the mayor has proposed in his budget so that we can get on

with the work of restoring our economy through growth in business, not through increases in taxes.

Mahalo

Gregg Nelson

General Manager

Napili Kai Beach Resort

1



Testimony to the Council of the County of Maui regarding
property taxes for the Meeting Scheduled on April 28, 2021
6:00 PM

THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE
FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2021 TO JUNE 30, 2022

I’m Robin Newbold, a long-term, owner-occupied homeowner of the same Maui
home for over 21 years.

I have 2 comments.

1. Recently, home prices around me have spiked significantly as new buyers
offer more than the asking price on homes they often haven’t even seen.
Those dramatically increased sale prices impact 'Valuation" throughout the
community and make it more difficult for long-term Maui homeowners to
continue to pay property taxes and thus remain in our homes.

I ask the County Council to leave property valuation of homes occupied by
long-term property owners in place.

2. The dramatic decrease in visitors during the height of the recent pandemic
appeared to significantly reduce human impact to Maui’s beaches, coral
reefs, coastal water quality, fish populations, forests, and other natural
resources.

Thus I suggest that the County increase the property taxes for hotels, which
would increase hotel rates and profits for the visitor industry while decreasing
the number of visitors on the island. And, it would improve the quality of life
for Maui’s residents and diversify the type of jobs available to our residents.

It would also provide more funding for Maui County to spend on
environmental restoration and affordable housing, and other projects that will
benefit both residents and our visitors. ^
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County Clerk

Anita Norris <amnorris@shaw.ca>

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 6:03 AM
County Clerk
Tax Rate Increase

DFrom:

Sent:
r

To: 2(121 f.?R 23 AH 1- 43
Subject:

i  ''vv c. O r i r'l L_

NTY CLERK

i  :●

Good morning.

I am writing as an owner of a unit in the Royal Mauian. We as a family are very worried about the impact of this significant
proposed ax increase. We have enjoyed sharing so many memories In Maul with our family and are appealing to you as a group
to convey how this could Impact us as a family as well as so many other families in a similar position. This may put an end to our
ability to afford to come to Maui with our family. We try to come to Maui as much as possible, so at the very least this may face
us to replace all the weeks we come with renting to guests (If not sell our place).

This would be so upsetting to us as a family and would miss our home away from home very much.

We respectfully ask that you as a group you consider the ramifications of this proposed tax increase on families that have been
enjoying this special Island for many years who may be forced to sell their properties to invested firms/companies or be forced
to give us our time on the island an simply rent to an increased amount of tourists.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Anita Norris
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Testimony on behalf of

Maui Hotel & Lodging Association
m\ APR 23 AH 7: 43

“OF i n L

OIJNTY CLERK
Relating to Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, FY 2021-2022

Public Hearing - Wednesday, April 28,2021,6 PM

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Council,

On behalf of the Maui Hotel & Lodging Association, we thank both the Council and the mayor
for understanding how the effects of COVID-19 have impacted the visitor Industry.

While COVID-19 has created challenging and uncertain times for our employees, we salute
them for coming to work and for following stricter and rigorous cleaning protocols to keep our
team, our ohana and our visitors safe. The COVID-19 Pandemic has impacted all of us living on
the island. Unemployment remains high at 12.2%. We are still trying our best to bring everyone
back to work. Financial impacts of operating our business include purchasing PPE for our team,
more stringent cleaning procedures and equipment, and lower occupancies.

Our visitor industry is still positioned as Maui's largest tax revenue. We ask you to keep the
2022 RPT increase in line with other vacation classifications and not exceed 1.5%, or $10.86.

Please support us on our request.

Mahalo for your time and consideration of my testimony.

Mahalo,

Greg P. Peros

Maui Beach Hotel
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Vicky Powers <powers.vicky@gmail.com>

Saturday, April 24, 2021 8:17 AM
County Clerk

Public Hearing April 28, 2021

From:
Sent:

To:

Subject:

As an owner of a Short Term Rental in Kihei! wish to appeal to the Council to not increase the property tax rate beyond the

current $11.08/$1000.

The appraisal value of our property has increased quite consistently over the years and that seems to be  a fair enough way of

generating more tax revenue.

of Public HearingAs an out of state property owner I support Hawaii taxes in general, but the increases proposed for the Notice

April 28, 2021 seems excessive.

Please do not raise the rate above $11.08/$1000.

Have mercy on the property tax payers of the Maui County.

Thank you.

O C.Vicky Powers
2430 S. Kihei Road

Kihei
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Patrick Prevost <patrickmarquise@gmail.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 3:40 PM
County Clerk

Proposed Maui Tax rate increase

From:
Sent: L??y 26 fy. 1- 49
To:

Subject:
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Folks,

My Wife Christina have been the Owners of unit #314 at the Royal Mauian at 2430 South Kihei road for the last 10 years. We do
not rent our unit and as Canadian citizens do not have the option to live full time in our unit or claim residency. When we

learned that are non-rented unit is now being taxed as a rental we felt that it was dishonest and unfair. We are not running our

unit as a "for profit" enterprise and have no rental income to offset large increases.

Now we understand that Council Is proposing our new short term rental rate increase as much as $16.41 per $1,000. This on top

of the reclassification of our unit nearly doubling our taxes. Throw in increased assessed values we are looking at a nearly three
fold increase for our home.

It is clear that members of Council are not representing our interests and we feel the approach is uncaring given that we are in

the middle of a worldwide pandemic. I would like to take the opportunity to point out that Councils actions may have

unintended consequences to our Maui community. These include forcing Owners to sell their properties to Investors as they

become unaffordable. Since we purchased our unit we have seen a change in the balance between Owners and Renters. We are

two people who are at our unit less than six months a year. Our neighbouring rental units for the same two bedrooms regular

have 8 people in the units. These large groups have made it difficult to find a parking spot, increased traffic on Kihei road posing

safety risks, increased use of utilities and crowded beaches.

As Owners we feel we are more vested in the community and are committed to environmentally sustainable Tourism. The unfair

re-classification of our property and proposed large increase to our property taxes will likely lead us to sell our unit to investors
and will lead to over tourism.

We urge Council to consider these long term impacts and NOT raise the short term rental tax rate. We also ask that you not

classify properties that are used solely by Owners as rentals and return us to our previous non-rental status.

Best regards.

Patrick & Christina Prevost

314, 2430 S. Kihei Rd.

1
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Relating to Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, FY 2021-2022 Public Hearing

Wednesday, April 28, 2021, 6 PM

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Council,

Regrettably I'm unable to participate during live testimony and respectfully submit the following for your review
and consideration.

First, Mahalo for all that you have done for our community during the COVID-19 crisis. This past year has tested

patience, forced us to consider once dismissed options and at times required us to take heartbreaking action.

Through it all, industry leaders and political leaders have taken measures that were vital to ensuring the long-term

health and safety of Maui County.

On behalf of the nearly 700 'Maui resident employees' that 1 represent at Fairmont Kea Lani (those back to work

and those stiil at home waiting for the call to return), I thank both the Council and the mayor for recognizing the

impact COVID-19 has had on the visitor industry and this property.

As we come out of this global pandemic, our visitor industry will remain Maui's largest economic driver and source

of tax revenue. We acknowledge that change is required and that we must do our part to help diversify the

economic engine that drives Maui. This is a long term exercise that must gain momentum, but also, must be

cautious, Inclusive and strategic.

The Covid-19 Pandemic has impacted all of us living on the island. As you well know, unemployment remains

staggeringly high at 12.2%. As our resort occupancy slowly recovers, our deeply negative bank accounts too begin

the long climb to positive. Multiple millions of dollars were hemorrhaged last year while we sustained medical

benefits and provided other aid to those on our team who were not working. The changed financial impacts of

operating our business continues. Examples of the required yet impactful measure include, reduced restaurant

capacities, social distancing statutes, more stringent cleaning protocols and increased staffing ratios on vastly

lower occupancies. We do not complain as this is the 'Next Normal' and we have a responsibility to be pono.

I was disheartened and greatly troubled to learn of your proposed RPT increase on Hotels, in submitting your

FY2021-2022 budget, 1 ask you to keep the 2022 RPT increase in line with other vacation classifications and not

exceed 1.5%, or $10.86. This request is targeted at allowing us to regain our footing and bring our resident

ployees back to work. Supporting the industry and the Fairmont Kea Lani recovery through tax consideration

would help ensure a thoughtful recovery and reinforce our commitment and action to sustainable and responsible
tourism.

1 respectfully appreci;

em

your consideration of my testimony.

® a S? 03fairfTiorU.com
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Testimony for Public Hearing on Real Property Tax Rates - April 28, 2021 ●Re:

This testimony is submitted by the Royal Mauian Board of Directors on behalf of the 107 units

that comprise the Royal Mauian Association of Apartment Owners, 2430 South Kihei Road,

Kihei, HI.

As the Council votes on the tax rate structure for the 2021/22 fiscal year, we respectfully

request that Council consider the impact of increased rates on our owners, many of whom have

been significantly impacted by the pandemic over the past year. Our property is comprised of:

● Combined short term rental / residential use by owner: 77 units

● Part year residents who do not rent at all: 22 units

● Owned/occupied by full time residents of Hawaii: 8 units

Those who offer their units for rent had to forego significant income for most of 2020 while still

having to pay mortgages, property taxes and association dues. Simply put, most can ill afford a

short term rental tax increase, especially this year.

Nearly 30% of our owners do not rent their units. In fact, our declaration currently states that

Royal Mauian units "ore intended to be used as residential units, but such units may be leased

or rented from time to time to transients". Many of these non-renting owners have held their

units for decades, some even as original family owners. Others purchased their units with the

understanding that this is a residential building. Yet now the County Council has decided to

classify ail of them as short term rentals and potentially tax them at an even higher rate, which

could effectively triple their taxes year over year.

Finally, nearly half of all Royal Mauian units, regardless of classification of use, experienced

increases in assessed valuation, again further compounding the financial impact of higher

property tax rates.

As a Board entrusted by our owners to represent their interests, we respectfully request that

the Council not raise the short term rental tax. Further, we request that the Council repeal its

decision to reclassify non-renting units as short term rentals for property tax purposes.

Sincerely,

The Royal Mauian Board of Directors
2430 South Kihei Road

Kihei, HI 96753

RMAOAO@gmail.com



County Clerk

From:
Sent:

Jen Russo <jenrusso@me.com>
Wednesday, April 28, 2021 8:05 PM ;dRi:
Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; Cou^g^jCi^(^ 2^^ PH & 05
RE: Maui County Budget Hearings -Testimony in Support fair tax rates

r~

To:

Subject:

Or THl':r r
OUNTY CLERKDear Committee Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget Committee Members,

RE: Proposed Tax Rates

Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the proposed rates. I really appreciate the time you have devoted to this
process.

On Friday the budget committee voted for an increase in the short term rental rates to find an additional $4.4 million
for affordable housing in Maui County. Vacation rentals will raise $142 million dollars, the largest source of funding,
with 5.6 million going to the affordable housing fund. Using these rates the STR class will generate 37% of Maul’s real
property taxes up from 30% last year. Short term rentals have seen Increases in the rates every year for the last 3
years.

We want the actions toward Maui’s affordable housing to be bold, and we support affordable housing. Finding
vacation rentals as a source for funding In the county budget Is not new, in fact as an industry vacation rentals have
been the biggest source of funding for the affordable housing fund on Maui raising more than $7 million over the last 3
years.

Vacation rentals support a diverse and sustainable budget, focusing on community values. We also support parity in
our visitor accommodation property taxes. The current proposed FY 22 revenue from the Budget committee realizes a
proposed revenue per unit for short term rental at $10,500, timeshare at $10,200, and hotel/resort at $3,800. It could
be more balanced.

I think an unintended consequence of focusing on rates alone Is that the actual tax revenues aren't as looked at. The
resort/hotel classification enjoyed a 19% decrease in taxable valuation, for FY22. So even at the increased rate to
$11.75 this will still result in a lower tax bill this year over last year for these properties.

Further the total amounts of tax revenue coming in from our homeowner residents exceeds the amount of tax revenue
from resort/hotel classification. Homeowners are generating $33 million towards the budget, $4 million more than
resort/hotels $29 million.

As a result you are asking your voter base, the maui homeowners to pay more into the Affordable Housing fund than
the resort/hotel classification. Homeowners will pay $1.3 million and Resort/hotel will pay $1.1 million. Is it the intent of
this body to have homeowners paying more than resorts? I think this fosters the kind of resentment that we see
against the visitor industry.

Mayor victorino recently said that changing the nature of our visitor industry can be done through cooperation and
collaboration between the public and private sector. I believe the 142 million raised by vacation rentals and projected
5.6 million raised for affordable housing by vacation rentals is an example of the commitment of this industry to
collaboration and cooperation.

As you make future decisions on upcoming legislation please consider how much short term rentals contribute to
Maul’s community and economy. Please do not raise rates further.

The Maui Nui Destination Management Plan points out vacation rentals are an important part of the quality brand that
Maui visitors industry has. Maui’s vacation rental Industry is a significant part of the economic recovery for the county,
and ensures economic sustainability for the community while preserving quality for residents and visitors.

1
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From:

Sent:
CH SCHMIDT <bucablue21@gmail.com>
Wednesday, April 28, 2021 4;37 PM
Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paitin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk

RE: Maui County Budget Hearings - 1 support fair tax rates

To:

Subject:

Dear Committee Chair Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget Committee Members,

RE: Proposed Tax Rates

Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the posted real property taxes proposed I am an 82 year old single woman who has

run a short term shared living Air BnB in my condo.for the past 4 years. The proceeds from this shared short term rental help

me to supplement my social security and small income from substitute teaching in the Maui elementary school system.. The

high taxes and illegal short term rentals are slowly driving me out of the market.. The guests that rent my accommodations are

not the affluent guests that could afford hotels.

The illegal short term rentals are your source of extra income; nott the reliable tax paying legal owners. It is not my fault that

the County of Maui has no way to find these rentals. Everyone in the market knows who they are and where they are. Please

put you focus on the landlords who escape your tax system and not on the ones who try to abide by your tax rules.

Carole Schmidt

2619S. KiheiRd B406

Kihei, Hi 96753
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From:

Sent:
ira sealy <sealy.1225@hotmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 1:39 PM
County Clerk
Tax Increase

To:

Subject:

To whom it may concern! As owners of a 832 sq 'condo in the Royal Mauian, my wife and myself as seniors and having our 2nd

home In Maui for over 25 years think this proposed tax increase of chapter 3.48 is the most degrading insult to the aloha and

property owners that this council has ever conceived. We use our unit along with our family/ business associates and friends of

our ohana, which makes us a non-resident nothing in your eyes.

We strongly opposed to this increase as owners and feel it unjust/unfair and must be other ways to increase revenue for

Maui.... Why not just charge a consumption tax of Scents to every dollar at the time of purchase- that way everybody pays the
same-visitor or resident or even YOU on this council!

Our hearts our sadden of losing something so dear to us and being part of what we thought 'HAWAII'

Ira & Sue Sealy — unit 215, Royal MauianAloha.

<webkit-fake-url://5759d362-c6cb-4b56-9291-a946dl45dlca/imagejpeg>
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From:

Sent:
Bob Searle <bsearle007@hotmail.conn>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 11:50 AM

County Clerk
RE Property Tax Classification

To:

Subject:

We are the owners of apartment 213D at Kihei Akahi Condominium. We have been visiting Maui since 1980 and have

owned our unit since 2010. We stay in our apaitment 4-5 months a year, and do not rent it out.

We were recently surprised and disappointed to find out that County Council last November eliminated our property

tax category of Non Owner Occupied for FY 2021 and reclassified our unit as Short-Term Rental property despite the

fact that we do not ever rent it out. This effectively doubles our real estate tax in one year.

The idea of unfairly categorizing a property based on the activity of a neighbor is abhorrent and unjustifiable., (i.e.

almost all the units in a complex are renting their ohana, therefore everyone will be taxed based on the same criteria.)

This would not even be thought of, in an example such as the Maui Meadows neighborhood. Why is it being proposed

for condominium developments?

We now find out that Council is considering a range of property tax rates for FY 7/1/21-6/30/22 that would

considerably increase our RE tax. This would be unconscionable.

It appears that Council is trying to force out non-renting condo owners like us by raising RE taxes so radically that we

may be left with no choice but to sell our propeiTy to investors who will rent out the property to large numbers of

visitors each year. This does not appear to be consistent with Council's stated goal of sensible future management of
tourism on Maui.

We strongly urge Council not to raise the short-term rental tax rate for FY 2021-22.

We further request that Council consider pennitting a non-renting owner to reclassify their unit back to a non-renting

classification next year.

Respectfully submitted,
Robert Searle 73
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Paul Seymour <seymourpa@gmail.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 5:40 PM

County Clerk
Tax Rate Increase - Maui County

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Maui County Council

Subject: Written Testimony for Public Hearing on PropertyTax Rates

I represent a trust that has owned unit 415 at the Royal Mauian Condominium Complex in Kihei since 1973. In the past 48 years
we have never rented our condominium, in fact our trust agreement does not allow us to do so. Nevertheless for unknown

reasons our tax classification was changed for 2021 / 2022 from Non-Owner Occupied to Short Term Rental.

This change of classification in addition to the rate increases proposed for each tax classification plus an expected increase in the

assessed value of the unit could triple our tax bill in one year. This seems very unreasonable and we not only intend to appeal

the change in classification but want to express our disapproval of the proposed tax increase for 2021  / 2022.

Sincerely,

Paul Seymour/Trustee Royal Mauian 415 Trust

14304 SE Vista Heights St Happy Valley OR 97086
503 502 6696
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From:

Sent:
PATRICK E SHANNAHAN <h2oav8r@comcast.net>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 12:51 PM

County Clerk

Vacation rentals 2021 property tax

To:

Subject:

As I am unable to attend the public hearing on April 28, 2021, I am submitting this message in lieu of
testifying at the meeting.

I am an owner of a short-term rental condo in Kihei, Maui. I paid many thousands of dollars in property
taxes during 2020 and it is my understanding that my property tax bill may increase substantially as a result
of this hearing. I am appealing to the Council of the County of Maui to defer any significant tax increase at
this time. Owners like me went for 9-10 months in 2020 with no short-term rental income due to the Covid-
19 pandemic and associated shut-down of the Island to visitors. I lost over $47,000 in rental income in 2020
due to reservation cancellations. Once the Safe Travel program was initiated in Maui in late 2020, it took a
while before visitors began booking vacation rentals again, so my income in 2021 will also be low. it has
been extremely hard for owners of short-term rental properties to pay ail expenses associated with the
properties without the income that the properties would normally produce. A large increase in property taxes
at this time will be yet another significant hardship for small business owners like me.
I understand that property taxes must increase overtime as a source of funding for the County; however, I
hope the Council will approve a more gradual increase over the upcoming years in recognition of the
devastating impact the pandemic has already had on the short-term rental business.

Mahalo,
Patrick Shannahan
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From:

Sent:
Maggie Sheldon <maggiemcblake@yahoo.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 8:58 AM

County Clerk
Short Term Rentals

To:

Subject:

It recently came to my attention that condos that are Owner Occupied at the Royal Mauian will now be taxed as Short Term
Rentals.

My sister and I finally obtained our dream Condo. We purchased it under Owner Occupied and had no plans to ever rent it out.
The former owners wanted to rent it for $6000.00 for a month and we declined so we would not jeopardize our Owner

Occupant status.

We remodeled the unit using local services that Maui/Kihei had to offer.

We follow all the rules, mandates and are courteous owners.

This increase of taxes would likely impact our ability to keep our dream situation.

Not only we would we be paying taxes to Maui, but to Oregon also.

This would be double taxing us when we in good faith purchased the Condo as an Owner Occupied unit.

Those of us, I believe 20 plus units, should not be punished by this unfair tax.

The Royal Mauian has been our special spot for over 20 years and our dreams of Maui could be crushed.

Maggie Sheldon
2430SKihei Rd Kihei HI

96753 US 7)c- :r»- rr-c
12407 SE 124th Ave

Happy Valley OR 97083

Sent from my iPad
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From:

Sent:
Gloria Simmons <gloriaas2468@gmail.com>
Tuesday, April 27, 2021 6:16 AM

Kelly King; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane

M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura; Gabe Johnson; County Clerk
RE: Maui County Budget Hearings -1 support fair tax rates

To:

Subject:

Dear Committee Chair Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez and Budget Committee Members,

RE: Proposed Tax Rates

Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the posted real property taxes proposed. My biggest concern is how unbalanced this

is. As usual, the big guys with millions of dollars in their pockets (hotels) get to pay the least in taxes . The little guy like me, 72

years old, hoping to live in Maui after full retirement, gets to pay the most, earning the least after taxes and costs of maintaining

a lovely condo for my guests. That just is not the aloha I expected from Maui.
Gloria Simmons

Owner

Nani Kai hale 204
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TESTIMONY FOR PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPERTY TAX RATES - APRIL 28, 2021

We are residents of Kihei for part of the year. We do not rent our condo and never have.

We strongly object to any increase in the short term rental tax rate. In fact, the first injustice was
done when the Council made the decision in November to reclassify our unit and others “from non-
owner occupied” to "short term rental”. This decision alone DOUBLES our taxes from $12,600 to
$23,300 - and that is only if the 2020 tax rates are held. But we don’t even rent our unit.

Now the Council is contemplating increasing the rate as well! At the $16.41 upper limit that is on the
proposal, our taxes would increase to $34,500. We are retired, have no pensions and carefully
planned our savings to live the rest of our lives on. This increase is overwhelming and could force
us to sell.

Who will buy our condo? Likely, investors renting to tourists. So instead of the two of us residing in
Maui for part of the year, respecting the aina and living quietly among island residents, an investor
will buy our unit to host six to eight tourists every day - with a week long vacation, that’s 300^00
more people per year on the island instead of two  - and their rental cars, water and electric use,
trash and sewage they generate. That makes no sense with the Council's stated vision of realigning
the tourist/resident ratio for a sustainable future.

Like many in Kihei, our complex happens to be in the hotel/resort zone - it is neither a hotel nor a
resort. The Royal Mauian declaration states that it is a residential building with transient rentals
allowed from time to time. Thirty percent of the units are not rented! But since short term rentals are
"allowed”, the Council decided that we should all be reclassified to this category. There was no
warning this was coming or grandfathering those of us who already invested in this property. As
individuals, we have no ability to change the zoning or outlaw short term rentals by others.

There are several other complexes that are also in the hotel/resort zone that did not get reclassified.
Purportedly it is because their declarations don’t allow short term rentals - at least that the County is
aware of. You will allow their declaration to state that they do not rent short term and believe it but
you will not afford us the same right. This is unequal treatment.

There are condos near us that allow short term rentals but have units claiming long term renters so
the units remain at non-owner occupied status. Yet some of these same condos are readily found
on the internet just this week for short term rental. That owner gets a tax break and rents short term.
Yet we do not rent and get taxed as if we do.

We are only five years into our lifelong dream to spend part of our retirement years on this beautiful
island. We are devastated that the actions of the County Council may shatter our plans. We ask
you to do what is right - reconsider what your decisions have done and are doing to people like us.
And to the future of Maui.

We appreciate this opportunity to show you that this is about more than just a list of properties with
classifications and dollar amounts. We are real people who support local business and.chariti<e$,
who shop alongside you at Safeway, who sit next to you in church,. We will miss you if we leave.
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Shelly Cave <shel[yacave@gmail.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 4:24 PM
County Clerk
Maui Tax Rate Increase: Urgent Call to Action Please

From:
Sent:

To:

Subject:

OrrlCE OF i H£
COUNTY CLtRKAloha,

We are owners of a condo unit at the Royal Mauian in Kihei. Please note that we are owners who DO NOT rent our unit and it

was purchased solely for our personal use.

We are Canadian citizens and do not have the option to claim Hawaii residency, or even be in the United States for more than six

months of the year. We have been coming to the Royal Mauian for the past 40+ years and have always stayed at the Royal
Mauian. We are now fortunate to own a unit that we enjoy each winter. In the remaining months of the year, it is not used and

remains vacant. We have recently learned that the Maui County Council made a decision last November to reclassify our Royal
Mauian unit as a short term rental, regardless of the fact that we do not rent it at all. This classification change is already in

effect for our unit as shown on the Maui County property tax website. This is of great concern to us as we have already been

impacted with a near doubling of our taxes as a result of the Council's decision in November to reclassify our unit from Non-

Owner Occupied to Short Term Rental. We believe that this decision was unethical as it does not reflect our actual use. We
have no rental income to offset the large increase.

Now the Council is proposing short term rental rate increases to as much as $16.41 per $1000. Many units have also seen an
increase in their total assessed value. The combination of increased assessed value, the reclassification decision already

enacted, and this proposed rate increase could collectively nearly triple our property taxes from last year's amount.

In the COUNCIL'S 3 MINUTES which was published in the Maui News on April 10, 2021, Tamara Paltin talks about

overtourism. "The draft plan endorses "best practices for tourism management in West Maui" and is intended to "support the
In West Maui and thoughout the county, the community envisions a future free from overtourism. Do

community's vision.
these tax Increases not completely contradict that vision? By raising the tax rates almost three-fold from last year, Council is

actually promoting the practice that Tamara Paltin states they are trying to restrict. In order to afford the taxes, this Council

is actually placing owners in a position where they will be forced to rent their units in order to afford these tax increases. This

sudden and extreme change in expenses for part-year non-renting residents will force some to sell their units, and most likely

to probable investors. This will also increase the amount of tourists in West Maui which is in direct opposition to the

Council's stated goals for more balanced and controlled tourism. How can this Council say they want to stop overtourism

when these tax increases actually help to promote it? In our opinion, the Council should be ashamed of themselves and

consider the hypocrisy of their actions.

We strongly urge the Council to consider the long term impact of its actions. Please do not raise the short term rental tax rate

and please consider allowing us to reclassify our units back to non-rental next year.

Allan & Sharon Slaughter

Unit #514 (Royal Mauian)

1
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Kelly Sterling <Kelly@ESKAdvisors.com>

Monday, April 26, 2021 3:46 PM

County Clerk

Property Tax Hearing

From:

Sent:
^PR ?.6 PH 3* 5*4m\To:

Subject:

!  -.^PICE Or '1 HE
COUNTY CLERK

Maui County Council

Subject: Written Testimony for Public Hearing on Property Tax Rates

Thank you for taking my written testimony. We have been the owners of unit 415 at the Royal Mauian Condominium Complex

in Kihei since 1973. In the past 48 years we have never rented our condominium, in fact our trust agreement does not allow us

to do so. Nevertheless our tax classification was changed for 2021/2022 from Non-Owner Occupied to Short Term Rental.

This change of classification in addition to the expected increase In the assessed value of the unit will triple our real estate tax
assessment.

The broad-brush classification of every unit in our complex as shortterm rental units, regardless of the actual use of the unit, is

unfair and nonsensical. It will force longstanding low-impact property owners like ourselves to sell our units to investors who

will bring in more short-term tourists. This is the exact opposite of the affect desired by the County. It seems that requiring

short-term rentals to register with the County and basing classification upon the actual use of the unit would more appropriate.

We respectively request that you consider alternative procedures for determining property classifications.

Best regards.

Wm. Kelly Sterling/Trustee Royal Mauian 415Trust
206-786-4788

Wm. Kelly Sterling, CPA, MST
Tel: 206-275-4228 | Fax: 206.275.4231

7525 SE 24th Street, Suite 110

Mercer Island, WA 98040

EVE R G R E E N
STERLING K U D E R

PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL This communication and any accompanying documents are confidential and privileged. They are intended

for the sole use of the addressee. If you receive this transmission in error, you are advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the

taking of any action in reliance upon this communication is strictly prohibited. Moreover, any such disclosure shall not compromise or waive

the attorney-client, accountant-client, or other privileges as to this communication or otherwise. If you have received this communication in
error, please contact me at the above email address. Thank you.

DISCLAIMER Any accounting, business or tax advice contained in this communication, including attachments and enclosures, is not intended

as a thorough, in-depth analysis of specific issues, nor a substitute for a formal opinion, nor is it sufficient to avoid tax-related penalties. If

desired. Evergreen Sterling Kuder LLC would be pleased to perform the requisite research and provide you with a detailed written analysis.

Such an engagement may be the subject of a separate engagement letter that would define the scope and limits of the desired consultation
services.
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ir nFrom:

Sent:
Robin Terentiuk <rterentiuk@shaw.ca>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 9:05 AM
County Clerk
TO; MAUI COUNTY COUNCIL MEMBERS

1-V,To: -6 /.M 7: no
Subject:

r-
K.' ● .  r

●●VVYTO: MAUI COUNTY COUNCIL MEMBERS

RE: TESTIMONY FOR PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPERTY TAX RATES - APRIL 28, 2021

In 1977 my late husband and 1 bought Apartment 617 at the Royal Mauian in Kihei.

Since 19811 have spent a significant part of every year living in this apartment and the apartment has not been rented.
The County decision in November to change my property tax category to short term rental was an unpleasant surprise. The
result is that my property tax cost is almost doubled. As an elderly widow with no desire to rent my apartment I have no way to
offset the increased expense of my beloved second home. In addition as a Canadian I am restricted to a maximum of 6 months
in the USA and I cannot become a permanent resident of Hawaii to reduce the tax my tax costs that way.

I write to you today to ask that you be aware of the enormous impact these changes have on Maui property owners like me.

Please do not raise the short term rental tax rate this year.

In addition I request that the County please allow those of us who never rent to reclassify our units back to non-rental next year.

Sincerely

Robin Terentiuk

rterentiuk@shaw.ca

1
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Steve Tervooren <aktervoorens@gmail.com>

Saturday, April 24, 2021 9:53 AM
County Clerk

Written testimony for 4/28/21 Public Hearing

From:
Sent:

To:

Subject:

Please accept the following as my pre-filed written testimony and Include In Council Member packets for the April 28,2021

public hearing re: THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE FISCAL YEAR. I offer 2 points for Council

Member consideration when any ordinance is finalized for vote:

1. I understand the intent of the long term rental exemption to be to encourage owners to dedicate residential properties to

long term rental and, conversely, to discourage short-term rental usage. That is a policy decision above my pay grade. However,

the current requirements are deficient in one respect. Many standard long term leases provide for a term of 12 months (or

more) but, at the end of the initial term, go month to month. In my case. I have a lease in effect which began with an 18-month

term, but provided at the end of 18 months it would go month to month. The same tenant has remained in place for over five

years now. That is precisely the outcome sought by the long term rental exemption. However, the exemption language
indicates that "month to month" leases do not qualify. The intent of that exclusion is to preclude landlords from entering month

to month leases and claiming they intend them to become long term. That intent is understandable. My concern Is that by

excluding "month to month" leases from qualifying for the long term rental exemption, those reviewing submitted lease copies

along with the exemption application may see that what was a bona fide long term lease is technically now month to month,

and reject the application. If so, those within the intended scope of the exemption may be screened out due to the ambiguity of

the "month to month" language in the context of leases that had initial terms of at least 12 months. Compounding the problem,

such language may have the opposite effect of that desired — it may lead to some landlords terminating leases of long term

tenants who will not sign off on a new, additional 12 month term rather than continue under their existing lease. The problem

with the language can be cured by drafting from County Counsel, i suggest simply adding a parenthetical following the
reference to "month to month:

become month to month leases are eligible for the long term rental exemption If a tenant remains in occupancy and has been in

occupancy for at least twelve (12) months)" or similar.

2. Just an observation - If the intent of raising rates so high on short term rentals is to pressure owners to sell (In theory to put

more housing Inventory on the market) the effect Is unlikely to be enabling low income homeowners or renters to

purchase. Rather, the likely outcome will be that current owners unable or unwilling to bear such high tax rates will simply have
to lower prices and units will then be purchased by replacement short-term landlords who pencil returns based on the lower

prices). The economics are not likely to do anything In terms of getting more home-ownership, but simply to create market
value losses, which will in turn warrant lower tax receipts on all units In the future, and potentially cause new owners to turn out

existing renters or raise rents when they purchase from those forced to sell due to tax increases. Social engineering Is

something on which reasonable minds may differ, but is often short-sighted, does not achieve the primary objective, and

sometimes causes unintended negative consequences. I do not expect to be in the highly-taxed short term rental category, and

thus have no agenda, but can see the proposed rate increase as driven by good intentions with potentially damaging results.

(leases which included an initial term of not less than twelve (12) months and have thereafter
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RE: Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, FY 2021-2022

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Council,

As an Upcountry resident, my family and I are appreciative of your efforts during

the COVID-19 crisis. Supporting our community has been such an important

priority to ensure residents' well-being, health and safety. I thank the Council for

understanding that the effects of COVID-19 have impacted our visitor industry
associates and related businesses.

Our visitor industry is still positioned as Maul's largest economic driver and source

of tax revenue. The Covid-19 Pandemic has impacted all of us living on the

island. Unemployment remains high at 12.2%. Resorts occupancies continue to

recover while our businesses currently sustain medical benefits and provide other

aid to those not working. Financial impacts of operating our business include

social distancing statutes, more stringent cleaning protocols, and vastly lower

occupancies.

In submitting your FY2021-2022 budget, we ask you to keep the 2022 RPT
increase in line with other vacation classifications and not exceed 1.5%, or

$10.86. Our request is aimed at addressing our immediate needs. Supporting the

industry's recovery through tax consideration would help ensure a thoughtful

recovery and reinforce our commitment to sustainable and responsible tourism.

I respectful appreciate your consideration of my testimony.

Sincerely,

Angela Vento
General Manager
Wallea Beach Resort
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Countv.clerk@mauicountv.us

Council of the County of Maui:

I am in receipt of the Real Property tax rates for the County of Maui for the fiscal year July 1,2021 to

June 30,2022. We own two properties on Maui, one at Ekahi and one at Wailea Point. We do not rent

these properties. We use them for ourselves, family and friends. The two properties are occupied less

than one-third of the year. We don't put any requirements on the Police force. Fire Department, very

little on the water, sewer and garbage utilities. We should be taxed at the Owner Occupied rate. How

we can be classified as "Non Owner-Occupied" is beyond me. This is an outrageous overreach by your

local government to tax those who do not vote In your election. Keep in mind what happened to your

economy when Covid-19 shut down your businesses. The people who need your services are the ones

who should pay for them. This is certainly an example of "Taxation without Representation".

Thank You,

James T. Welsh
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neda west <nedawest@hotmail.com>

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 12:24 AM
County Clerk
Potential Increase in Property Tax Rates for Short-Term Rental Condos

From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

As I am unable to attend the public hearing on April 28, 2021,1 am submitting this message in lieu of testifying at the

meeting.

I am an owner of a short-term rental condo in Kihei, Maui. I paid over $6,200 in property taxes during 2020 and it is

my understanding that my property tax bill may increase substantially as a result of this hearing. I am appealing to

the Council of the County of Maui to defer any significant tax increase at this time. Owners like me went for 9-10
months in 2020 with no short-term rental income due to the Covid-19 pandemic and associated shut-down of the

Island to visitors. I lost over $45,000 in rental income in 2020 due to reservation cancellations. Once the Safe Travel

program was initiated in Maui in late 2020, it took a while before visitors began booking vacation rentals again, so my
income in 2021 will also be low. It has been extremely hard for owners of short-term rental properties to pay all

expenses associated with the properties without the income that the properties would normally produce. A large

increase in property taxes at this time will be yet another significant hardship for small business owners like me.

I understand that property taxes must increase over time as a source of funding for the County; however, I hope the

Council will approve a more gradual increase over the upcoming years in recognition of the devastating impact the

pandemic has already had on the short-term rental business.

Mahalo,
Neda West
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Fred Wood <afrederickwood@yahoo.com>

Sunday, April 25, 2021 5:07 PM

County Clerk
Public Hearing 4/28/2021

From:

Sent:
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Subject:
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We are the owners of apartment 414 at Royal Mauian Condominium. We stay in our apartment

4*5 months a year, and do not rent it out. We have been visiting Maui annually since 1967, and

we have generously supported a number of Maui non-profit organizations over the years,

including the Maui Coastal Land Trust, now The Hawaiian Islands Land Trust, The Maui Arts and

Cultural Center, The Maui Pops Orchestra, The Maui Food Bank, and a number of other Maui

non-profits.

We were recently stunned to find out that County Council last November eliminated our

property tax category of Non Owner Occupied for FY 2021 and reclassified our unit as Short-

Term Rental property despite the fact that we do not ever rent it out. Along with a significant
recent increase in our total assessed value, this effectively doubles our real estate tax in one

year.

We now find out that Council is considering a range of property tax rates for FY 7/1/21-

6/30/22 that could triple our 2020 RE tax. This would be unconscionable.

It appears that Council is trying to force out non-renting condo owners like us by raising RE taxes

radically that we may be left with no choice but to sell our property to Investors who will rent

out the property to large numbers of visitors each year. This does not appear to be consistent

with Council's stated goal of sensible future management of tourism on Maui.

We strongly urge Council not to raise the short-term rental tax rate for FY 2021-22, and we

further request that Council consider permitting us to reclassify our unit back to Non Owner

Occupied next year.

so

Respectfully submitted,

Fred & Carolyn Wood

Owners Royal Mauian #414

Sent from my iPad

1
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SHERATON COL/NVY CLERK

Maui Resort & Spa

Relating to Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, FY 2021-2022

Aloha Council Chair Lee and members of the Council,

Mahalo for all that you are doing for our community during the COVlD-19 crisis. It is heartening

to see our leaders taking the measures vital to ensuring our health and safety. Thank you to

both the Council and the mayor for understanding that the effects of COVID-19 have impacted

the visitor industry.

Our visitor industry is still positioned as Maui's largest economic driver and source of tax

revenue. The Covid-19 Pandemic has impacted all of us living on the island. Unemployment

remains high at 12.2%. Resorts occupancies continue to recover while our businesses currently

sustain medical benefits and provide other aid to those not working. Financial impacts of

operating our business include social distancing statutes, more stringent cleaning protocols,

and vastly lower occupancies.

In submitting your FY2021-2022 budget, we ask you to keep the 2022 RPT increase in line with
other vacation classifications and not exceed 1.5%, or $10.86. Our request is aimed at

addressing our immediate needs. Supporting the industry's recovery through tax consideration

would help ensure a thoughtful recovery and reinforce our commitment to sustainable and

responsible tourism.

I respectful appreciate your consideration of my testimony.

Sincerely/-~A\

akie

General Manager

Sheraton Maui Resort &Spa
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MAUI OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

VOICE OF BUSINESS

Testimony on Real Property Tax Rates
For Fiscal Year 2022

Friday, May 14, 2021

Dear Chair Lee, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and
Members of the Maui County Council,

We strongly support the Council’s decision to leave several of the classifications like
Commercial, Industrial, Agricultural, Apartment, Conservation and Commercialized
Residential the same. For businesses who have faced extreme losses over the last year
and are trying to bring back their employees, this is beneficial to them.

We also appreciate that you looked at ways to further support affordable housing and
rentals from the Non Owner Occupied classification with higher rates at the highest tier.
Mahalo to Member Paltin for letting us know that it is possible for the rate tiers to be
different for each classification. Given this, we stand by our previous testimony to
increase the lowest tier for Owner-Occupied to $1,000,000. We believe that gives better
flexibility for protecting full-time residents. Additionally, we also feel a tax credit for
verified full-time residents with proof of residency would be another great tool to help
differentiate between the categories.

Lastly, we are concerned by the extreme increase in the Hotel/Resort classification.
Other than the highest tier for Non Owner Occupied, this was the largest increase.
Hotels and resorts were some of the hardest hit businesses in 2020 and many were just
starting to see the beginnings of recovery over the last 3 months. The visitor industry
has been targeted in several areas such as, eliminating the Maui Visitors Bureau
budget, the visitor accommodations moratorium and bills to decrease HTA's budget and
capacity at the state level. However, we now know more than ever that we need the
visitor industry to shore up our economy. We ask that you reconsider and lower the rate
for the Hotel/Resort classification.

Mahalo for the opportunity to provide testimony on the proposed real property tax rates.

Sincerely
1  .

Pamela Tumpap
President

To advance and promote a healthy economic environment
for business, advocating for a responsive government and
quality education, while preserving Maui’s unique

community characteristics.

62 North Market Street, Suite 302, Waituku, Hawaii 96793 808-244-0081 legislation@MauiChaiTiber.coni MauiChamber.com
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From:

Sent:
Syl Cabral <sylviacabralmaui@gmail.com>

Saturday, May 01, 2021 12:50 AM
County Clerk; mayors.office@mauicounty.gov; Brian.Perry@co.maui.hi.us
Fwd: tir97-1.pdf residency for affordable housing
tir97-1.pdf; what about us.jpg

To:

Subject:
Attachments:

Subject: tlr97-l.pdf residency for affordable housing

I see 12 months residency required to go to UH Maul.
Residency could require working on Maui a certain number of years.
Think about your family members working 40 hours weeks in state, county, offices, hotels, etc etc
averaging $40k per year supporting children, having school loans, car payments. What about a single
mother or father? Human Beings. Not Gods.
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RAY K. KAMIKAWA
DIRECTOR OF TAXATION

BENJAMIN J. CAYETANO
GOVERNOR

SUSAN K. INOUYE
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

MAZIE HIRONO
LT. GOVERNOR

STATE OF HAWAII

DEPARTMENT OF TAXATION
P.O.BOX 259

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96609

March 3, 1997

TAX INFORMATION RELEASE NO. 97-1

RE: Determination of Residence Status

This Tax Information Release (TIR) is intended to provide taxpayers with further
guidance in determining their residency status, and is based on section 235-1, Hawaii Revised
Statutes (HRS) and section 18-235-1, Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR) (1982).

I. In General

For Hawaii State income tax purposes, a resident is defined as:

(1) Every individual domiciled in Hawaii, and

Every other individual whether domiciled in Hawaii
or not, who resides in Hawaii for other than a
temporary or transitory purpose.

(2)

A nonresident is defined as every individual other than a resident.

The status of an individual as a resident or nonresident is determined by all of the factual
circumstances.

II. Establishing Residence by Domicile

An individual who is domiciled in Hawaii is considered a resident. Domicile is the place
of the individual's true, fixed, permanent home and principal establishment, and to which place
the individual has the intention of returning whenever the individual is absent. An individual can
have several residences or dwelling places, but an individual can only have one domicile at a
time. An individual's domicile may change where there is a concurrence of: (1) an abandonment
of the old domicile with a specific intent to abandon the old domicile, (2) an intent to acquire a
specific new domicile, and (3) an actual physical presence in the new domicile.

An individual can acquire a domicile by birth, choice, or operation of law.
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Domicile by BirthA.

“Domicile by birth” is acquired by every individual at birth and continues until replaced
by the acquisition of another domicile. A child is given the domicile of the child's parents at the
time of the child's birth. A domicile by birth, however, may not be the same place where the
child is bom. If the domicile of the parents is other than where the child is bom, the parents’
domicile is the domicile of the child.

If a child is bom to parents who have different places of domicile, the child's domicile
will generally be the same as the domicile of the parent who is able to claim the child as a
dependent.

Example 1: A, a domiciliary resident of Hawaii, married a domiciliary resident of
Oregon. Their first child was bom in Hawaii and their second child was bom in Texas. A files a
separate Hawaii resident income tax return. A is able to claim both children as dependents.

Conclusion: Both children are deemed to be domiciliary residents of Hawaii since A, a
domiciliary resident of Hawaii, is able to claim both children as dependents.

B. Domicile by Choice

“Domicile by choice” is a domicile chosen by an individual to replace the individual’s
former domicile. An individual can acquire a domicile by choice when (1) the individual is no
longer eligible to be claimed as a dependent on another person's federal or Hawaii income tax
return, and (2) the individual has reached the legal age of majority in Hawaii. The individual
may then voluntarily establish the place of the individual's domicile wherever he or she may be.
In doing so, however, the individual must meet all the requirements of law for the purpose of
establishing a new domicile.

Example 2; B was bom in Honolulu to domiciliary residents of Hawaii, attended grade
school and high school here, then lived on the mainland while attending college for 4 years.
During this period, B did not own any property in Hawaii, did not vote in Hawaii, had no bank or
savings accounts in Hawaii, and did not belong to any church, social or business groups or
associations. Upon B's graduation from college, B decided to make his home in California and B
did, in fact, establish permanent domicile there.  B bought a home, voted in California elections,
became active in community affairs, and joined various school and business clubs. After
working for several years in California, B departed for the Tmst Territory on a 2-year contract
where B is presently working for a mainland contractor.

Conclusion: B is deemed to be a domiciliary resident of Hawaii at birth. During the 4-year
period that B lived on the mainland while attending college, B remained a resident of Hawaii. A
Hawaii domiciliary resident who attends school outside of Hawaii remains a Hawaii domiciliary
resident unless the individual establishes a domicile outside of Hawaii. B abandoned B's
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domicile in Hawaii when a permanent domicile was established in California upon B’s
graduation from college. B is now deemed to be a nonresident of Hawaii,

Example 3: C, a resident of Hawaii, attended college on the mainland. While there, C
traveled to a foreign country to perform mission work. Upon returning to the mainland, C
completed college. C then returned to Hawaii and got married. C secured employment with an
agency of the United States government and moved to Japan to work. In C’s applications for
employment, transportation agreement, passport, and other formal documents and papers
pertaining to employment in Japan, C stated that C’s legal residence was in Honolulu, Hawaii. C
continued to make deposits in C’s bank and savings and loan company in Hawaii. C also opened
a bank account in Japan and made some investments through Japan companies. It was not C's
intention to make Japan C’s permanent and indefinite home. Accordingly, C made no effort to
establish a new domicile in Japan nor to abandon the old domicile in Hawaii.

Conclusion: C is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii during the period that C attended college on
the mainland, traveled to a foreign country to perform mission work, and worked in Japan. A
Hawaii domiciliary resident who attends school outside of Hawaii remains a Hawaii domiciliary
resident unless the individual establishes domicile outside of Hawaii. It is apparent that C did
not establish the foreign country or Japan as a permanent home. C was in the foreign country
only for the purpose of performing mission work and is in Japan only for the purpose of
employment and has not acquired a new domicile. Nor has C abandoned the domicile in Hawaii.
Under the facts presented, the same answer would apply if C was working in Korea, Germany,
on the mainland United States, or elsewhere.

Example 4: D, a resident of Hawaii, contracts to work for a company in Japan. The
contract is a renewable 3-year contract. D is married and D’s spouse and children accompany D
to Japan. D rents a home and opens bank accounts in Japan. D's children attend local schools in
Japan. D does not own any property in Hawaii and has not voted in Hawaii since moving to
Japan. At the end of the 3-year contract, D renews D’s contract with the company in Japan for
another 3 years. At the renewal period, D's applications for employment, transportation
agreement, passport, and other formal documents and papers pertaining to employment in Japan
stated that D’s legal residence was in Honolulu, Hawaii. It was not D's intention to make Japan
D’s permanent and indefinite home. Accordingly, D made no effort to establish a new domicile
in Japan nor to abandon the old domicile in Hawaii.

Conclusion: D is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii during the period that D worked in Japan. It
is apparent that D did not establish Japan as a permanent home. D is there only for the purpose
of employment and has not acquired a new domicile. Nor has D abandoned the domicile in
Hawaii. Under the facts presented, the same answer would apply if D was working in Korea,
Germany, on the mainland United States, or elsewhere.
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C. Domicile by Operation of Law

“Domicile by operation of law” is one which is assigned or attributed to an individual by
law independently of the individuars residence or intention. In the usual case, domicile by
operation of law is applied to those individuals, who, because of certain disabilities, are unable to
acquire a domicile by choice. These would include such individuals as minor children and
incompetents.

If a child becomes a dependent, for tax purposes, of someone with a different domicile,
the child's domicile will generally be the same as the domicile of the individual who is able to
claim the child as a dependent.

Example 5: E, a Hawaii domiciliary resident, has one child from an earlier marriage to
another Hawaii domiciliary resident. E subsequently marries F, a domiciliary resident of Utah.
F provides all of the support for both E and E’s child (F’s stepchild). F is able to claim the child
as a dependent.

Conclusion: The child is deemed to be a nonresident of Hawaii since F, a domiciliary resident of
Utah, claims the child as a dependent.

The question of domicile is one of law and fact.  A change of domicile will depend upon
the acts and declarations of the individual concerned in order to ascertain whether or not the

individual possessed the required intention which the law says the individual must have to effect
a change of domicile. The status of an individual as a resident or nonresident is determined by
all the factual circumstances. No single factor, such as an individual’s oral declarations of
intention or the marriage of a resident and a nonresident, is controlling. Some of the relevant
factors include the length of time spent in Hawaii; leasing, buying, negotiating for or building a
home; ownership of a motor vehicle; place of issuance of license to drive a motor vehicle; place
where the motor vehicle is registered; place of marriage; where the residence of one spouse is in
issue, the place of residence of the other spouse; residence of the family of the individual; place
of schools attended by the individual’s children; the presence of bank accounts; club
memberships; place of voting; place of business interests, profession, or employment;
contributions to local charities; declarations regarding residence made to public authorities,
friends, relatives or employers, or in documents such as deeds, leases, mortgages, contracts, and
insurance policies; proposed place of burial or acquisition of burial place for the individual or
members of the individual’s family; and the place to probate a will. See TIR No. 90-3 which
discusses these factors in the context of the income taxation and eligibility for credits of an
individual taxpayer whose status changes from resident to nonresident or from nonresident to
resident.
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III. Establishing Residency by Residing in Hawaii

An individual who is not domiciled in Hawaii may acquire the status of a resident by

virtue of being physically present in Hawaii for other than temporary or transitory purposes. See
section 235-1, HRS (Definition of “Resident”).

Whether or not the purpose for which an individual is in Hawaii will be considered

temporary or transitory in character will depend upon the facts and circumstances of each

particular case.

If an individual is simply passing through Hawaii to another state or country, or is here
for a brief rest or vacation, the individual is in Hawaii for temporary or transitory purposes.
Also, if an individual's presence in Hawaii is required for a short period to complete a particular

transaction or perform a particular contract, the individual will be deemed to be in Hawaii for a
temporary or transitory purpose and will not be deemed a resident.

If, however, an individual is in Hawaii inipnvsc ihc i  iui \ Kkial's hculih and ihc
mdix idual's illness i-; ol'such a cliaracler as In require a lonq or inderinile perKui to rccuperaic, or

liic indiv idual is here for business purposes which will require a long or indefinite period to

accomplish, or is employed in a position that may last permanently or indefinitely, or has retired
from business and moved to Hawaii with no definite intention of leaving shortly thereafter, the

individual is in Hawaii for other than a temporary or transitory purpose and will be deemed a
resident.

If an individual has been in Hawaii more than 200 days of the taxable year in the

aggregate (not consecutive), the individual is presumed to have been a resident of Hawaii from

the time of the individual's arrival. The presumption may be overcome if the individual rebuts

the presumption with evidence satisfactory to the Department of Taxation that the individual

maintains a permanent place of abode outside of Hawaii and is in Hawaii for a temporary or

transitory purpose.

Example 6: G, a civil engineer, is domiciled in New York where G owns a house in
which G’s family lives. G votes in New York, maintains a bank account there and returns to his

home in New York whenever possible. G is employed by a company as supervising engineer of
its projects. In 1995, the company enters into a contract for construction work in Hawaii which

will require G to spend 18 months in Hawaii. G comes to Hawaii and spends nearly the whole of

1995 here, living in a rented apartment. G's spouse and family remain in New York except for a

summer visit to Hawaii. Upon completion of the project, G will return to New York to await
another assignment.

Conclusion: Since G has been in Hawaii more than 200 days of the taxable year in the

aggregate, G is presumed to have been a resident of Hawaii from the time of G’s arrival. G,

however, rebuts the presumption under the above circumstances showing that G maintains a
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permanent place of abode outside Hawaii and is in Hawaii for a temporary or transitory purpose.
Accordingly, G is deemed to be a nonresident of Hawaii.

Example 7: H, a civil engineer, is domiciled in California. H is employed by a company
in California. In 1991, H was transferred to Hawaii with the same company. H did not request
the transfer to Hawaii. The transfer was made for the convenience of H’s employer and H was
required to work indefinitely in Hawaii or lose H’s position with the company. H’s spouse and
children accompanied H to Hawaii. H has always considered California to be H’s permanent
home and always intended to return to California. No affirmative steps were taken either to
abandon the domicile in California or to establish a permanent domicile in Hawaii.

Conclusion: H is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii. Although H is domiciled in California, H is
in Hawaii for other than a temporary or transitory purpose since H’s employment in Hawaii is for
an indefinite period.

Since each state's definition of "resident" may be different, it is possible for an individual
to be considered a resident of more than one state.

IV. Individuars Presence or Absence in Compliance with Military or Naval Orders,

While Engaged in Aviation or Navigation, or While  a Student

An individual's status as a resident or nonresident shall not change solely because of the
individual's presence or absence in compliance with military or naval orders of the United States,

while engaged in aviation or navigation, or while  a student at any institution of learning. See
section 235-1, HRS.

A nonresident individual who is in Hawaii (1) on military duty, (2) while engaged in
aviation or navigation, or (3) while attending school is not a Hawaii resident unless the

individual establishes domicile in Hawaii. Similarly, a Hawaii domiciliary resident who (1)
enters the military and is stationed outside of Hawaii, (2) is outside of Hawaii while engaged in
aviation or navigation, or (3) attends school outside of Hawaii remains a Hawaii domiciliary
resident unless die individual establishes domicile in the other state or foreign country.

Spouses of nonresident service members, crew members, or students who came to

Hawaii will remain nonresidents of Hawaii if their principal reason for moving to Hawaii was to
accompany their spouse, and if it is their intention to leave Hawaii when their spouse is
transferred, discharged, or, in the case of the student spouse, graduates.

Example 8: J is employed by an interstate airline as a crew member. J has no family. J
votes in Pennsylvania, where J was bom and raised, and which J regards as J’s domicile. J lays
over in Hawaii between flights and for rest periods, using hotel accommodations. In 1994, J is
physically present in Hawaii for more than 200 days during the calendar year.
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Conclusion: J is deemed to be a nonresident of Hawaii. This example falls under the provision
of the statute which provides that a person shall not be deemed to have gained a residence in
Hawaii simply because of the presence in Hawaii while engaged in aviation.

Example 9: Mr. and Mrs. K are residents of Michigan. Their daughter, L, also is a
Michigan resident. L came to Hawaii to attend college and took action to become a permanent
resident of Hawaii. L closed her bank account in Michigan and opened a bank account in
Hawaii. L also became a member of a local church in Hawaii. Although L works part-time,
more than half her support comes from her parents. Her parents are able to claim her as a
dependent.

Conclusion: L is deemed to be a nonresident of Hawaii. Although L took action to become a
permanent resident of Hawaii, her principal reason for being in Hawaii is to attend college. This
example falls under the provision of the statute which provides that a person shall not be deemed
to have gained a residence in Hawaii simply because of the presence here while attending school.
A nonresident individual who is in Hawaii while attending school will not be deemed to be a
resident of Hawaii unless the individual establishes domicile in Hawaii. L cannot establish a

new domicile in Hawaii since L is still eligible to be claimed as a dependent on L’s parents’
federal income tax return.

Example 10: M, who was bom and educated in Hawaii, enlisted in the military and was
stationed outside of Hawaii. M has the intention of returning to Hawaii after discharge from the
military. Accordingly, M made no effort to establish a new domicile outside of Hawaii nor to
abandon M’s old domicile in Hawaii.

Conclusion: M is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii regardless of the length of M’s absence
from Hawaii while stationed at bases outside of Hawaii.

See TIR No. 90-10 for a discussion on the taxation and the eligibility for personal
exemptions and credits of residents and nonresidents in the military and spouses and dependents
of persons in the military.

V. Aliens

In the past, the Department of Taxation has treated an alien (an individual who is not a
U.S. citizen) as a nonresident of Hawaii if the alien did not have permanent resident alien status
(green card) in Hawaii. After consideration of this issue, it is concluded that although an alien
who does not have a green card cannot be domiciled in Hawaii, the alien may nevertheless be
residenced in Hawaii. The Department, therefore, will consider an alien a resident of Hawaii if
the alien (1) has permanent resident alien status (green card), or (2) resides in Hawaii for other
than a temporary or transitory purpose. Thus, like all other individuals, the status of an alien as a
resident or nonresident for Hawaii income tax purposes is determined by all of the factual
circumstances.
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Hawaii has not adopted the federal provisions of Internal Revenue Code (IRC) section
7701(b) (with respect to the definition of resident alien and nonresident alien). In addition,
income tax treaties between the United States and  a foreign country do not apply to sub-nation
states’ taxing authority and therefore do not control for Hawaii income tax purposes.

In certain situations, a taxpayer may be considered a nonresident alien for federal income
tax purposes and a resident for Hawaii income tax purposes. In these situations, the special rules
applicable to individuals who are considered nonresident aliens for federal income tax purposes
will apply when the individual files a Hawaii resident income tax return. See TIR No. 92-3 for a
discussion of certain income tax issues affecting nonresident aliens.

Example 11; N, a Hawaii resident, married 0, a citizen of Australia, while both were
attending college in Hawaii. Upon their graduation firom college, they both found employment
in Hawaii. After their marriage, 0 filed Ihe required documents and became a permanent
resident alien.

Conclusion: O is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii. 0 acquired a new domicile in Hawaii when
0 became a permanent resident alien.

Example 12: P is a Japanese national who is domiciled in Japan. In 1995, P came to
Hawaii to work. P was admitted by the U.S. Immigration and Naturalization Service as a
nonimmigrant alien. P’s authorized stay can be extended periodically. During 1995, P was
physically present in Hawaii for more than 200 days during the taxable year.

Conclusion: P is deemed to be a resident of Hawaii. Although P is a nonimmigrant alien who is
domiciled in Japan, P is in Hawaii for other than temporary or transitory purposes.

Example 13: Q accepted a tenure track position at the University of Hawaii, and arrived
to begin employment on August 1, 1996. Q is in the U.S. on an H visa for now, but Q eventually
wants to get tenure at the UH and remain in the U.S. as a permanent resident alien.

Conclusion: Although Q was not in Hawaii for more than 200 days in 1996, Q is in Hawaii for
other than a temporary or transitory purpose. Therefore, Q should file as a part-year resident
even though the 200 day test of the presumption of residency is not met.

Example 14: Mr. and Mrs. R and their son are citizens of Brazil and are in Hawaii on J
visas. Mr. R is a teacher and does not meet the substantial presence test under IRC section
7701(b)(3) and is, therefore, a nonresident alien for federal income tax purposes. Mr. R files a
federal Form 1040NR on which his filing status is required to be married filing a separate return.
IRC section 6013(a)(1) does not allow the filing of a joint return if either spouse was a
nonresident alien at any time during the taxable year. Mrs. R also works part-time in Hawaii.
Mr. and Mrs. R and their son were in Hawaii for more than 200 days in 1996 and will be filing as
Hawaii residents. Can Mr. and Mrs. R file a joint Hawaii resident tax return?
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Conclusion: Section 235-93, HRS, provides that a husband and wife, having that status for
purposes of the IRC and entitled to make a joint federal return for the taxable year, may make a
single return jointly of taxes under this chapter for the taxable year. Hawaii has adopted the
provisions of IRC section 6013(a)(1) through section 18-235-93(a)(2), HAR. IRC section
6013(a)(1) provides that no joint return shall be made if either the husband or the wife at any
time during the taxable year is a nonresident alien. Accordingly, Mr. and Mrs. R cannot file a
joint Hawaii tax return. Mr. and Mrs. R must each file separate Hawaii resident tax returns.

Example 15: The facts are the same as stated in Example 14. Can Mr. R claim his son
as his dependent on his Hawaii resident tax return?

Conclusion: Section 235-54, HRS, provides that the number of personal exemptions an
individual may claim is in part determined by ascertaining the number of personal exemptions
that the individual may lawfully claim under IRC section 151. IRC section 873(b)(3), limits a
nonresident alien individual to claim, under IRC section 151, a single deduction for personal
exemption unless the taxpayer is a resident of a contiguous country or a national of the United
States. IRC section 152(b)(3) further states that the term “dependent,” for purposes of
determining personal exemptions under IRC section 151, does not include any individual who is
not a citizen or national of ihe United States unless such individual is a resident of the United

States of country contiguous to the United States. For federal income tax purposes, Mr. R cannot
claim his son as a dependent since his son is not  a U.S. citizen, U.S. national, resident alien or
resident of a country contiguous to the United States. Accordingly, Mr. R cannot claim his son
as a dependent on his Hawaii resident tax return.

Example 16: The facts are the same as stated in Example 14. Can Mr. R claim the
standard deduction on his Hawaii resident tax return?

Conclusion: IRC section 63(c)(6), which Hawaii adopts through section 235-2.4(a), HRS,
provides that a nonresident alien individual cannot claim the standard deduction. Accordingly,
Mr. R cannot claim the standard deduction on his Hawaii resident tax return. Mr. R must itemize

any allowable deductions.

Example 17: Mr. and Mrs. S are in Hawaii on H visas. Mr. S is a college professor.
Mr. S meets the federal substantial presence test but files a federal Form 1040NR to claim the
treaty benefits which exclude his wages as a professor from federal taxation for two years. Mr.
and Mrs. S were in Hawaii for more than 200 days in 1996 and will be filing as Hawaii residents.
Will the treaty also exclude Mr. S’s wages from Hawaii taxation?

Conclusion: The provisions of income tax treaties are between the United States and the foreign
country. Income tax treaties are designed to protect taxpayers from double and discriminating
taxation by either treaty country, and normally do not preempt state tax laws. Accordingly, the
treaty has no effect on Hawaii Income Tax Law and Mr. S’s wages as a professor are subject to
Hawaii income tax.
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Amendment Pursuant to Act 187, SLH 1996VI.

Section 235-55, HRS, allows a resident individual taxpayer to claim a credit for income
tax paid to another state or to a foreign country when the taxpayer is taxed by Hawaii on
worldwide income and is also subject to income tax in such other jurisdiction. Section 235-93,
HRS, provides that a husband and wife who are entitled to file a joint federal return may file a
joint Hawaii resident return whether or not both husband and wife are Hawaii residents,
however, they will be taxed on worldwide income.

Act 187, SLH 1996, amended section 235-55, HRS, to clarify that the credit for income
tax paid to another state or to a foreign country is allowed to a husband and wife filing a joint
Hawaii resident return (whether or not both are Hawaii residents) since section 235-93, HRS,
provides that they are taxed by Hawaii on worldwide income. The discussion in TIR Nos. 90-3
and 90-10 relating to the credit under section 235-55, HRS, not being allowed for the nonresident
spouse even if a joint Hawaii resident return is filed is superseded by Act 187, SLH 1996.

RAY K. KAMIKAWA
Director of Taxation

HRS Sections Explained: HRS 235-1,235-2.4(a), 235-54,235-55,235-93

Rules Sections Explained: 18-235-1, 18-235-93(a)(2)

TIR Nos. 90-3, 90-10, and 92-3 are all supplemented.
TIR Nos. 90-3 and 90-10 are superseded in part.
TIR-96D.FNL
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Note 1; Label: Department of Taxation; Date: 12/15/99 3:57:10 PM
Grayed text made obsolete per HAR §18-235-1.01 through 18-235-1.17, dated July 27,1998,
effective August 28,1998.



TO: Maui County Council

SUBJECT: FY 2022 Property Tax rates

Aloha, I am concerned about tlie real property tax rates for Owner-Occupied Tier 3

increasing from S2.61 to S2.71.

The Maui News said that tlie budget committee believes that these owners have tlie

means to pay more which is not true.

I have been a full-time resident of West Maui for nearly 20 years (since 2004). I am now

retired and 71 years old. My wife is also retired and over 65 (but I am sworn to secrecy).

We are living on essentially a fixed income.

Last year the property taxes on our residence amounted to 9.7% of our Federal AGI on
our 2020 tax return.

For some unknown reason tliis years assessment of my "buildings" went up 12.3%

while my neighbor's assessment went down 2%. We both have about the same square

footage of living space and we both have not made changes to our improvements in die

past 5 years. This is ratlier large difference for no apparent reason but the rules for

appealing assessments do not allow me to appeal - see points attached.

As a result of this assessment, my total assessed value (land and buildings) have gone

up 9.7% so even if tlie tier 3 rate remained flat  I would be paying almost 10% more in

property taxes. If tlie rate is raised from $2.61 to $2.71 my total tax biU would go up

13.9% in just one year.

As you know Social Security benefits increased 1.3 percent in 2021. Federal benefit rates

increase when the cost-of-living rises, as measured by the Department of Labor's

Consumer Price Index (CPI-W).

It is unlikely that our income for 2021 will increase by more than 3%. Based on that our

property taxes will consume 10.7 % of our total AGI in 2021 versus 9.7% last year.

Can sometliing be done to keep Owner-Occupied tier 3 the same as last year.

I am sure tliat people who have high incomes and are Owner-Occupied are paying

substantial Hawaii State taxes and Maui county should aggressively seek a more
reasonable share of GET and TAT from tlie state.

Also, I would like to know how I can get an explanation of the wide variation in

assessed values tliis year relative to our neighbor.

Mahalo

Michael Gronemeyer

Laliaina, HI
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REAL PROPERTY ASSESSMENT APPEAL

EVIDENCE OF VALUE

By law, the BOR can only act on the basis of evidence presented at the hearing.
●  You need to show that your property value is less than 80% of the total assessment.

●  Arms-length sales from the market place are used to come up with the assessments.
Sales transactions between relatives, close friends, and persons with close business
relationships are usually not considered as "proper evidence".

●  A leasehold property is valued in its entirety as required by law; in other words, a fee
simple value is determined.

●  Sales that recorded up to June 30 of the previous year are used to determine the January
1 assessment

INADMISSIBLE EVIDENCE

Some facts are related to taxes but are unrelated to property value. To avoid obscuring the
central issue of assessed value, some data is inadmissible.

Inadmissible evidence includes:

1. Assessed values of other property.

Maybe used if you can show illegal methods or lack of imiformity.
2. The amount of the tax bill.

While taxes are computed on the basis of value, they are not evidence of value.
3. Prior year's assessments.

Each year's assessment is separately considered on its own merits.
4. Increases in assessed value between years.

The correctness of the current assessment is the question before the BOR - not
prior years.

Source: https: / /www.mauicountv.gov/llQ9/Appeals
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County Clerk
Thoughts on the Public Hearing from April 28th 2021

From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERKHello -

I attended the Maui County Council meeting and have to say I was so disappointed. I have had a condo at Royal Mauian in Kihei

for the past ten years. Our hope has been to someday be able to retire there. In the meantime, we rent it out to pay the taxes,

HOA Fees and general maintenance.

Out home is not one of the big front view units, it is around the corner but still has a beautiful tropical garden outlook. Because

we are able to rent out at a lower cost, we get lots of families who are just so thrilled they can visit Hawaii. For many it is a once

in a lifetime trip. They are bringing their parent or their children and are such wonderful people so happy to be able to visit.

I have been reading articles about the locals protesting tourist in Wailea, but the people testifying really brought home the

animosity and resentment that the locals feel for mainland owners and tourists. When 1 left the meeting, I cried and told my

husband I wanted to sell our home. I don't want to plan to spend my retirement (which we have worked darn hard to save for)

in a place where people are so selfish and hateful. What happened to the aloha spirit?

I understand the high cost of living in Hawaii. My son teaches on Oahu and he can't even begin to think about buying a home

with his income. Most of his students are from single parent households and he tells me their stories and I try to understand
what that is like.

But, raising the property tax by so much? Right now? I pay more (or my Guests do) in excise tax and Transient Accommodation

Tax than we do in property tax. That is a huge lose of revenue if we decided to stop renting. Imagine of all the short-term

accommodations stopped renting and either became owner occupied or sold to owner occupied - according to your own
website that is $296 million dollars collected from short-term, non-owner occupied versus the $33 million collected from owner

occupied. That is a 9:1 ration before the proposed increase.

On top of the property tax, 1 have been reading that Maui wants to raise the TAT by 30%? It looks as though some Maui

residents will get their wish and will have less tourism. I am not sure what they were talking about with "high quality tourists". I

know several people who visit Maui frequently and they have a lot of money. They stay at places like Andaz and Fairmont. They

rarely leave the resort areas and mostly lay by the pool or golf. They would never consider eating from a local food truck or

purchasing from one of the charming little locally owned boutiques.

Think about the small businesses owned by locals and how much they will be hurt by squeezing out short-term rentals. I have a

local cleaner (who pays excise tax) and a local handyman. I buy appliances and furniture for my condo every few years because

rentals cause wear and tear. I used Harnai Appliances and Lifestyle Maui. I send a packet of info to each Guest recommending

local restaurants like Cafe O'lei, Clear Kayak Rentals, Auntie Snorkel and the food truck down the street. I suggest they go to the

Kalama Village and look at Alex Arthur's photos and eat at Fat Daddy's. These are not things that the hotels do. These are not

businesses that the hotels are making purchases and keeping dollars on Maui - but it is what short term rentals do.

I am so sad by how angry the people at your meeting are. They are blaming off island owners and tourists for everything wrong

in their life. I am happy to pay taxes and have it help the local economy. But, Maui is being unfair. Our condo was shut down

most of 2020 by state order. We could not rent so we had no income. However, we still had taxes to pay and HOA dues. We still

had to have our cleaner come in and do safety checks to be sure everything was okay. The reward that we got for continuing to

pay in 2020 was more taxes in 2021 - property, TAT.

Hawaii already has an issue with young people moving away due to lack of jobs. What are you going to do if your tourism is cut

in half? With the attitude of the other night, 1 don't think you are going to attract the tech industry.  I for one am rethinking my
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future with Maui and with the nasty attitude it is very hard for me to encourage people to come stay at my condo and enjoy the

aloha spirit because the aloha spirit is gone.

Thank you foryour time to read this.

Susan Sipe-

Royal Mauian
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